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Hourly shading sequence for
- April 21st
Mean Monthly and Annual ><mﬁum.,0=%m»m Um.ﬁ for Reno, Nevada®

JAN FEB MAY JUN JUL AUG SEP OCT NOV DEC Total

‘Cloudy Days™ - 6 14
Partly Cloudy Days™ 7 7 9
Total 365

* A clear day is zero to 30% average sky cover.
** A cloudy day is 70% to 100% average sky cover,
A partly cloudy day is 40%:to 70% average sky cover.

1 Source: Western Regional Climate Center, Deseit Research Institute (Www.wrce.dri.edu)
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'Looking East (Riverside Dr. at Raiston St.)
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- PROJECT MAME: RESIDENTIAL _u_..oO.._m_nﬁ IN RENO zm,_.q}D}
LOCATION: RENG, NEVADA

| APN: 011~ ‘._ubu. 01411208, 0191207, 011-112-12

ZONING: CB

' PROJECT DATA SUMMARY:

SITE AREA: 60, 367 8F ] 1.38 ACRE
PUBUG OFEN SPACE: 41, B6T8F

. BUILDING FOOTPRINT & GRADE: 53, 370 8F

BUILDING DATA UNIT TABULATION.
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L, ot BUADING 1 71 114 34 84 18 [ 334
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GARAGE 7, &8 e 4, 144 3,18 [ 4} [1] ¥, 012 1444, 422) 444 4
PROJECT TOTAL 503, bS5 ©5, 308 B3, 806 117,904 | 29, 206 | 19,640 | 8,368 17,278 E.QFE
TOTAL mmmuﬂzﬁbﬁ?%% _ : _
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Reseanma: PHUTH, | 6 | womsat ] GARAGE : 2382 GF ) ] 0 100 —
QFFICE , Sow & 54 S (ATTITI, PSSO STAL, RO BERELA FIAL PLOOR [] -
RETAL : L 1 "BARAGE | @26 G 108 ] [} 108 ADDITIONAL LEVELS:
1821 A 0 CARAGE . ATHF &9 ] i 0 63 8 LEVEL SCHEME
CITY REQ, TOTAL 00U ™ NEW TOTAL: — ; (B45 PARKING)
seomasuLnsy: 1B RESTAURANT | =0 —_— N - 825 18 2 845 |
TOTAL 761
FEFEICAP ACCERRIIE ] 2%or RN 18
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application for 2004 exam.
THE COURT: Okay. S0 to permit that testimony?

'MS. KERN: Yes. You don't have jurisdiction to let

|me do it. I can't bring him into this court but I can do it

-through' the bankruptcy proceeding.

" THE COURT: Okéy.' Let's take a brief recess.
(Recess taken.). .

THE COURTE_ Ms. Kern, did you have anything else to

add?

MS. KERN: Not at the present time.
TEE COURT: Mr. Snyder?

MR. SNYDER: Thank you, your Honor. Just to

| follow-up on some of Ms. Kern's points in no particular. -
order, this ---and I think you've hit on this -- this notion

“that the contract has an indempity provision that provides in

the case there's a lien filed the owner can look to the"

buyer, is really neither here nor there. It's not a

substitute for the rights the owner has under the lien

statute.
THE COURT: It's not. It has some slight
significence because it deoes -- it does appear the parties

anticipated a construction project, that there may be liens

and it shifted the risk for those liens to the'bﬁyer.' But,

othe:wise, I don't think it really has anything to do with

44
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"the lien process.

MR. SNYDER: I think I conceded that Dr. Tliescu

knew that there would be & construction project here, that he 1

knew the general nature of it, but that doesn't mean he had

the information he needed to record & notice of

| non-responsibility.

"THE COURT: Let me ask you this: 1It's not really

in evidence today. But if Dr. Iliescu attended these

planning process sessions and was present when this

architectural firm presented=renderings and. design
informafioh'to the planning autﬁority, what éléé did he ngedl_
to knoﬁ? He knew who they were, he knew what fhe projecf
waé, he knew theyrhad provided services.

MR, SNYDER: Right.

THE-COURT: _It'seéms to me it's irraticnal for hihf;
not to file a;notice of non#réspohsibility:aé.it was for thea:-
architect not to file é'notice of lien right. R

MR. SNYDER: Well, the timing here, I think, is

‘crucial. Dr. Iliescu -- the original agreement was signed in

July of 200S5. Fisher, Friedman and Mr. Steppan began work?;ﬁ“

Rpril of 2006.
The first planning commission meeting that the
subject, youlknow; in which this was discuSSed was in Octobéﬁ

cf 2004. At that time -- I'm sorry. October 4th, ZOOGl}_At_

45
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that time I submit to the Court -- and we haven't done

thorough discovery of this -- but I suspect most of the

‘architect's work was dome at the time of the planning

commission report. Sc the --

 THE COURT: ~Well, that cuts both ways. By that -

_ meeting,'if he attended the meeting he, not only knows who-

the architect is, but he kncws they'vérdone a lot of work and
incurred substantial expenses.

MR. SNYDER: Right. And the architect didn't rely

. on any notice of nonfresponsibility or any -- they did that

work knowing that they could not inform Dr. Tliescu that they
were potential lien claimants. So they took that risk.

Also, I have the draft planning commission minutes

| here. These were printed off of the —-'from'the-city council

website. If I may approach. They were attached to the

minutes of the city council meeting, and these are the

‘minutes.of the planning commission report.

Nowhere in these minutes is Mr. Steppan or Fisher,

Friedmen menticned at all. I am informed by Mr. Johnsen that

‘someone from Fisher, Friedman appeared and spoke briefly at

these but I'm.not sure if he identified himself. It appears
from these minuteé,'if you look at page 368, that the
presentation was made primarily by-Gaiy Duhan, who introduced:

Dave Snowgrove of7WQOd,'Rogers{- _

. 46
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We zlso ha%e'thg pianniné commission report. So
I'm cléar} these minutes‘wéré attached teo —~.this'i5'priﬁted-
from the agenda. The planning commission réport was printed;“
from the agends of an 11/15X2006 city council meeting. |

THE éOURTE 'This was an exhibit to that‘later city7 
council meeting?'. |

MR. SNYDER: Yes, that's correct. - In this planniﬁg
coﬁmission report.

THE COURTE By the tihe of the city council meeting .
fhe lien had already been filed? |

| MR; SNYDER: Filed, yes., At the planhing

commission repert there's Q:Singié Fower Po#nt slide-thét haé
the namé'FiShe?, Friedman, at least in my initial review.
There could be moré,, But I;oply saw & singlé'Ppwer‘Pointli.
slide that hés the namé Fisher, Friedman in the entire
report. They're not mentioﬁéd in the agenda or in the
minutes. | |

'And the point I'm trying to mékéiis not that thgyff

weren't present, I think they were present, but the point . is

they were not & dominant presence. They were not up there

advertising we're Fisher, Friedman, this is our product and
address and any notice should be sent to here.
The manner in which Ms. Kern would have thls court

read Fondren is to have Fondren -- 1 beiieve what Ms. Kern

AA2688 - ILIESCU000554
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said was Fondren'requires that the burden be shifted. If-the
owner has any notidn.that'there_might be a .construction
ﬁroject, the burden is-shifted to Him to inQuire,'-That's_not
what Fondren says. o

What Fondren says is that‘where the owné¥ has
gétﬁal nétice-oflqoﬁstruction, the.cdnstrqctive notice by the
pré—lien Statute-or‘the notice of right to lien ﬁtatute is-
not. required. And-so in order fér Fondren to obviate the.

need for a pre-liien notice, the actual notice has to have at

least the informatioﬁ that would be required under the

pre-lien notice, under the constructive pre-lien notice.

What the pre-lien notice has to have is the

 ideﬁtity of the lien claimant, a general description of the

work, materials,-ééﬁipment or services, the idgntity of the
general contractor;Cr subcontractor under whoﬁ thé;lien
claimant is with cﬁntract.

None of'phat informatibnrwas provided to Dr.
Iliescu. He did'nbf'know the identity of the lien claimant

until at the eariiest October of 2006 after virtually all of

‘the work had beénidone. Sb this_ﬁbtion that, because he had

scme idea that an architect somewhere would be creating some

plans, some design work or @ work improvement to this

property, that he was under an:obligation to gb'dig out that

information i1s simply untrue. That's reading Fondren so

| 48
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.| broadly as to vitiate the specifib requirements of NRS

106.245, which explicitly says, if you don't file your:

pre~lien notice, you don't have a lien.

The -- the thing the Court needs to keep in.mind
|- . : :

here is the differing purposes_ofifhé nétice of
non—resﬁonsibili£y ——'not the.differing pﬁrposes butrthe'
manner in which the notice of nén}fespdnsibility and the -
préflien hotice‘and the notice ofiintent to lien, notice of
right to lien fit-tégether. The %urpose'of the notice of
right to lien is to Jlet the ownerL‘who might have .to paf:for
work he‘ﬁeyér wanted-dbhe,?is to-EEt.thébwner'know-that'some
entity, some architect, some sﬁbcbntra;tbr is out here aQing
thé,work. ‘

THE COURT: And,ihat no&ice;'by‘définitién, doesn’'t

include the amount of lien becausérpresﬁmably -

MR. SNYDER: It's at the outset.
. : B \ : :
- THE COURT: -- the lienholder doesn't know that

yet.
' MR. SNYDER: - Exactly.
. N i )

" THE COURT: And so the iationale of the Fondren
case is that the actual knowledge| of the owner substitutes
. . | : : o
fer the knowledge that the owner would have acquired from the

notice of lien.

MR. SNYDER: Exactly. .Under Fondren, if the owner
| |
| 49
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has actual knowledge and he can go'out and protect_himseif in
the ways he would have if he had had constructive knowledge,
in this case ~--

THE COURT: To put it simply, the”pérson providing

'] the service doesn't have to tell the owner what the owner .

already knows.
MR. SNYDER: Exactly. The notice of

nbn-responsibility'is really something-that the owner.does,to'

:protect himself but also to put the subcontractor, the lien
Claimant on notice that,-?bu know, you can do this work if

you wént but I'm not going to be responsible. |

And that; in turn, can allow the lién_claimént the
;ight;totellthe person they're contracting'with, okay, if
we're g0ing to do fﬁi5 work, we don't have lien rights, wer
need a bond to put up;

None of that can happen because Dr.. Iliescu, the

.owner, was not informed of what was going'to'happen with his

propérty of the'identity of the lien c¢laimant, qf who he

should tell, look, I'm not going to pay for this. He:was not

-informéd of any of that information.iso he couldn't qQ'to the

lien claimant and Say,'look, you can‘dc this work‘but, you
know, don't lock to me, don't look to this piece of property
for payment. Look to your cwner or if you ~-- look to your “-

the buyer, the persoh'jou're contracting with. Look to. them

50
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and‘secure'yourself howevérryou need to do perhaps undgr thé _
bond alloWanCe‘of-108.240(3); ﬁnd here thérefwas'—¥ aslz
understand, there was -~ tha;iissue wasn't éven broached;
There was no bond‘pqsted, nothing happened.

In -- the reason for that =- or the reason. that's

| important is because when Dr. Iiiescu found out at the .

earliest -- if wé're saying that as of the plaﬁning
commission meeting he knew. of the identity of these
architects, well, at that point from tﬁe architect’s
perspective the water was under the bridge.

Théylcouldn’t.Qé éveh_at that pdint'tﬁey couid'noﬁ
--.1if they had informed Dr. ;liéséu bf}the Qq:k being done, I
suppose they ﬁould have a 1iénffrom that point forward and

not -- or 31 days,back from that point. But, in any event,

211 their work had been done -and any additiofal notices,

anything'done_after that péihﬁ would have-beén'sort of
superfluous because the 'damage had been dong. -They had not . .
given him the:ability to protect himself prior to that- time.

THE COURT: 1 don't follcw what you're saying. If

" he knew what he needed to khow to fiie-aunotice.of-

responsibility, he could_héve-done that, because in thisréase
they didn't give him a notiéefof lien right so he would have
had zero responsibility. HéVWOuldn‘t even be here today.

MR. SNYDER: I'm not sure -- let's say at -this

AA2692 1 1ESCUG0055E |
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meeting he had béen introduced to Mru‘Steppaniand Mr. Steppan_
had given him a card and said wé're_dﬁing.lots of Q@fk on
this proje;t,.just if'yoﬁ have any qﬁesticns or need to let
us kﬁow-anything, here's our addréss;-that-didh't‘happén._
Rssuming SOmething like that happened whefe'theré's

no issue of whétﬁér,he.had'notice, at that point, ifrhe-had

filed-a-notice of'non—responsibiiity,.if_would have alfeady

'_been late. Becausé'under.IDB.ZBQ the notice of -

non-regponsibility_filed by an optionor needs to berrecorded _'
within three days cf the date'the option is eXefcised{ So at
that point it was already too late ﬁo file & nﬁtice of.
rnonéresponsibility.

THECOURT:.'HE'S not an opﬁiﬁnor. :

VR, SNYDER: This is 108.234, sub one. I think
thét this statute dfaws a distiﬁttibn.betwgen ié$sqrtand
thionqr. And it says that the 1éssbr has to file thé notice
of respensibility Q;ﬁhin thfee daYstbf when the_léése is
executed. |

THE COURT: He's not an opticnor or a lessor. He's
an_owﬁer, S0 whatrtiﬁe-doéé he fiié his notice of
non-responsibility? -

'MR. SNYDER: Correct. Well, I think in that case

' he -has --

' THE COURT:. You've got & situation where the’

. . 52
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purported lienholder doesn't serve the notice of lien right,

‘then the owner records the notice of non—responsibility. The:

lienholder is done. He has no rigﬁts. Be loses.
| MR. SNYDER: I agreé. |

THE COURT; And I-think cné thing, maybe, the threé
lawyers in the réom agree on is the reason actual-notiée is
an issue is‘bécause; if you havé actdal notice, legally that
substitutes for the notice of lien'right.

MR. SNYVDER: Ri ghﬁ :

THE COURT: The:cdntractbr doesn't have to give the
notice of lien right because, in effeCt; thgioner alreadyi 
knows it. They know what's_going on. And s§rI think T; I
think really this is a one-issue ;ase,:isn't.it, as tb actual
notice.

MR; SNYDER: As to whether he had actual notiCé,

‘but not actual notice that-work was being done. Actual

notice that was sufficient_td allow him to record a validrr
notice of‘nonrresponsibiliff and provide it,to the relevant
parties. And hererhe never -- ‘

_ fTﬁE COURT:‘ Weli;‘the case doesn't quite'saf'thatr
Apd; as Ms. Kerrs pgiﬂtedzéut, at the tiﬁé‘the pre—;iéntﬁ
noticerwas'different. It was generic in fbrm,.éo the case
really doesn't guite answéfrthat quéstion. 

But I think the queéstion is, Did the owner have

| 53
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suff*cient actval knowledgé of information -- did the owner
have actual knowledge of information suff1c1ent to put him on
a duty - to impose:- on him reaeonably a legal duty to do

somethlng, get more information or-suff1c1ent information for

‘the notice of non-responsibility.

I don'f‘think'if‘s really that difficult, because
in this case I thlnk either it's 901ng to turn out that the
information presented in these pub'lc proceedings would be
obviously enough or obviously not enough.

Now, I wented te ask about sométhieg.else because
;eere hasn't been-any discussion of this. If yoﬁ recall in

the Supreme Court case, one of the interesting little

'features was that the owner's lawyer was showing up

.perlodlcelly to see how the construction was g01ng

MR. SNYDER Right.

THE COURT: So to use Ms, Kern's favorite word, it

would be ludicrous for the ownef.tq say I don't know what's

going on. You're paying some lawyer to check it out nbw‘and---'

then. There's really been no discussion of that phase of it

today.

Was Dr. Iliescu or the'trust actively involved in

this project? Were they consulting with people or was it

{ completely in the hands of the bﬁyer or somewhere in between?"

I don't know.

54
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.only Qet to go bag

%

MR. SNYDER: It was completely in the hands of the

buyer‘and Dr. Iliescu was --

DR. ILIESCU: 1I'm ready to testify under oath

THE COURT: Well, we don't need to do it at the

moment .

MR. SNYOER: The buyer was represented by Gary

Duhan who shepherded it through.

THE COURT: Well, in the little time I've looked at

it, it seems the gist of the sales agreement is intended to

put all'thé‘develoment‘responsibility‘aqd‘risk on the buyer.

That doesn't necessarily mean that the seéller is uninvolved.

The seller has a stzke in. the successiul outcome of the

project.

' MR. SNYD
be made;4 and fhi
notice of right tg
okay,‘from-the dat
go_back.31-day5 an
thaf same logic if
.Iliésdu ét scme pc
sufficient teo allg

non-responsibility

ER: Tﬂe”other pdintlthat I think needs to
s is sort of the.logical'conflatioﬁ ofﬁfhé
lieh-iﬁ Fdndren -- is that if Féndrgh séys
e you~file your pré~lienlnotice you get to

ol coliéct for'thatrampﬁnt of time,jﬁnaer

| you find -~ if the Cqﬁrt finds fhat Dr. '

int haa-any knbwledgé of the lien

W him_to recofd ! notice of

. fromthe date he had'actual,notice-ﬁé

k 31fdays for work performed during that

ILIESCU000562.
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time and, you know, lien the property for that

TRE COURT:

case”?

MR. SNYOER: Well, Fondren says that

pre-lien notice.

| 31 days so if -~ gven assuming -- and this is a point

substitute fqr the record notice provided

L

amount .
How do you get that from the Fondren
actual notice
by the
get to

The pre-lien notice says you go pack

we are

-- 1 hope it's clegar -- vigorousiy contesting --- even

‘assuming that Dr.
the property coulgd

days.

iliescu at some point had actual notice,

only be 1ieﬁéd,f0r work going back 31

Otherwide, the subcon;factor in every case would --

owner, oh, yeéh,.l

éctual notice -that

if they filed a pye-lien notice late it would juét wait to

rever filed my pre-lien notice but, your

| know, ‘here's a. pidture of my truck. on the property so you had [ .

actual notice regyirements of‘Ebndren give you broader rights |~

‘than the requirements of 102.245. Do you follow?

THE COURT: ¥No, I don't. I don't follow that.

Tell me that agairn.

MR. SNYDER: 108.234 says that, once you file your -

pre-lien notice, you have toAfile it -- well, what it used to’

say is you have tdg

file it within 31 days.

S 56 1.
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THE COURT: You're saying, if fhe'actuallnotice
substitutes for the record pre—iien mdtice,'the'actual ﬁoticé
on the part of the'sellef;or the owner cannot giﬁe'the"
1ienholder any greater rights. So if fhe lienholder‘s*rights'
start 31 days prior to the pre-lien nbtice, the owner's
financialuresponsibiiity‘cotld_only begin 31 days prior to
his actual noticé,' |

| MR.-SNYDER:V Exactly.
_THE COURT: - It's logical, but I don't know if
that's the case or not. There's probabiy no law on it.

MR. SNYDER: No, there's né law on it. Bﬁt-it has
to be_fhe case becauée, otberwiéé,'you knqwfr- také.this
instancé: Let's suppose it's & standard-constrdction-job;
ownef, ¢0ntract0r -?. | | .

: THE COURT: It‘is ihteresting, though,‘becaqsé if
-- let's say Dr. Iliescu had knowledgemin‘April Qf 2066'and'_
let's ?ay his first'knéwledgé was not,iﬁ April but was in
Octobér, a million dollars worth of wdfk might haﬁe'béen done
in the meantime ana sé_knowledge at ohe point rationally
would have differentﬂﬁénsequences thaﬁ knowledge at-a:
difféfénf point. |

MR. SNYDER: . Right. |

THE COURT: ' Of course, if he timely filedfhis
noticé-qf non-responsibility, it wéuldn't make any -

57-
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difference. The lienholder couldn't get anything out of him,
wOuldn't,have.a lien to held.
MR. SNYDER: That's true. If -- and that's going

back to the other point. Assuming-he had the information he

| needed to hzve to file a notice of non-responsibility. And I |

‘don't think theré's any'evidente'here that he did. There is

evidence that he did not.
THE COURT: Well, he doesn't need much. -Hé needs

te know that architectural work is being done on the property

by this firm. That's_about-it; Doesn't need to know much

gbout the scope'or value of it or anything.

MR. SNYDER: 'That's true. He néeds to also know -

who this firm is contracted.with;

THE COURT: Right,;okay. Counsel, I have reviewed

‘the Fondren case in the recess and I think that the issuve

‘presented by this moticn is.siﬁply whethér-o; not the

applitants had'actual knowledge that the respondent and the
respondent s firm were performlnc archltectural services for

the beneflt of the real prOperty whlcb is the subject of the””

land purchase agreement.

An& I believe the-iequest for discovery on this;,‘-

subject is reasonab¢e and the Court will permlt dlscovery on’

this issue for a perlod of 90 days commenCLng from today

I'11 request counsel ‘to reset this hearlng to resume at’ that

AA'2699""5 ALVESCU000565




i0

11

i2

13
14

15

i6

17

18

15

20

21

22

23

24

e

time. Now, of coursé, I bave no autheority in the United
States Bankruptcy ﬁqgrt and no knowledge of ‘the cOufse'of
proceedings in that jﬁrisdiqtion but.I will perﬁit discovery'
foi & period of 90 aays on:the subjéct of actual notice.

It is important for the Court to discern what Dr.

' Ilieséu's.kﬁowledge,was. His declaration sets forth that he .

was not aware of whether or not B.S.C. had retained a design

team to perform work-on this development. He was never

notified of the identity of the B.S.C. team, but he did

attend twe public meetings at which,the design team made a

presentatioh. He said he was not introduced to any of the

architects or engineers involved.

1 think the respondent in:thig'éaée is entitled to
an opportunity to éonductrdiscovery oﬁ‘that-Subject’from the
parties as well as.third_parties ana,-therefore, thét-ié the
drderiof'thercourt.. Ihank you. | |

: Court is in_fecess. |
7 {Whereupon, proceedings were cqﬁﬁluded at
_'}3:02 p.m.) | |

.-000-”;

| . 59 |-
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STATE OF NEVADA )
o )55.
COUNTY "OF WASHOE )
I, CHRISTINA MBRIE HERBERT, official reporter of the

Second Judiclal District Court of the State of Nevada, in and

| for the County of Washoe, do hereby ;ertify;

That as such reporter; I was present iﬁfDepartment No. €
of the above court on Thursday,‘May 3rd{ 2007 at the hour of
1:30 p.m. of said day,_aﬁd I then and there took verbatim

stenotype notes of the proceedings had and'testimony-gi?en

_ therein.

‘That the foregoing transtript; consisting of pagés

numbered 1 to 59, both inclusive, is a true and correct

{ transcript of my said stenotype notes sortaken as aforesaid,

and is a true and correct. statement of the proceedings had
and testimony given in the above-entitled action to the best

of my knowledge, skill and ability.

DATED: = At Renc, Nevada, this 29th day of “June 2007.

(¢

CHRISTINA HERBERT, CCR$641

_ S - 50A
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THE COURT: I think it-probably acconmplishes
nothing. If the lien disappears tomorrow, the blaintiff in
this case can't do anything in terms of seliing the property
or —- | |

- MS., KERN: And there's also an argument that we -

could record a lien. The time hasn't run yet.

" THE COURT: 1 thought about that too but that's not

really performing either.

MS. KERN: Exactly.

THE COURT: Maybe you could start all over again, I

don't know. Let's talk about the merits.

MS. KERN: On the merits -~ and I understand that

you did not -- nobody got a response in any amount of time to

be able to prepare.
'THE COURT: I did but it was 1:29.
MS. KERN: I understand, your Honor, and I do

apologize. But we had been continuing this in the

anticipation of a closing, and I misunderstood with respect

to today's hearirg. .  So it is -- it is my fault énd-we_found
. g

out last Thursday that the bankruptcy had been fileﬁ.' But I

-do -- if I could have you look at the attachment, Exhibit A.

THE COURT: Let me just ask you this: Do you agree
or diéagree that the statutory notice for right tO'lien and

intent of lien was not given to the owner and, therefore,

-'Dockﬁm DOQEE%VEI?I%ESQZA‘PH : 1é
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you're relying on actbal notice, or do you believe that the
statutory notices were given in this case.
MS. KERN: 1 agree that the notice required under

108.245 was not provided, and I apologize, I'm old school.

I still-callrthe.it "pre-lien notice" but, yes, that notice‘

was —-

THE COQOURT: Whai about the other notice, the notice
of intent to lien? Do you believe that was --

MS. KERN; The 15-day notice, in my opihion, is not
requireé under this circumsﬁanée.- I do not belieﬁe this is a
résidential property.that is the~subjec£ ofrthat‘pre-lien
notice. .But, similarly; had that‘ﬁeén'a‘requirement; that

defect ‘has already been cured. A pre-lien ﬁotice was

| provided and a new lien recorded.

So that portion of it goes away, and in my

discussions with Mr. Snyder we did agree that the real meat

-and the real issue -- berause that can be corrected, that

defect can bé taken care of --
THE COURT: Right.
MS. KERN: But what can't be taken.care of becaqse'
the time has'aiready passed is that pre-lién.notice. And o
TEE COURT: ‘And that was not given? | |
MS. KERN: That was not given,zno.
THE CCURT: Okay.
15.
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MS. KERN: But it is my opinion that‘surély one of
the amendments to 108.234 did noct overrulé Fondfen. The

Fondren principles are as valid today as they were in 1390

| when the Supreme Court issued that opinion. That is; that

‘when azn owner has notice, there is an affirmative burden

placed upon that owner tb record a notice of
non-responsibility.

Now, Mr. Snydéerould have you believe-that;Aif
nobody tells mé whb the architect is, I=d§n't‘have any
obligatién or burdeﬁ to_satisfy the requirements of ‘what goes

into a notice of non-responsibility. That's ludicrous. That

is absolutely ludicrous.

THE COURT: This relationship between the nature

and extent of actual notice and the obligation to proceed

with a notice of non—resppnsibiiity, as 1 said earlier, if I

know that a building will be built on the property, 1 can

certainly assume that there will be an architect, there will

be a contractor, there will be subcontractors.
Eut that doesn't mean I know who the particular

architect is, the scope of their undertaking or the financial

risk inveolved in their contract. You need to know more than

just generically a project must have an architect in order to

prepare a notice of non-réspohsibility.

MS. KERN: And are you suggesting that an owner of

: . 1o
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property therefore has no responsibility or obligation to

make inguiry to determine the name, if that's one of the

‘requirements? If I've got the burden --

THE CCURT: I don't kﬁow. I haven't even read the
case. I just heard about it 20'minutes‘ago. |

MS. KERN: bkay.

THE COURT: But'I-assume,it‘s.kind of a continuum,

you kpow. The more you know,'the greater your responsibility

I is.

MS. KERN: But in this case we need to look at this

agréement.‘ This was a very sophisticated seller of property.'

Thié agreenment took care ofieverythihgd They negotiated and
decided'to the extent‘that:paft of the purchase price was
going fo be the_3;500—squa:e-foot pénthouse.that the
architect designed, that part of --

THE COUBT: 15 there evidence you have today that
the‘pléintiff knew who the architect waé, or just that fheré 
would be an architect with these particular'designs?

MS. KERN: We found out that escrow was not- going.

+o close -- and I'm taking great exception to the assertion

that we shbuld not be able to conduct discovery for the
following reascn: We found out that escrow was not going to-
close on April 25th. That was the date it was supposed to

close and up until then we were &ll still being told, it's

AA2658 CNIESCU000524
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there, it's going tc close. We even got our release of lien
over to the escrow company, everything Was'good; champagne
was ready to go. On the 25th B.S.C. Investﬁents, the holder

of all rights under the pﬁrchase agreement, filed bankruptcy.

| 2nd automatic stay went into effect.

Even though the same attorneys represent B.S.C.

Investments and Dr. Iliescu, I no iongér‘could go there to

' try to get discovery from B.S.C. as to what information they

may have provided to Dr. Iliescu. I don't know. And I can't
do any_discovery.
THE COURT: You don't know if Dr. Iliescu or his

wife or the trust knew that Mr. Steppan was the architect or

what the terms of his agreement were?

M5, KERN: I know at some point they did. I mean,

he was at the hearings. It was the architects that presented

| the project. I absolutely know that he had knowledge of who

they were.

THE CbURTf He says in his declaration "I've never
met'mr. Steppan nor was I aware that he was performing any
work relative to the project.” Wﬁat evidence is tﬁere
otheiwise? | |

MS. KERN: There is evidence that he admits to as
having been at the council meetings in which the architects

were identified, were there, were making the presentation.

18
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| time I am prohibited by the stay until I go to the court to.

| method by which I would be entitled to examine the debtor in

| compensation? Has he had any ~-- Dr. Iliescu said he's never

® % =

And I most certainly wént,té be able to explore what
information was received from B;S.C. They had the same .
attornéys.' We were negotiating when we_were;dcing the
aéreements.as_to how this Qould be paid with the same -
attorneys as Dr. Iliescu’s attqrnefs. fhey were all
represented by the same pérty‘—— by the same firm.

Once the bahkruptcylwas filed,.Mr. Harris filed the

bankruptcy on behalf of the debtor. And at that point in
either get an application for a 2004 exam or some other

that bankruptcy. And I have been pfohibited since the date
that we'found out that escrow was not goihg'tb close, whicﬁ:
was a week ago. |

THE COURT: 1Is this Mr. Steppan‘here?

MS. KERN: Yes.

'THE COURT : "Didlhe.ha§e convefsations‘with D;}
Tliescu? bid he talk tdlhim about the -- how the project;was_

going? Did he review plans with him? Did they discuss

even met him.
MS. KERN: There was an entire design team and .
there were other architects that at least had been introduced

to Dr. Iliescu that are'within Mr. Steppan's firm that Weie

AA2660  NJESCU000526
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intreduced to Dr. Iliescu at or “about the time -0of -- and I
don't know whether it was the planning commission hearing or
the city council hearing but ves, in fact, he met

Myx. Friedman and was introduced to him at -~ I believe it was

-after the city council hearing, is what I recall being

*

told.Mr. Friedman is in Hawaii‘so my -- I mean, we literally
found out.

THE COURT: - Who is Mr. Friedman?

MS. KERN: Mr. Friedman is on the design team:and a
principai at Fisher, Friedman, thch is the firm that Mr.

Steppan is employed at. And it's very important, your Honor .

And this agreement, for goodness sakes, they even mention

architectural services. They talk about what will happen if

a lien is recorded.
An owner of property has two alternatives. Number |

one, they can record a notice of non-responsibility. and. 1

| would argﬁe it is just as large of a burden. on the owner -of a

property to make sure they get that information. = You can't

point to 108.234 and say, well, I needed to know who the

'perspn was -- who the actual name of the person was but I .

didn‘t know it so I don't have to do & notice of
non-responsibility. That's frivelous and that's not what
Fondren says. Fondren saYs the burden shifts.

THE COURT: 1Isn't it frivelous to say the ownérlpf
o 20 |
' ILIESCU000527 o
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this property is one of the most sophistiéated real property
owners in_Nevada, they have this‘extremely complex sales
agreement that éven delves into the architectural and_deéiQn
pfocess for thiS'building but we don't have to serve tbem a
notice‘of right to lien?

MSf-KERN: That's ekactly_whaﬁ Fondren says.
Th;t‘s exactly if, that there ié no prefiien reguirement wheﬁ‘
the owner has knowledgé. That's ekéctly what the case says.

THE COURT: What do = i guess —- shortly I will
read this case but what dées it say they ‘have to have notice
of? _Anf coﬁstruction? | |

MS. KERNW: That some improvement is'going to Be'
done'on the property.

THE COURT:- Any imp:ovement.is'goihg_to be done? 
If you héve any building in the world whiéh, by definitioﬁ}
requires an architect, then that -- that eliminates any
notice of lien or the_ff I mean, ﬁhe_noticé.of lien doeén‘t'r‘
just teil‘the owner that the property may be encumberedg_'Iti

tells the owner that the extent of the cbligation, the amount

~of the obligation. All that just disappears if the owner

happens to know there's going to be a building built?
MS. KERN: Well, first of all, you don't even.have '
to reach that issue, because in the agreement it specifically

defines what the project is and it specifically defiges_that

- 21
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-ésérow, then I would

into detail about th

‘the agreement itself|

‘31, 39-E.

®e N

the architéct will be retained before the clése of escrow and
will perform services| |
' THE COURT: | I'11 take your word for it.  If the
development process was going to occur before the close of
assume the agreement says all those

things. But is that |information sufficient to relieve the

respondent in this cgse from héving to give the lien notice?
MS. KERN:: Absolutely. |
THE COURT: | Well, let me také a.look at the case,
Are there any of these other materials that I need t0'look‘
at? I assume these are provisiens of the contract that go
design of the'projeCt and'SQ on. 
MS. KERN: | The large eghibit is Exhibit A, which is
That's was.ﬁhat was provided to me |
yesterday with rgSpe t to what the agreemeqt is{'-

THE COURT:| Are there some parts of that you'd like 1

Ime to take a look at]?

MS. KERN: 'Yes; I've specifically reférenced them

in the response. I would direct your attention to paragraphs [
THE CQURT Hold on.
MS. KERN:| I'm sorry. Page 3 of the response, they
are ldentified.

THE COURT: Thirty-one, access to property. How -

- o 22
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does that --

MS. KERN: This goes to my offer of fact that I

gave you that this property is completely tied up. There is

nothing,that can be done with any other party other than the
purchaser with respect to any kind of-alcontréct or a lease
or ;nything that can Be dene.

It also provides evidenée that, in fact, the seller
was aware fhat fhere was going to be professionalé that would
be go;ng onto the property, and the selier decided to
negotiate that, if that occur;ed ahd there were any
conseqﬁénces as a resuit of those professiopalsrgoihg onto -
the property, the seller would_lbok to the buyer for |
indemnification. He deliberatelyidécided.and chose —-

THE COURT:. You know that agprojecf is.going to be
built and the buyeriwiil'be in chafgé of the pfoject, éﬁd s©
the buyer agrees to indemnify the seller from ény risk of the
project; , ‘7 ] | | |

MS. KERN: But that goes tq‘the deliberate
determinatign, I'm not going to protect'myself from iiéns

with a notice of non-responsibility. I'm going to allow the

| buyer tc indemnify me from those possibilities. Keep in

mind, if the seller wishes to have the information with
respect -to any professionals that are gbing to go on'——r

THE COURT: Wait a minute. Let's go back to what

23
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you just said. The buyer doesn’t--— you said the - seller herg.
éhooses to rely on indemnification from the buyer instead of
a notice of résponsibility.
| MS.. KERNf NonQIesponsibility._'

THE COUﬁTE ¥on-responsibility. 'Indemnificatiog;_
%ioﬁ_the buyér_aoésn't reaily have any relationship to
non-respﬁﬁsibility. |

The whole idea of the lien process vis-é—vis'the

owner is it gives the lienholder the right to encumber the

owner's property for an obligation that the buyer entered
into. What I'm saying is there's no -- if the buyer could

have performed the obligation, there’'s no occasion for the = .

lien, .

MS. KERN: That's not true.
THE COURT: No rational seller is going to exchange

indemnity. They're always going to want indemnification by

| the buyer in virtually every contract but that doesn't

provide them aﬁy-pfotection‘against the lien.
| MS. KERN: I disagiee. That's -
THE COURT: What protection is it? rThey've got it‘r
and so what?‘ | | | |

MS. KERN: Well, they also have the statutory

protection of notice of non-responsibility, but if they

choose not to do it --

24
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- THE COURT: What I'm saying is paragraph 31 is not

an intent not to have -- not to proceed with the notice of

non-responsibility. It doesn't have any relationship‘torit.-

-MSf KERN: Well, 1 disagree with. your Honor. I

‘think that --

THE COURT: What's the :elatiénship?

MS. KERN: I think that the rélafionéhip‘is that;
number one,.it demohstrates knowledge by the seller that
profe§sionals are géing te be goiﬁg onto the prope;ty as the
sole'impetus from the buyer --

THE COURT: That's true. |

MS. KERN: 1It's the buyér that's picking them; 50
if;you want to know who the buyerris picking, it would have
been réally easy.:-ﬁsk them.

| It also demoﬁstrates tha£ theré is knowledge that
work may or may not bé performed aﬁd we're going -- and it
also specifically'sayé;'ﬁThe.buyer shall héld sélier_harmléss
from;any lienJ"- That means that they: know that é lien might
be récoided. | | | | |

THE COﬁRT{V Well, sure,.that’s true. It's true
that that paragraph says ﬁhere will be peéple.going:on the -
brope;ﬁy, people selected Dy the_buyer, people who are |

professicnals, that there's a risk of a lien, they

1 acknowledge that by saying that risk is going to be borne by

25
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the buyer,lokay. What is the --

MS. KERN: And that's all impertant information
uﬁder-Fondren with réSpect to shifting thé burden of
responsibility to the seller.

.THE COURT:- Qkay. What's the next paragraph?

i MS. KERN: ‘OﬁCe again, 39-A is simply a provisibﬂ
that indiéates that the seller cannot solicit:or accept aﬁy
cher offers dufing3thé terms of. the agree@entir Qﬁce égain,_
it's that notion that this propérty is compietely tied up aﬁd
held by the purchaser at. the present time. | |

THE COURT: Okay.

M3. KERN: There is a provision. at F -- which is on

‘page —-- at the bottom of page 14, I'm sqrry 39-F, which

.specifically-identifies and provides that the‘qffer is

conditioned upon -the buyer provide -- obtaining variance

special use permits, tentative map; zone chénge and land use

| designations, and they even typed in "other,” and it's

"architectural and design review and approval.™
THE COURT: Okay.

MS. KERN: 39-H. Once again, going to the _r
knowledge 6f this seller a5 to whatrthis propé:ty was goiﬁgJ
to be developed as. It Qas.specifically'negotiated that a
poition'bf the purchase price would be the penthoﬁse of the
condémiﬁium project and there is a specific amount identified'

26
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for the penthouse credit.

THE COURT: Your argument is, if you know there's
going tc be =z penthbuse, yourknow there's going tc be an
architect to design the éenthouée? |

MS. KERN:. Not only is the,aréhitect specifically,'
named bﬁt yéu_knéw--—' | |

| THE COURT: Where was the aréhitéét'Spécificallyl
néﬁéd? |

MS. KERN: I just.said.in subpart F. Theyleveﬁ
typed in "other, architectural.” |

THE COURT: I thought you meant the name of the

' architect.

MS. KERN: No. The_fact-that arcﬁitectural and
deéign review. f_haﬁe absoluteiy no doubt tﬁat on this date
the name Mafk Steppan‘br Fisher,_f;iedmaﬂ or any of the Cthe;_
design professionals would not have been knawn‘by‘either the
buyer or thé sel;er. | |

“THE COURT: ‘Wheh was the agreementubetweeﬁ Mr.
Steppan‘S'company‘anq tﬁe buyer?

| MS. KERN: October 21st, 2006.

THE COURT: Anything else in the agreement?

MSF‘KERN: Yes. Subp%rt 1 provides, . once again,
that the seller is prohibited from entering iﬁtosand even

warrants that there are no leases dr other contractual use

27
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agreements, that the property will solely be -- the right to
develop is given solely to the purchaser.
THE COURT: Okay.

MS. KERN: In subpart L, once again, there was-a .

| negotiation for parkihg spaces demonstrating an understanding

and knowledge of what this project was going to be, how it
was geing to look. There was going to be parking, condos,

retail, all kinds of things and this seller knew about‘it,aﬁd

negotiated parking spaces as part of the agreement.

THE COURT:. Okay; :

MS. KERN: There were then a series of addendums
that were executed by the parties and I i

.MR;'SNYDER: You:know what, I héve a much cleaner
cdpy,bf the CDhtractl

MS. KERN: This is what ‘was sent to @é.

'MR. SNYDER: Yezh. I took out all the duplicate

-copies, if you want to use this. Your-Honor}-may I appreoach?

THE COURT: Sure. Do you have a copy of thése_too,
Ms.'Kern? | .-
| MS.‘AKERN: 1 think it's included in this. _‘1' fchinkr'r
I had a lot cof dcplicéte pageé, as i.undEIStand.

THE COURT:  So where do we go now? Are there any

| othexr pfovisions in the initial agreement you wanted me to

look at? By the way, does the agreement somewhere early on

o _28‘
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discuss in general terms ;hé natufe of-thé projéct.that's
geing to be built?
| MS. KERN: 1It's in one of the addendums. .

THE -COURT: Okay; S0 where do we go ﬁow?.

-MS. KERN: Qkay. Addendum.—; and let ﬁe -- in my
copy the addéndﬁms weie not iﬁ order, sd let me go Tto --

THE COURT: Okay.. We have refexénce_tb the
penthouse again in addendum one.

MS. KERN? Yés,'in H. ﬁow they're_getting even
more specific identifying both the size of the penthouse that .:_
Mr. -- éxcuée,me_——'the‘seller-of-the property will receive
is 3,750 sguare feet of liﬁing a%éa inrtherﬁew.coﬁdqminium
prqject. There's. also going to be four-car -— four parking
spaceé‘assigned to that particular prdperty_ﬁith_the location | -
being chosen by the seller. There.is also a provision for
the next page, page 2, subpart M._

THE COURT: Excuse me. Where does_the_projectr-

MS. KERN: Tt has beeﬁ fully approved..

THE COURT: Is it ready for occupancy?

MS. KERN: No, no. They haven't built it:'
THE COURT: Where is it?

MS. KERN: They have to buy the land. It's on

Court Street..

. : 29
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THE COURT: So it has not- -- construction has not
begun?
'M5. KERN: No. And I don't believe it can -- I

don't think construction was allowed to be done before escrow

| closed. I think escrow has to close before they can commence

construction.
THE COURT: So they went|through the permitting

process, the design-proceSS and that's pretty much_wheie'we,

MS. KERN: And they also received entitlements
which attached to the pfoperty as provided by1thé,design

plans.

. THE COURT: If I can go back to for a minute ﬁo-the
provision we-discusséd,earlier, have the variances and
special usé permits beén obtained, if they weré'ﬁecessa;y,-do
you know? | |

MS. KERN: We believe that they have. We believe
it's poised to proceed to go to the next step. |

THE COURT: Were there —-

MS.‘KEﬁN: I don't have those in front of me‘SO I
doﬁ't know. | | |

THE COURT: Okay.

MR. SNYDER: It's my understanding that they are.

Somecne else handled that,‘Gary.than.handledvi;.'_

30

AA2671ILIE.SCU000537




10

il

12

13

14

i5

16

17

18

18

_20

21

22

23

24

®e &

THE CQURT: One .of the -

MR. SNYDER: Your Honor, the b:oker involved, Mr.‘ 
Johnson, is here if you'd like -- if you have any gquestions.

THE COURT: Going back to.what Ms. Kern gquoted waﬁ-f-
the typed-in portioﬁ -- | | |

,MS-_KEﬁN: Of the afchitepturél services.

THE COURT: -- of the architecﬁufal services, itfs';
sﬁbparagraph ¥ on pages 14 and 15.

MS. KERN: Yes.

THE COURT: And it relates to variances and special".
use permits, aﬁd it aléb.says "aréhitectnral d£sign review'l
and approval.” lHasrthere'been éﬁ architectural deSign?
review and approval process: with the planhiﬁg authorities or
with fﬂe,city? | |

MS;.KERN:_ Yés.

THE COURT: When was that?

MSQ KﬁRN: October and November of 2006.

- THE COURT:‘VWas Dr. Iliescu or a fepresentati&e oﬁ”'
the trust present for those p?esentationS?

MS. KERﬁ:,'Té ouranowledge; yes.

--_THE COURT: Now, the lien Qas récqrded
-Novgmber 7tﬁr right, of last yesr?
MS. KERN: Yes. |

THE COURT: 'And_yoﬁ szid the agreement was October .

. _ 31
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21st.

MS. KERN: April.

THE COURT: Oh, I'm sorry. I wrote down -- April.
ilsté“ | |
MS. KERN: Yes.
TEE COURT: So the firm had been working since
April of 1ast year? |

MS. KERN: Yes. And, as we understand it, this

~agreement with the addendums and evérything finally was done

between the purchaser and the seller sometime in October of

2005, although I'm going by the agreement.

THE COURT} - You mean the purchase agreement was

finalized?

MS: KERN: Yes.
"THE COURT: Well, is there evidence to the effect

that Dr. Iliescu, or some representative of the trust, was

| present when Mr. Steppan or his group made architectural

presentations to the planning authorities about the design of
thié building? ” | |

MS.VKERNE I thoﬁght Dr. Iliescu in his chlaration_
said that he haa'beéﬁ present —- o |

THE COURT: Well, yes, he did. What he said was --

MS. KERN: Which is in conformance with what our

understanding was as well. "I attended two public meetings

32
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at which B.S.C.'s design‘teém did,é presentation."”
THE COURT: T"However, I was not aﬁ any time
introduced to any cf the aréhitects or engineers involved.”

MS. KERN: And we believe that that is incorrect.
I'm sure not intentionally incorrectbuf -

5THE'COURT:'-It seeﬁs to me on the one hand if_you-
sell a piece-of property of this-nature; yéu knéwrthat the
buildiné'is going to be built and it needslto be designed and
it needs to be conSﬁructed énd.yéu know there's an exténsive.
permitting proceés. That dpesh‘t.hecessarily'mean that you
Know eifher-who is gbing to be performing each one of thesé
components §f the @rocess or‘whét the naturé and‘size of the
risk is going to be.

But if you, as an example, are sitting in a
planning meeting and an architectural firm is making soﬁe' 
sort of detéiled presentatibn of fhe design to the planniﬁgi
éuthofities; I don't know,whét else you need to kﬂow, Qi aﬁ,
least need to - know in prder to have a duty to ipquife an 

obligation te file your notice of non—responsibility.‘ So.

that's -

MSE. KERN: I agfee.

THE COURT: They may not have had any personal
dealings'cr.evén conversétioﬁs with each other. But if
you're the owner of tﬁe property you know it's béing |

33 |
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developed, therplanning agency is talking about your
development, which is going to include your own residence in
ii, and there's an architect identified ét the meeting whq_is
fhe arcﬁitect for the project, that may be_gndugh'to do iﬁl

I don't know. Are there any exhibits or is Mr. Steppan going
Eo‘testify today on this subject?

‘MS. KERN: i don't think'that.it's necessary
currently based upon -- I mean, i believe ﬁhat we‘haven't 
reached that proviéion. *i woula like to continue to piovide
some additicnal information cut of the agreement, if you
dén't mind --

| THE COURT: Okay.

MS. KERN: -- and also argument.- Beﬁause I think
you jﬁst ;aised”émééry excellent observation. that is exéttly
whét the Fondren court was going to. What Mr. Snyder is

arguing is that the notice of non-responsibility statute that

| existed at the time of Fondren did not require that you

actually identify the name of the person that you're telling

I'm not -- I'm not responsible for this property. At that

-time you didn’t-have tc name the professional. You could

jﬁst record I'm not responsible fqr any work done on this
property.
Mr. Snyder is arguing that, because he was not

épecifically_told,-then he ‘could not comply with his

_ . 34
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obligatioﬁ fo récord a notiée cf non-responsibility. 'But
that is ridiculous. Because what Fondren says is the-bufden
shifts to the seiller, to the owner of the'property, to record
and prepare @ notice of non*responsibility.‘ | |

Incumbent upon that responsibility is to get the

.information necessary'to comply with' the statute. It doesn't

matter. what the statﬁte says. it doesn‘f_matter that it's
changed. It wcould have been a vefy simple process, even had
he not known, to simply make an ihquiry so that he codld
comply.

“THE COURT: You told me ﬁe didn;t need to maké'én

inquiry. He was there when this architectufal fi:m presented

this preject to the Planning Commission.

'MS. KERN: Exactly. But even if'tgat obligaticn
arose earliei, he stili ~~:all he had tb do is make an -
inquiry.‘ If I have anrdbiigation, that'S 1ike he'steppihg;
back and Saying well, i have an ob;igatioh to record a |
mechanic's lien but sqmép%e didnft tell me his APN number pi
legal description so I don't have to db-it. That's
ridiculous. If there's a statutory obligation,lthe3Cné‘--

THE COURT: It's not as ridiculous asrsayiné I‘m

providing the_services. They're going to be worth over -1

_million;' 1 know who the owner is but, gee, 1 guess I WQﬁ‘t

give him.a notice of right to lien.

- 35
~° ILIESCU000542
.AA2676




0

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

.23

24

® ®

MS. KERN: But he was intimately -- they had --
THE COURT: Your client's position is as ludicrous
as his.

MS. KERN: No, it's not, because théy.knew he knew

| about it. He didn't sell this property without knowledge of

what was going on.. They knew he was going to get a

penthouse.

THE COURT: 1Is there any evidence as to the reason

why the respondent didn't serve a notice to file right to

lien?

MS. KERN: Because the way the‘projeét'waslprdvided"

and’ was going, evérybody knew what was going and was a part

| ©of it. He showed up at the meefings when they presented it.

THE COURT: 1Is it just that they didn't do it? Why

would they not do it except inadvertently? Are you Saying

that somebedy actually thought this through,. read the case

} 1aw and said the circumstantial evidence is so strong of Dr.

Iliescu's knowlédge that.we don't need to do this?

MS. KERN: ©No, of course not.

THE COURT: Scmebody just didn't do it.

VMS. KERN: Of course not. But théré alsc was never
any gquestion that the seller of this prpperty'was-not jusﬁ
selling the land and walkiﬁg aﬁay. There was'élways an
understanding the seller was going to be intimateiy involved

36
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after the --

THE COURT: The-seller,‘though, was - I just very

briefly looked at this agreement. But, &s I understand it,

although you have this unconventibnél situation with tﬁe long.
escrow, the indemnificétion provisioﬁs, but the buyer is
still,-ﬂevertheléss, in-chargé of.the dévelopment.' There's
scme exceptions, the ﬁenthouse and. so on, but this is not a
situation where the seller is éctively involved in the' 
development.
MS. KERN: Correct. That is absolutely éofrect.
THE COURT:V Tﬁey knew if was a deve;opment;'how it
was going to happen, and they woﬁldn't let it go to'thés-—‘
they weren't in charge of the development process.
| MS. KERNQ  You are correct, ;Now; bnce'tﬁey got to -
the actual désign of'tﬁeapenthousé; there.waé going'ﬁo be --
there-was provisions in there that he specifically géﬁ”to
dictate and do certain things and tell them how he wanfed '
certain things.
| THE COURT: in some sense was Mr. Steppan’thé
Iiiescus' arghitecté:VWas he, in a sénée, designing‘fﬁeir 6wn
condominium or is that teking it_tod far?
MS. KERN: 1T would defer to --
THE COURT: Wes he just building the shell and the.
Ilieécus would get their owp architeét and so Qn‘fof the
37
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interior or not?

MS. KERN: ©No. ‘I think there's an addendum that

rspecificélly provided that they were going to actually

provide him plans, he'd get to comment on them and get back

Tto them.

THE COURT: The buyer would?

MS. KERN: No. The,Iliescusrwould be able to get

the plans for the'penthouse,'cdmment on them and ~-

THE COURT: But the plans that the buyer would have

| had done by Mr. Steppan's firﬁ or somebody?

MS. KERN: Yes.

THE CCURT: CQCkay. Wﬁat other provisions should we

-look at? We've got 3%-H. What is Métzger Johnson Group?

MR. SNYDER: 1It's thé'brokerage.

MS. KERN: I think we're at addendu@ pgmbe£ one.
We zlready talked about 39-H additional terms.. 39-M
specifically-stated "Buyer agrees 1o a deedlrestfictionr
through sale of said property to include thé property shail j*
be developéd for = mixed use of office, rétaii.aﬁd
predominantly'cpndominium;-iSéid ﬁroperty to be develope@ g% ,
quickly as pdssible.” |

THE COURT: Okay_._

MS. KERN; Once again, demonstratiﬁg that it was

not some nebulous project. It was'pretty'specific what they

38
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were going to the .table to do. Addendum number three was

apparently the last‘shot everybedy had and it'was quité a

1on§ one. They, onCe_again, in 1.2 reiterated that thetbuyer
would be required and‘has éxercised reasonable diligence in
obtaining governmental approvals.

Addendﬁm three, as I unde:staﬁd it,_was'the

extension; that is, they had come up to the time when the

' escrow would normally have_closed-énd, therefore, they were

needipg to extend the time Qithin which to perform beczuse
they weren't quite feady.
| THE COURT; “They increased the cash deﬁositin
consideration - |
MS. KERN;; Ygs. And 1 think they‘did somef‘
additianal things.r So this is the one that fook us;-I
believe, up to Apfil 25th of 2007.
| Once again,}in paragraph 5 they address_péiagraph
31 #nd-discuss the paragxaph that you and I tussieé Qith and
discuséed with iespecf:to indemnification and the .
profésSionals thatfwould be'Comingsoﬁ, the requiremenf of the
bu?ef to keep the-ﬁﬁdperty free andiclear from ali-lieﬁé-and
to indemnify if they failed tc. |
| There wa§ é paragraph 7 which, once agaiﬁk
discussed and-talkéd‘about any required design épprOVals. in

péragraph 8 they amended 39-H which, once again, discussed

ILIESCUD00546
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the:fact that it would be & number of condominium penthouses:
and the seller would have the first right to select the unit
that the seller wanted, once again, identifying -- although

now it's 3,750-plus or minus. In the last addendum ‘it was

'just 3;750,'and alse for the four pa;kingrplaces.

The next page, subpart one, is the reference that'I

gave you just & moment ago; and that is, wheh the project had |

"prbgressed to & point where the architect is designing the

preliminary floor plans for the penthouses, seller shall meet

_ with the architect and participate in the selection and

design of seller's penthouse unit.

THE COURT: We're not there yet in the development.

‘Right? -

MS. KERN: That is correct. But it was

specifically contemplated that there would be specific

interaction between the two parties in order to make sure |

| that the penthcuse was designed to the likihg‘of'the seller.

THE COURT: That's after the stiuéturé is built and
the seller:has selected the 3,750 épace?-

MS. KERN: 'No; I don't think so. Because at thg'-.
time that 'the design process is in effec£, that's,when.
they're désigning these different penthouses. So he actually
would be there béfbre -- it would be.in the-design procéss;

not in the --

: 40
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THE COURT: Yeah. It says it right here.
MS. KERN: Yes.  Péragraph 9, which amended 39-I,

included a2 subpart three which provided for now 51:parking

| places that would be able to be used_with respect to the

contigupus properties, ohce again,ievidencing that the;e?s a
préperty that I belieﬁe is on Island. It's referénced
somewhere, I believe, in the agreement aé the Isiahd
Property.

There wasja contemplatién, I believé{ in the
agreement that the.sellér would beuindependently,déveloping

that as a restaurant, or something of that nature, because it

would go hand in hand and tie with the project that was being |

develcped by the buyer.

| And the#é was an agteament that on:doﬁn the roaﬁ
whén that was developea the#e would be a sharing or an
easement for-pu;pdses of‘pérking-spaces that.cogld be
ﬁtilized-in this dévelopmentrtﬁat-fhe séll;; wpuid-actnéll?. 1

be deing on the pioperty that was not beingnconVQYed or sold

“to the buyers.

| THE COURT: Okay. S¢ 51 parking spaces

';ontemplates_uSe‘by the seller for another project he had?

MS. KERN: That is my understanding f:om reading
the zgreement.

THE COURT: Okay.

) 41
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MS. KERN: 2nd I misspoke. ‘Addendum number three
wasn't the one that took us to April of 2007. Thét‘was
addendum four; I apologize for that.

| THE COURT: Threenwas another extenéion;

MS. KERN: 'Yes.'~Addendum four was apparently’

prepared in September of 2006 and this is Where'the'extension
went to Abril 25th of 2007. Once agaiﬁ, anladditional
cdnsideration was providea with, it locké.iike, some funds
and there was an increase in the purchase pfice from 7,5_up
tc 7.8, 7.6 million and that got us to Rpril 25th.

TEE COURT: ' And that's all that was, just

‘additicnal consideration and additionali time. ~Right?

' MS. KERN: That's what I understand. |

THE COURT: Incorporated all the terms of thé.:
addendum;fgkay. Could we take -- does tha; conélﬁde all'fhe
materials we need to look ét?

-"Ms. KERN: The only other thing is I briefly
referencediit in my arguﬁéﬁt, and that is with respect to the:
argﬁmenté”as to the 15fday,-I'don't beiievé that thét'iéceven
applicable here. 1 mean, 1 think.that;s=really to protect
owners Of-sinéle—familyﬂresidenceé,,nbt.a project ofrthis
magnitude} This had commercizl and retail, which‘clearly.the
15-day doesn't apply to at all.

But even if it'did, that defect has'been'cu:ed. A

a2
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15-day was, in fact, served,on‘the;sellers and another lien

was recorded to correct those teéhnical defects, if you éo
found.

THE COURT: Okay; I'd like to take a b#ief recess;
énd I'll look at the Fondren case. Thefe is another matter
before the court at 3:00.

MR, SNYDER: Your Honbr, I havé a touple of»point;
to make. I don't mind if it‘s affer the recesst

THE COURT: 1 just want to take a recess and look.

I wasn't going to rule. Let me-ask; There must have been a -
human being or a group of human -beings on behalf of the-buyerf.’:'

"in charge of this project. 'Dorthey-have evidehge to give &as

t0 whe;her or hqt the trust was aware of the ar¢hitecfural-
services? | |

MS. KERNE_'Thétfshwhat we assume. We assumed that  '
that occurred. .Thatfs the disbqﬁery that we are we're |

prevented and have been 'prevented since we found out escrow,

wasn't going to close from doing. We absolutely assumed. I |-

- fact ~--

THE COURT: Well, because of that entity's

bankruptcy, jou can't take that person's depesition on this "

‘subject?

MS.'KERN: I couldn't between April 25th and today.

I most certainly can. I need to do what's called an

| a3
AA2684  y4ESCU000550
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O

ADDREYS:

Mzexea] vy
COMMERCIAL * RESIDE TJAL * INVESTMENT - * REALTY

6490 8. McCarrao Bhvi, RENO NEVADA §9509  PHONE:(77%) 3238817 FAX: (775) 8134848

| LAND PURCHASE AGREEMENT

Date Prepared First Ameodment: Jufy 21, 2005

as "BUYER"), the sum of

Check, Otba‘,_nla_muocmm of the PURCHASE
that certain land, :mprovmnmts agd personal propq‘!y “if any, (hercmaﬁcr wllwbvdyﬂmvdm s
" the "Prgperty”) situated in the City of _Benn ., County of Washae , Staic of Nevada , and more
pamml ly described as follows (the “Property™ wmz_lnhnm

N

Cl pari Street (APN 111 4 Vit and Sonmia Hieco r3

b purd Street (APN 011- M .Inlm [lie  Seller) {(APN (11-112-04 Jnbn N

wnnia_Ji 1 117 | ] AFN 1 I» iniin (it annia fiese PLIS
.. er) fonsisti ofappromately ﬁd,ﬁd_lsquare feetofland, wartqngmdcﬁmdml’mgnph 39F)
bdow god that certuip vacaot building of approximately square fea, upan the followiog TERMS aod
CONDITIONS:

1. FINANCE TERMS:

11 | DEPOSIT: ' 525000.00 .
To be depasited within Three {3) working days of acceptance with
Escrow Holder, The initial deposit shall be held by Metrker Iobnson Gronp,
subjeet to applicable stanutes and regulations. .
1.2 | ADDITIONAL CASH DEPOSIT: , $ 47500000,
" The deposit shall be increased in the forr of cash o cashiers check
to be deposited with escrow holder for immediate disbursement ko the Seller
and Scller’s agent propartionately. Depasits are nog~refupdable and credited
tothe se price. The additional deposit shall be paid as follows:
an additional $__75 0000 within -3 dsys from acceplance,
DY an additional $. 10011000 within .90 days from aceeptance,
D an additional $_100.000 00 within _L50_ days from acceptance,
0 an sdditions! § 100,000 00 within 210 . days From acceptapce,
) an additions! $_10,000.00 within _270._ dwys from acecptance,
if, through no fault of the Buyer, sdditionsl time is required for . '
" povernmental epprovals of the project, Scller agrees to l:xlend the close of escrow , 83 needed to obtain
apprgvels, Buyer to pay an additional

Buyer | MEIZKE&JDHNSQN_GKQLJL Sofer— £

Cogrwmi, by RI. Al righes reperved. Ny reprodoct shlication allooved withow spprowal by R K JOHNSON.

AA2573
ILIESCU000020
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ADRESS:

$_S0.000.00  deposit within each 10 days extensicn from the 270 day paymest due dete All
nﬁsﬂm’ deposjts shall be credited to the purchase price upon closs of escrow, Buers shall have a 15 day
grate perlod to make any of the aforesald deposits.

13| BALANCE OF CASH PAYMENT: $.6,300,000.00 .
-} Tabe paid at Close of Escrow, as needed to close but not mcluding closing costs.
" 14| EXISTING FINANCING: - . S—_oa
Per Terms and Conditions as specified below. .
1.5} OWNER FINANCING: K S PR 1/ W
' Per Terms and Conditions as specified below | . _
1.6| NEW LOAN: S nfa__.
Contingent upon the Tmns md Condmona a8 speclﬁed bdmw '

1.7/ TOTAL PURCHASE PRICE: e SA,300000.00,
. (Not inchuding closing costs) . .

[1na 18  IF “EXISTING FINANCING®, TERMS AND CONDITIONS TO BE
| ASSUMED SHALL INCLUDE:
(NOT APPLICABLE IN THIS TRANSACTION AS A CONTINGENCY)

Ona 19 17 mmmucmc_, TERMS AND counmons SHALL
INCLUDE:
(NOT APPLICABLE IN THIS TRANSACTION AS A CONTINGENCY)

Dl ava 110 IF “NEW FINANCING” CONTINGENCY:

(NOT APPLICABLE IN THIS YRANSACTION AS A CONTINGENC)Q
1| SUBORDINATION AND PARTIAL RECONVEYANCE:

2.1 SUBORDINATION CLAUSE: N/A

2.2 PARTIAL RECONVEYANCE:

Blyer daga__intend to subdivide the property and improve the property in stages over a period of
time. . o '

DEFINITIONS

Bu %, Mmmn]msmﬁunm Selor /.

Copyught 2084 by RIJ. AR ripives sescrved. Mo reprod shbicar Mm-nwwnxjoumrr .

{
| AA2574. __
9 ILIESCUGG0D24
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ADNREYS:

{Uniess stated otherwise in this docuroent)

R OR AGENT includes cooperating brokers, brokers, all sales persons: and agents. DAYS
lendar days unless otherwise specified. If the (a) stated Closing date or (b) last day for the
perft of an act falis upon a day during which normal business is not performed then the
Closing date or such last day, as the case may be, will be the next following regular business day.
DATE|{OF ACCEPTANCE (EFFECTIVE DATE) mesns the date the Seller accepts the offer or
counter} offer is accepted by both parties. DELYVERED means persopally delivered to Principals or
respective ficensess, transmitted by the facsimile machine, or mailed by registered carrier, pext
s day delivery with receipt requested. In the event of fax transmission, delivery shall be deemed
fete at the time noted on the sender’s fax confirmation sheet. DATE OF CLOSING means
tite is transferred. The SINGULAR includes the plural and the MASCULINE imcludes the
e. TERMINATING THE AGREEMENT means that both parties are velieved of their
ops and all deposits will be returned ta the Buyer less expenses incutred by or on account of
er to the date of terminstion. PROPERTY, unless the context indicates otherwise, mesns all
~ jeasements and rights appurtenant thereto and all fmprovements thereon, including alt building thereon
‘ rights dppurtenant thereto;-al)-otber improvements,. all personal property owned by Seller apd
in) the operation or maintenance and mansgement of the real property, and all contract or lease |
agreements, water rights, mineral rights, utility contracts or other rights relating to the
ip, use and operation of the real property. DATE PREPARED is for teference only.

BRO

Plat map-Eshibit A |
g8l Description -Exhxblt B to be supplied 10 Buyu' within 15 days of the execution of this

__Zlﬂ_L_'l".wn_ﬂnndmd_Snmnm.).
‘ thllabmtbothpammshaﬂdq:osumthanmthmwdﬁcmwﬂolda tobesclecxedby
Buyer, .Salie.r allﬁmdsandnmmmnmsarytocqnplmtltsalemancnrdmwxﬂlﬂntm

paid b Docummry Tr:mSi'er Tax, if any, to be paid by Cl
Buycr ‘XDSeIIcr, , Uother__wa —_ Al remaining closing coxts shall be paid m customary Wanmer
as required by law, Orduw‘loe and/or regulaﬁm Passession of the Property shall be given to Buyer

Buyle ,@. ME]ZKERJQH.NSD.N_GBQUE_ Seler L

Fopyigts 2004 hy RK]. All rights reserverl. No nepeod , expary, pulfication ulloved withoo approval iy R K JOHNEON.

AA2575 :
ILIESCU000022
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ADDRESS: i

at close nfescmw Tﬂle shallbecomeyudm Buyu'by pmperly mmn&landduly racm‘dedGmnDaai

On the date of closing, Escrow Holder shall issue conunercial tille in,sx[:_:_lanm, in the form of D
CLTA pr DIALTA Policy of Title Insurance to be paid by X Buyer (] Sefter, insuring Buyer's.
title 1o the Property in ap amount equal to the full purchase price. Said title policy shall insure that
Buyer has good and marketable title to the Property subject only to the exceptions authorized.

Note: Buyer should dlscms the choice of policy with the title company of his choice at the
time estrow is opened.
Buyer |is aware that additional coverage policies are available. All cost associated wnb addivonal
coverage policy 10 be paid by EBuyar, Seller, O na% by buyer and _nfa_. % by Seller.

4.1 As soon as reasonably possible following op of escrinv, but not 10 exceed
ﬂﬂun (L) days from acccptancc,pD Buyer, 74 Seller, —nfa_ % by buyer and -nfa_ % by
Scller {shal} pay and fumnish to Buyer & Prehmmanr Title Report on the Pr op%r {the "Report™), -
togethdr with full legible copies of all exceptions in the Report. Buyer shall have \XJ dhiry {3) days
of date of acceptance to notify Sellar and Escrow Holder in writing of Buyer’s reasonable disapproval
of amy such exceptions. Failure of Buyer 1o disapprove i wiiting ‘any “cxceptiony - within: the
aforementioned time limit shall be decmed to be an approval af the Report.

" such exceptions at his own expense.

. - Seller|shall have 05 ten (J@) o [J _n/a_( aza) days from nohﬁca tiem to remove the exceptions. But
. if suc cxcqmons capnot be remuved, ot Sefler reﬁlsc.s 10 Temove or commect said conditions, by this

Escrow Instructions.

6. BONDS:

ammxrﬁofmgbcndmassmsmentwhchlsahmshallhe- .paldhylheSellw, Dassumﬁdby
Buyer,
T.E TION:

is offer shall expore, and be rendered pull and void, unlessscopywhSell::’swnnmawepm
(facsinule copy acceptable) is delivered to the Buyer or the Buyer's agent on or before __1:00 Oclot.‘.k, (1

AM, B PM, Pacific Standard Time, mm@umw

8. PROVISIONS AS FURTHER DEFINED:
' Provisions marked X below, and further defined in this dmmun,aremcludedmﬂnsagrmmt

* BUNER BUYER ‘
Bu % mesnjnumsnm_(}mnm_ Seler___4__.
‘ | . Coprvigiy 2004 by RKT. All gghe reservmd. No repeod blicution ally s with hpplw-“'ylmm

AA2576 - o
: ILIESCU000023
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%o

ADDRESS: i !

INCdUDED: WAIVED:
[J_M/A __ 8-A.SOIL TESTS:
- Soil Tests, within 30 _ dxys of acceptance, paid by 4 Buyer (] Seter.
Upon acceptance of this agreement Buyer shall have the right # be chooses, fo go upon

the to conduct soil tests, including percolation tests, to ascertaiv whether the property is suitable for
the impfovements which Buyer proposes to muke. All expenses of such test shall be borne by the persan
ndi abave, and Buyer shall be responsible for the repair and restoration of any damage to the property
which sy be cansed by such tests, If in the reasonable opimion of the soi) engieer, employed by Buyer,

the progerty ia not suitable for the praposed development, this agreement at the option of the Buyer, muay be
terminated and all deposits shall be refunded. Buyer shell be deemed 1o have waived this condition unless
written inotice 10 the contrery is delivered to Seller or his agent within the number of days of acceptance
specified above.

Note: Seller shall provide to Buyer within Exxe(S) dayn. of acceptance copies of any existing
30il3 reportsfiests available to the Seller (IF ANY).

BU\JER BUYER
. - INGRUDED: - . WAIVED: A
X U N/ __8-B. SURVEY: ﬁpald g KBuyer [lSemer.
Upon acceptance of this offe, thepropcrty may , be surveyed by e hoensed

surveydr at the expense of the party specified above. The surveyor shall set and flag all property pins, to be

approvied in writing by Buyer prior to _thicty (30) days geior tn Close of Faceenw.  The purchase price is.
based gpon the price specified above and shall not be adjusted in accordance with the area st forth insucha
sunney if applicable. ln the evert the survey completed at the request of the Buyer discloses ap

; mnqnufmylmdmmmaﬁ"mngﬂnbmndarymambaﬂkmqummofﬁmpmpmy this -

O_NA _ 8-C. FLOOD BAZARD ZONE:
Buyer has been advised that the property is located in an ares which the Secretary of HUD has

obtai mylomsmedhjdmpropmyﬁmawfedaallyrcgtﬂmndﬁnamialimﬁtuﬁmmtalmninsured
dranteed by an agency of the U.S. Government. The purpose of the program Is to provide flood
e 8t remsonable cost, For further information consult your Jender or insursnce carrjer.

. __8-D.BROKER REPRESENTING BOTH PARTIES:
Buyer and Seller acknowledge that the broker in this ransaction represents both parties and

Buyed end Seller consent hereto.
m,lma BUYER
Buyaq@&_ Mmmn]onusnm_GmmL Seler__/___.
I . Copwight 100 hy RE]. All ighte d. No repmdncton, expon, pu iom vt withoim app brllK]O)'lNSON

AA2577 ILIESCUG06024
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INCHUDED: |_ WAVED:
LI_N/A _ 8-E. SINGLE AGENCY

Notwithstanding agroements with respect to payment of commissions, of rights grarted

ulnple Listing agreemextts, the parties agree that the Sellar's Broker namad herein s the agent of the

is not the agent of the Buyer, and that the Buyer's Bmkﬂ'mmedhermtstheagmtofﬂ\cBuyu

the agern of the Seller of 8 sub-agent of Seller's Broker.

BU ~ BUYER
N UDED WAIVED: . :
F, CONTINGENCY RELEASF. CLAUSE:

Offer is contingent upon the sale of ﬁadatre.és).n!z_;

Bl.g'ER BUYER
. LUDED:  WAIVED:
X_| . [l .NA _8G.TAX DEFERRED EXCHANGE (INVESTMENT
' FROPERTY): ‘
hmecmﬁm&ﬁawimmmmamxdefmulmwhmgefmtbemdpmpmy

him iy connection with this transaction, each of the parties agrees 10 cooperate with the other party in

* comedtion with such exchange, including the execution of such documents s may be reasonably necessary

th

to effeptuate the same. Provided that: (&) The other party shall nat be obligated to delay the closing, (b) All
additianal costs in conpection with the exchapge should be boroe by the party requesting the exchange, and -
{¢) The other party shall not be obligated 10 exceatte any note, contract, deed or other document providing
for any persanal Yiability which would survive the exchange, nor shall the other party be obligated to take
title 9 any property other than the property described in this agreement. The otber party shall be -
i'ﬁﬁiﬁed and held hermless agatnst any Uability which arises or is clairued to have arisen on account of
e acquisition of the exchange property.

Buyer may elect to do 8 1031 Tax Deferred Exchange {
. !
| Seller ) does [ does not intend 10 do 4 1031 Tax Defierred Eachange . ]

l

!

l

i

dmmibcdhﬁm mlfBuyummmm:mqmdefmedudmgewnhmmmPﬂWmﬁtfy !
I

f

f

BUYER BUYER ' . l

- INCLUDED: WAIVED:
D;%L K. 8¢ owmm’s ASSOCIATION DISCLOSURE: I
pope

of acceptance, Seller shall deliver to Buyer an Addendum 10 Purchase Agreemem for Common
Mrshnplniﬂwt?mpuﬂm which by this reference shall be incosporated ioio this Agreement.
Assodiation transfer fees of $N/A., to be paid by [IBuyer [IScller [ 1Other N/A . The amount of any
delinduent assessmets including penalties, attorney’s fees, and other charges provided for in the
management documents shall be paid current by the Seller at close of escrow.  Selier represents that there

6 )
Buler Merzxee Jounson Grave. Soler .
6 by RKJ. All right roserved. No seprowction, expron, peblionsion alk-aed sithous spprovel by RE JOHNSON.
AA2578 . L

0 IESCUNDON0E



B7/25/2085 12:14 515&166 CONSOLIDATED PE.C PAGE 88

S

ADDHESS:

mmﬁmnumOwnasIﬁpAssodaﬁm or Agreernents related to the Property.

BUYER BUYER

INCL;JDED WAIVED:

| [J_N/A__ 621 ADDITIONAL INSPECTIONS: |
Unless tated otherwise in this agreement, the Buyer shall at DI Buyer's [Oselter’s expense, have the
right tojorder aty and afl inspections that Buyer deems necessary by experts, including, but not limited

v , geologists, architects,. contractors, surveyors, and structural pest control operators to
inspect |the propesty for any structural and pon-structural conditions, including matters concerning,
fimited to, roofing, electrical, plurabing, heating, cooling, appliances, pool, boundaries,

] ipspection report, roof inspection, Phase 1 Environmental Report on Hazardous Wastes
ials, AD.A {Amencans Disabilities Act) Report, Asbestos testing 1¢port, lead based paint -

ation, clectromagnetic field Teport, water quality / quantify report, scptic systems
shall be ordered and must cxercise that right within . _thirty (30). days of acceptance of
emt. Reports shall be approved, rejected, or waived by Buyer within X ZHIRTY (14}
dags L) NiA_ (N/A ) days of receipt by Buyer of such seport..
“Buyey shall furrish Selier, &t 3 cost 16 Sellet, copies otmpccnnnsandrepoﬂsobmuwd,
5) nmnmganrepamrequemdhyBuyexumdmmdbmespewmandmponSm
tea {10} deps (I N (N/4) dags of receipt of same. Seller agress to pay an amount NOT to exceed
the total sum of §__N/A__for all repair conditions mdmxtnd,pﬂ'thcahovecmtm,gmcyrqmtsmﬁwany .
defbotdtsoovaudmdcfm which has become worse than was originally indicated.
“ : Any nTeded repairs, remediation, or corrective action identified by said reports in excess of the above
stated Hollar amoum shall be at Buyers expense. However, if repair expenses are considered.
excossiye by Buyer, then Buyer may terminate this agreement st Buym discretion unless Seller agrees
to repajr at Seller’s expense by written addendum.

If not completed by close of escrow, funds shail be held in escrow, if not disaliowed by Lender, and
disbursed by escrow holder upon receipt of a statement by a licensed structure pest control operator,
certifying that the property is free of evidence of active infestation or infection.

As sbon ns the same are avajlable, copies of the Teport, and any certification or otber proof of
cmnple‘tlon of the work shall be delivered to the Agent of Buyer and Seller who are authorized to
receive the same on behalf of their principats.

Buyer acknowledges that he has not relied upon any representations by the Agem with respect to the
conditidm of the Property.

9. CHANGES DURING TRANSACTION: .
During the pendency of this teansaction, Seller agrees thet no changes in the existing leases ot

remal 2greements shall be made, nor new leases or rental agreements entered into, nor shall any

substantial alterations or repairs be made or undertaken without the written consent of the Buyer.

106. PRORATIONS:

10.1 TAXES: Real property taxcs payable by the owner of the Property shall be prorated through
Escrow as of the date of the recordation of the deed, based upan the latest tax bill available. Buyer
shall pLy supplemental tax bill levied by the transfa ‘of the Property to the Buyer Payment shall be

Buyey %_ Mmm]numsmﬁnmm Seor__ [

Chpyripht znun.ynn] A rlgdns cepermed. Mo seprnds % HE aMﬂWMWWRK]OHNSON

AA2579
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ALIRERS:

made promptly in cash upon receipt of a copy of any such mpplemcmal bhil} of the amount necesaa:y
plish such pl'o—mtlon Seller shail pay and discharge in full, at or befare the Closing, the

SURANCE: If Buyer clocts to take an assignment of the existing casualty and/or tiability
that is wrextained by Sellcr the curyent premium therefore shall be pmrued through Escrow

. NTALS, INTEREST AND EXPENSES: Expenses, such as, but not fimited to, utiitics,
and op¢rating expenses shall be prorated as of the date of Closing. Such items shell be supplied by

Seller within X twn (2) days or [] N/A_ (N/A) days_ prior to close of escrow. The Parties agree
ptly adjust between themselves outside of Escrow any rents received after the Closing, '

tions involving Jease credits shall be given-to Buyer by a credit 10 the cash required of Buyer
losing. Such items shall be supphied by Seller within [X) fwe (2) dayx or Ol _Avd_ oA ) -

ST CLOSING MATTERS: A.tly item to be prorated that is not determmed or dctemmable at
sing shall be adjusted by the parties as soon as possible following close of escrow.

D v ENCUMBRANCES
In addition 10 aty epcumbrances refarred to herain, Buyer shall take title to the: property subject 10: (1)
Real Estate Taxes not yet due and (2) Covenants, Conditions, Restrictions, Rights of Way , and Easements -
ofrword.lfmy,wlnchdonmmaiemllyaﬁucttheva]ueq'umndaduseofﬂwpmpmy Such
encumbrances shall be decmed eppraved unless writlen natice to the contrary is defivered to Seller or his

agert within THIRTY (30) days of acceptance,

hereof Seller warrants that he has nio notice of violations or of any claims relating to the
from City, County, State, or Federal agencies, or any othier person of person.
uant to Nevada revised statutes, the Buyer(s) of real property, for or under, development is hereby
that such property may be subject to impact fees which have been or will be imposed by

In the event that Buyer shall default in the performance of this sgreement Seller way subject to any

- rights ¢f the Broker herein, retain Buyer's deposit an sccount of demsges sustained all ay more fully
provided in paragraph 42 below, and Buyer shall hiave the right to take such action as he deems appropnﬁe
to recaver such portion of the deposit &s may be allowed by law.

15. PHYSICAL POSSESSION: .
Pivysical possession shall be delivered 10 Buyer upon recordation of the deed

Chpyigin 2004 by REJ. Al gty rmerved. Mo reproduction, expon, puhiestion sl o witheot spproval by R B JOHINSON.
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ARDOUS MATERIALS:

7 represerts and warrants that, to the best of Seller’s knowledye, the Property is not contaminated

y hazardous materials, including, but not Timited to, asbestos, processed petroleum derivatives, PCB
ers, other toxic, hazardous or contaminated substances, and underground storape tanks. Seller

erty, including but not limited 10 soil conditions. Buya/Seller agres that investigation and analysis of
ers velated to the Property 1s their sole responsibility and that BuycrfSeller shall riot hold the agmt{s)
ble relating in amy way 1o the foregning maticrs.

ereunder shall be in writing and will be deemed to have been duly defivered upon personal delivery,
e next day after deposit with a commeonly accepted courier for over-pight delivery, or as of the third

addresspd as follows:

If toSeller, to; JOBNILYESCL
- 20 COURT STREET -
BENO, NFYADA B9SM .

IftoBuyer,to: SAMCANIGLIA |
932 PARKFER STREET -
W&m————-

Buye ,M_ Mmm]nﬂusmﬁmm_ Solor__s__.

Cl 0wy REJ. Al nights mesorved. Na h oty Ao 4 voirfug wwdll'REJOHN'SQN

o

AA2581

%8 day afler mailing by United States certified mail, retum receipt requested, postage prepuid a0
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ADDIRESS:

Copis w: Richard K. Johnson ~ Fex: 775-823-8848
6490 5. McCamran Bvd.  Phone: 775-823-8877
Reo, Nevada 89509

Signed dwmti received via facsimile shall be bmdmg and shal) be used for the prehmmazy mgmcm,
andmllbefollouedup\mhmgam}mnmnnd executed documents.

20, § VERABEI‘TY
arwreusmanyprovxs:mofﬂusAgmmlshaﬂbehcldwbewmfowalc, tts}m!]maﬂ‘wt

the validity or enforceability of any ather provision of the Aproement.
Wwa-bymepa.ﬂyofﬂlepa'foxmanccofanywmm,cmﬁhlmurpronnses!mllnoumalldateﬁns

Agr nor shall it be considered to be a waiver by such party of any other caveount, condition or

: andthatmthecvemmlsAgrwnerﬂmcveromsmmdhyammdlaw,suchcomshaﬂ -
“ o h hswmmammlmh:wfagumminaﬂuya,SallaorAgmt(s)nsﬂ&admﬁﬁ

24. ERFECTIVE DATE OF THIS AGREEMENT:
earliest date by which both Buyer and Scller have fully exccuted this Agresment shall be the
"Effective Date of this Agreeraent”, Atﬂmtopcfmﬁwmmme *Written Date” which is vsed for

¢ with the Agreament of Parmership or resolution pursuant theto in the case of a parthership, or

10
Buydr M MEIZKERJDHNSON_GRQIE_ Seller £
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o

ADDRERS: _Dicsa :

organizzd 1 transact business in the State of Nevada. This Agreement shall continue and be binding onthe - -
heirs, sy ors, and assigns of the parties hergta.

26. EXHIBITS AND ADDENDUM:
All attached exhibits and addendum referred to in this Agreament are a part of this Agnﬁnem

27. BUSINESS DAYS:

Ift.he(a)sunadClosmgdmor(h)lastdxyfnrperfmmmufannctfallsumnadaydmugwhnch
non'mHusmess15notpmfumcd,!hmﬂwClosmgdateorsmhlaslday,astlmmsembe,willbeﬁwmﬁ
ing regular business day.

e, and Buyer acknowledges that he has pot relied on any advice or represertatians by the pmmpals
drtate representatives in this transaction for such independent information fo &ny extert,

"ERIFICATION OF INFORMATION:
Ay square footage, land or improvements, is approximate and neither Seller nor Broker guaramee its
“ accuracy. Any oral or written representations by Seller or Broker regarding age of improvements, size, and
' tage of pareel or building, of location of property lines, may not be accurate. Apparent boundary

e decision. Buyer acknowledges that he bas ot received of relied upon any representations by either
ker or the Seller with respect to the condition of the property which are not canained in this
oxmzmy attachments. Almgxdeanedacmuate,thcmrammmcmmmdmﬂmehple

aryanied or guarameed by the Hsting or scllmg office. Errors and/or omissions mmuﬂmgmfmn@m,
while yncommon, are possible. ‘Buyer shall be responsible for verfying the accuracy of pertinent
information, deposit of a]) funds necessary to close into escrow shall be deemed &s final scceptance of the
. Seller agrees 1o hold all Brokers and Licensess in the transaction harmess and to defend and
them from any claim, demand, sction or proamdmgs resuiting from any omission or alleged
by Seller in his statements,

and Brokers Agent, Richard K. Johmson harmiess from and agajost any and afl damages, costs and
, mcluding attorneys® fees, arising from any disputes between Buyer and/or Seller end/or Agent
11

Buyer % MEJZEE&JQHNSQN_GRQMP_ Seler ___ /.
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®o

Jaim, lability, or expense, mcludmg (without ]rmrtatzon) reasonable ettorneys® fees and costs, arising
£ iv connaction with its activities (inchuding, without limitation, Buyer's agents and employees, and

enidient contractors retained by of ‘acting on behalf of Buyer (collectively, “Buyer’s Agefits”} on the

. Buyer shall have no lisbility to Sefler for any lien, loss claim, diminution in value, liability ar

"ofBuquﬂBuyersA,gmtsontbcPropmyarepurf@mdwuﬁ:dmdxh@ummdaxmwh
' smndudsfmsuchaawmﬁsandﬁmtﬂpmndhgﬁMnmhﬂBuyamBuya'sAgmu15
ogligent in the performance of such sctivities.

er} the terms and conditions as itemized under Aw:ptancebelaw Buya'andScﬂﬂ'hu'ana.gmethaI
lpay thecammission(s) through Close of Escrow, {0 Msteker Jobnann GGroop , Broker (

org n_, Agent) of the Sellar; and _NONY, Broker { NONFE _Apent ) of the Buyer.
i# agreed by Buyer, Seller and Es::row Holder that Broker(s) n.farc a third party beneficiary of -

firm, broker or finder in connection with the negotiations of this Agreement and/or the
stion of the purchase and sale contemplated herein, other than the Brokes(s) named herein,

* such Party. Buyer and Seller do each bhereby agree to indemnify, defend, protect apd hold the other:
harmleys from and against any costs, expenscs or lisbility for compensation, commission or charges
ay be claimed by any broker, finder or similar party, other than said named Broker(s) by

12
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ANDRERS: _Tlizsr,

reason of any dealings or ect of the indeonifying Party.
STED TITLE: The Seller warrants and represents lhal thcy have title o the Proeprty and the

PACT FEES:

ursuent to Nevade Revised Statutes, the Buyer(s) of real property, for or undes, development is hereby
inform lhatsuchpmpmymaybembjectm ¢t fees which have bees ar will be imposed by
governmental agencies. Existing Impact fees shall be Paid by Sellet, [ Assumed by Buyer

- wajvediall-tnspections-of-the P;bperty that. Buyer believes are pecessary to_protect its own interest in,

and its pontemplated use of, the Property. The Partics acknowledge that, cxcept as atherwise stated in
eement, no. fepresentations, inducements, promises, agreements, assurances, oral or written,
concmbng the Property, or any aspect of the Occupational Safety and Henith Act, hazardous
substarice laws or any other sct, ordinance of law, have been made hy either Party or Broker, or relied
upon b:f either Party hereto.

39. ADDITIONAL TERMS AND CONDITIONS:

A. | Subjéct to the Terms asd Conditions of this agreement, the Seller hereby gra.ms t¢ Buyer, an
frrevocable, exclusive right to purchasc the Proparty consisting of the parcel(s) of land slong with
all buildings and structures (IF ANY), easements and rights appurtepant (inchuding, without
limitations, ell development rights, el] mineml, cil, gas, and other hydrocarbon substances an or
under the Jand, air rights, water, and water rights (if any). "-ellershannm:olntemacceptmy
other affers during the term of this Agreernent.

B. | To the best of Sefler’s kmowledge the property is not n violation of any federal, state, or local law,
abaut the property inchuding, but not Jimited 1o, sofl and groundwateér candition.

C.| All covenarts, representations and warrants made by Seller and Buyer to and for the bepefit of
each other, except and m‘dyﬂmscrelamdto close of escrow shall survive the close of escrow
under this Agreement.

D.| Purchaser bas andwmimﬁectme?mpmmﬂbcmgmy acquasmedwithirscmﬂiﬁu;

Except as expressly stated herein, Purchaser agrees to purchese the Premises “AS-1S, WHERE
IS, IN CURRENT CONDITION WITH ALL FAULTS”,

13

Bm;w‘ ME]ZEERJQHN&ON_GBDJ.IP_ Sefler £
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Buyer shall have » due diligence period of _thirty. (30} dayx from date of acceptance of this
agreement by both Buyer and Seller, within which to at Muyer’s expense, do any and all
inspections and reports Buyer deems necessary such as but not himited to: availability and
suitability of utilities, geological reports, well reports, zoning, flood zones, master plans, fees
and costy of offsite and onsite improvements, building requirements, conditions and
requirements affecting the development of said property for Buyer” intended use, inspect the

- |site inclusive of surveys and s0i tests, apalyze information pertaining 1o roadways. Buyer

shajl indepmify seller for )l such work performed. If upon examination and investigation of
the matiers above, Buyer determines that the property is unsuftable for Buyer's proposed use
andfor future use of the property, Buyer may at any time within the due diligence pesiod elect
to terminste this agreement by giving Seller writien notice of intention 1o do 50, and receive
full refund of unused deposits not already dispersed, and 1he escrow company sball release
said deposit without any forther approval or instruction from Seller. Seller shall furnish to
Buyer copies of all tests, investigations, surveys, studies, and other reports it has or has
aceess to in reference to said Jot. Buyer will be responsible for the repair/restoration or any
damage to the praperty that may be caused by subject inspectiops apd/or tests.

| This agréenient e conditioned ‘upon Buyer’s- completion- of -investigation(s),-investigation{s),

and/or test(s) and Buyer’s approval of items as checked below within the above stated period:-

g Zoniag @Future land vee designation(s) Availability of Utilities
v Legal Access Fasements . Bdsubject Property Buildable
Environmental - [(OMineral Right {iRoad Maintenance Agreement

X Phase | Enviroranental
Ocomen Marked, or  &Survey paxd by [JSctler, XBuyer
[Perculation Tast paid by DSetlc:, D
Se“er ‘ﬁ;uycr

we Test, Quality, paid by -
L Iwell Test anm!b paid by Dselter, Dlpuyer ,
: Dxwater Rights XYes [ JNo, in the amount of _____acre foet of ground_ water under
claim no. '

——

Oves TINo, in the amountof _____acce foet of surface water

In the event the Buyer sbould fail to complete any inspection, investigation, and/or test within
‘the time provided, and/or escrow-shall have closed without any of thase having accurred, the
Buyer shall be desmed to have waived the Seller’s and broker’s liability for the results that
such could have reasonably provided had they been conducted, except where provided by law.

This offer is conditioned upon Buyer, at XBuyeris sefters expense, obtairing the
following governmenta} approvals within 27 days of acceptance of this agreement, s
y be extended pursuant to Paragraph 1.2 above:
Variance Special Use Permits
Tentative Map Zone Change & Land Use Designations

onmﬂ__mmmmﬂ_m___,dﬁ@___nm___mw

(pascel Map

The purchase price is based upon $nia_ Dper BCTe, Dpcr square foot and Rwill not, D
will be adjusted in accordance with the ama set forth in the survey.

r M Merzies Jounson Groue- Seler__1__.

ppyright 2004hy RE]. Allsight vedd. No reprodaesion, exper, pubkantion allse d withom approval by R K JOHNSON.
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ALIREES:

H. { It is agreed to and understood that as part of the purchase price of this praperty, the Buyer
shafl defiver to Selier one of the penthouses in the new condominium project, subject to the
foliowing terms and conditions Buyer shall provide Seller with detailed floor plans of each
penthouse, and the listing price for each penthouse, at which time Seller shall have thirty (30)
days to choice the penthouse 10 be transferred to Seller. Seller shall receive credit in the
amount of Two Million, Two Hundred Thousand Dollars (“Penthouse Credit™) toward the
listing price of the penthouse so chosen. In the event the Jisting price of the pentbouse so
chasen more than the is Penthouse Credit, Seller shall pay the difference in cash at the time
of the trausfer. In the event the penthouse so chosen is less then the Penthouse Credit, Buyer

-shell reimburse Seller the difference at the tipe of transfer. Buyer and Seller shall also
agree, on or before the ¢close of escrow and as a condition thereof, upan specific language
and form of legal documentation of the right 1o receive such condominium unit, which shali
be free of ali liens and encumbrances except taxes paid current, assessments and C,C & R's
uniformly applicable 1o such building and unjt

L{ The Seller warfants d'ut there are no leayes ar ollmr contmctual use agreements on yaid
property. i

.| Seller authorizes Buyer and Sefier’s agent 1o falanc signage on said properties promoting
identification of the Buyer, Seller’s agent, and/or future use of said property.

| All deposits, upon receipt, shall become immediately non-refundable and fully disbursed.

K
L
40. MEDIATION OF DISPUTES: if a dispute arises out of or relates to this Agreement, or its
breach, by initialing in the spaces below, _

Y {(——— M) Poyer agrees ] {.nfa ) nfa_) Buyer does not apree

(X )Seller agrees 0O (_nis_J_nia ) Seller does not agree
to first try jn good faith to setile the dispute by nop-binding mediation upder the Commercial
Mediayon Rules of the American Arbitration Association, before resorting 1o court action or binding
arbitration, unless the dispute is & matter excluded undcr the ARBITRATION clause, if any, it this
docu . ‘

(Both parties must initial “agrees" for meditation o be part of this agreement.)

41. ARBITRATION OF DISPUTES:

Aruy dispute or claim in law of equity arising out of this Agrecment will be declded by ncutmt
binding arbitration in accordance with prevailing law and applicable court rules. Judgment upon the
award Fmdered by the arbitrator may be emtered in anmy court having jurisdiction. The parties wil

heve the right 10 duscovcry
' 15
Buyer ,%_ MEHKERJDHNSQM_GRQMB_ Seler__{ .
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~LHDREY!

¢ parties agree that the following. procedure will govern the making of the award by the
arbitrator: (a) a Tenative Award will be made by the arbitrator within 30 days following submission
of the matter to the arbitrator; (b) the Tentative Award will explein the factua] and legal basis for the
arbitrator’s decision as to each of the principal controverted issues; (¢) the Tentative Award will be in
writing unless the parties agree otherwise; provided, bowever, that if the hearing is cancludad within
one day] the Temative Award may be made orally at the hearing in the presence of the parties. Within
15 dayq afler the Tentative Award has been served or announced, any party may serve objections ©
the Terftative Award. Upon objections being timely sexved, the arbitrator way call for additional
evidench, oral or written srgumemt, or both. If no objections are filed, the Tentative Award will
becomel final without further action by the parties of arbitrator. Within 30 days afier the filiog of
cobjecticns, the arbitrator will either make the Tentative Award fioal ar modlfy or correct the Tentauv:
Award, whlch will then become final as modified or corrected.
“The following matters are excluded from arbitration: (8) a judicial or non-judicial fareclosure or
other adtion or proceeding to enforce & deed of trust or mortgage; (b} an unlawful detainer action; (c)
the filing or enforcement of a mechapic’s Jien; (d) any matter which is within the jurisdiction of &
. probate/ court, or small claims court; or {e) an action for bodily injury or wrongful death. The filing
of a judicial action to enable the rocordmg of a notice of peoding action, for order of attachment,
receiveqship, - m_;unctlon, “of "other” provisional remedies, will-not-constitute a- waiver- of -the-right -t
m'bma under this provision.

NOTICE: By initialing in the “agree” space below you are agreeing to have aoy dispute
arising out of the matters included . in this “Arbitration of Dispuies’ provision decided by neutral
arbitration, and you are giving up any rights you might passess to have the dispute litigated in 2 court

“ ‘ - or jury }rial. By initieling in the “agrec” space below you are giving up your judicial rights 10 appeal.
If you refuse to submit to arbitration aficr agrecing 1o this provision, you may be compelled to

arbitrate under state Jaw. Your agreement to this arbitration provision is voluntary.

WJ have read and understand the foregoing end agree to submit disputes arising out of the
mattery mr.ludcd in this "Arbitration of Disputes” provision 1o neutra| arbitration.

0 (—nfa Y nia ) Buyer agrees X {— 3 ) Buyer does not agree
] (_n!a_k_m_) Seller pgrees = (—— X~ Seller does not sgree

(Botﬁ parties must initial “agrees” for Arbitration to be part of this agreement.)

42, LlQUIDATED DAMAGES:

IFBUY‘ERPA]LSNOOIMETEMFURGMSEOFMPROPERWASPROVIDBDBYHHS
AGREEMENT BY REASON OF ANY DEFAULT OF BUYER, SELLER SHALL BE RELEASED FROM KIS
OBLIGATION TO SELL THE PROFERTY TO BUYER BUYER AND SELLER HEREBY ACKNOWLEDGE AND
AGREE [THAT IT WOULD BE IMPRACTICAL ANTYOR EXTREMELY DIR'KCULT TO FIX OR ESTABUISH THE
ACTUAL DAMAGE SUSTAINED BY SELLER AS A RESULT OF SUCH A DEFAULT BY BUYER AND AGREE
THAT THE AMOUNT OF DEPOSIT(S), MADE BY BUYER IS A REASONABLE
APPROXIMATION THEREOF. ACCORDINGLY, IN THE EVENT TIAT TIIE BUYER DEFAULTS IN THE
PERFORMANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT, THE ABOVE STATED AMOUNT SHALL CONSTITUTE AND BE
DEEMED TO BE THE AGREED AND LIQUIDATED DAMAGES OF SELLER AND SHALL BE FORFEITED BY

16

Buyer f& Mmm]oumnuﬁmm; Seor___£ .

bpvight 2004 by RE]. Al righws rescrved. Ny seprodivction, sxpont, publication aliows-d withors spproval by R B JOHNSON.

AA2588 ILIESCUD00035



B7/25/2685 12:14 SIBS.Ed . CONSOLIDATED PQC. PAGE

SELLER. SELLER AGREES TO WAIVE ALL OTHER REMED(ES AGARNST THE BUYER WHKH
SELLER MIGHT OTHERWISE HAVE IN LAW OR EQUITY BY REASON OF SUCH DEFAULT BY BUYER.

(¥ )Buyersgrees  LJ(_ak X n/a_) Buyer dues ot agree

BO( 3 )Seller agrees O (_nta_)}_nia_) Seller does not agree
{ Both parties must imitial for Liguidated Damages to be part of this agreement.)
43, OLD HARMLESS:

Johnson Group and its agents accept no responsibility for items such as but not Jimited to
repairs, frenovation, restoration, replacement, majntenance work, or umspncuuns performed to or ' upon

real estate ficensees are REALTORS. A REALTOR is & member of the National
Association of REALTORS and therefore subscribes to a higher ethical standard in the ndustry,

ALTOR Code of Ethics. To receive a copy of the TOR Code of Ethics, ask your
pte pmfessaonal, theRenolSpadm Association of REALTORS, or go to sunany rear net.

7o ThYO[mArgpamdiBsymrad and for your val Agent mak
- or visors m\new o 0 es
no reptese: a:non or mognnnmdanon as to the legal sufficiency or mapc%rm&%w of this
document or thc macuonto which it relates. These are questions for your attormey and financial
advisor, In eal estate transaction, it 1 recomynended that you consult with & professlom!,—
Smg%?neer industrial bygienist, or other person with a;pmence in cvnluaung
0

OKER(S) ANB AGENT(S) DISCLAIMER: -

Buryer jand Selier acknowjed dg except as otherwise expressly stated herein, Brokerﬁ:)
and . Apent(s) have not made any warranty or represenlatmn with res to any of
following: (a} he legality of the presenl o1 any ogsible future use of the Property under any
federaf state or local law, cg tgm ding or possx e futuru action by an govmumental entity or
Bgen which may affe c Prop. ical condibon of the Property.
uycr eller agrees that investigation s:s o matters related to the Pro elpcrly 15
their sole responsibility and that uyer."Sellt:r shall not hold the Agent responsible refating 10

any way to the foregoing watters.
AX TRANSMISSION: The facsimile iransmission of a signed copy hereof or any
coute oﬂ’cr!ammdmem 10 the other party o their licensee: shall constitute dehvery of said

17
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ADIIRESS:

CONSULT YOUR ADVISORS: This document has been preparcd for your advisors review and oo your
. Broker makes no representation or recommendation as 1o the legal sufficiency or tax consoquences of this
docurment o the transection 10 which it relates. Thesc are questions for your attoruey and financial advisor. In any
real estate trapsaction, it i recommended that you consult with » professional, such as a civil engineer, industrial
bygienist, o other person with expericnce in evaluating the condition of said Property. The parties are advised to
with spproprite professionals concerning Jaod use regulation, boundacies and sctbacks, square footage,
ysical bandmmL!ggJ tax snd other consequences of the transaction.

AGENCY RELATIONSHIP CONNFIRMATION. The following is the agency relationship for the
Buyer, : ‘ : :
SELLING OFFICE: NONE__
REPRESENTED BY: NONE
15 the Ldenseoe acting for (check one): N/A

The State of Nevads form tived, “DUTIES OWED BY A NEVADA LICENSEE”
- -15 hereby incorporsted as an addendum_t this ugreement.

The wniersigned Buyer h i

acknowledges receipt of a copy herzof Buya-s srgnatm hereon comst uutes an ofa' m,S'eller to purchase
the Property on the terms and conditions set forth herein.  Buyer acknowledges further thot he has not
relied upon statements or representations by the sndersigned Agert which are not herein expressed.
BuyesProker— NONE _ Dated:

By Noae :

Dated%%/llé"/ﬁf Tirre: 12,75 4o

ACCEPTANCE
ceptstheforegomgaﬂ’ermdsgeeswsellﬂmhermdesm'bu!pmp!ﬂyfoﬂhepncemdmﬂn
terms ahd conditions herein specified.

AISSION: _
agrees to pay in cash the followmg real estate commission for services rendered, which
ion Seller hereby irevocably assigns from escrow: '

of thfc gcepted price,or$. n/a, to_nils , thewsnﬁllmg Bmker -
tive O relanonshlp Esmnw mstruction respect 10 COMTRsSIons not
a%;cgdfywn}mm the written consent of the Broker herem. Coumxssmmhaﬂ

18
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ALDRENS:

also be| payable upon any defauk by Seller, or the mutual rescission (not covered by this
a.gjeem’m{aby Buyer and Seller whlch revents 1he co Iction of the Sale. If eamest mopey
of simijar deposits made %n{ ion to agy other rights of Broker,
Broker|sball be entitled ta { comrmssnn :nmcd thcreo Sale proceeds sufﬁc;ent to pay the
commigsion are hereby assigned Broker, and Escrow Holdex is - hereby ipstructed to &H

comuYsion to Brokcr out of Seller’s proceeds at the Close of Esczow. 1f this sale not
be congummated due to the default of Seller, the Sclier shall be liable 10 and shall pay to
Broker]|the cormmission that Broker would have received had the sale been consummated.
Buyer shall have no respons'bihty or liability to Broker or for any commnmon on breker or

any agdnt of broker.
FIRPI.A. (TAX WITHBOLDING) (Foreign Investment and Reat Property Tax Acy).
Unless $he property is acquired for use as a primary residence and is sold for no more than $300,600,

* Seller arees to provide Buyer with (q} NON-FOREIGN SELLER AFFIDAVIT (FAA Form 101-¥), OR

[ real eitate broker is ot qualified togive ndvice on w:ﬂﬂm]dmg requirements, Buyer should inquire
ing authorities as to his responsibility.
By signing below the Seller is warranting thar hefshefthey wnutafommpmm, fomgnco:pomuonor

pa ip, or nonresidential alien.
'. o . ' AGENCY RELATIONSHIP CONNFIRMATION. The following is ﬁx: agency ralahunshlp for the
Seller.

SELLING OPFICE_Mdzkct_lohmanﬂtmp..
REPRESENTED BY: Richard X Iohmean .
Is the li acting for (check onej:
Cthe uyer exclusively  Ddthe Selter exchusively (_lboth the Buyer and Seller (Consent 10 Act)
© The State of Nevads form titfed, “DUTIES OWED BY A NEVADA LICENSEE”
{8 hereby incorporated as an addendum to this agreement.

wledges thet hedshe has thoroughly read the provisions of this agreement and agrees 1o self the herein
proposty for the price and on the terms ‘and conditions specified In the event that Seller is io
with amry jtem or part of this Agreement, Selier should make a counter offer 1o clarify or change.

by ,&_ Mmm&]gumsnmﬁmm Sefer___{

Coppvright 2004 by RE). MWMMN«M%, ton alow - withowr approval by R X JOHNION.

AA2591
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ADRRESS: Micsn Lond ot Congy St ogd Jslaad Steegst

R'S ACCEPTANCE, COUNTER OFFER OR REJECTION OF AGREEMENT.
ST check ane of the following options and date, time and sign this agreement.

“herein.

Avthorized Signee, Johm Niescu Jr.

—- 1 [ JCOUNTER OFFER:

orized Signee, Sonnia Riescu

 _ __
- ————

Seller accepts this offer subject to the Counter Offer Da!ﬂd

Dated:

Seller

Dated:

S ——

R T —

___CIRETECTION: By bis signature below, Seller rejects the foregoing offer.

Timoe.

Time

4

Baygr % Mm]oummﬁxmm Sellor__/____

fopyvigi 2004 by RK]. AN vighm reseved. No reprod Eificnrion alton od with WWRH]OWON

AA2592 ILIESCUD00039
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Buyer Merzeer Jounson Groue  seier

Copyrighn 2004 by REJ. Al righis resenved. No roprodudtion, ecpor, poblicrtion allowed without zpproval by R K JOHNSON.

AA2593
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MIANINE .

) w.ﬂ.o._ LINOHA Y3Al

_SLOT Qv0l LNOWYZE m
. . ey

I

Sefler L .
approval by R K JOHNSON.

22
. bicrtion elforad wid

K] Al righes reyerved. Nu reproducton, opor, p

I3

97/25/2885 12:14

ADDRESS: _Diessn Y apd at Conrt Stand Island Steeel

Chpwight 2004 by RE]

Buyey
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AUWUTN: Doy | ek Ueprd B mal bl Nenxt

Mzuk_ajnawgﬂ_ﬁ_m

COMMERCIAL * 20L.X° . lNVEETMENT XoRnaLY
WS Mellorm Bhvl,  FFNQ NEVADA, RyS0d ruow!:mﬁmﬂ FAX: (779 S1 %3

LAND PURCHASE AGREEMENT

Dute Prepared: JJL?E..L_
Pronerty Addresy 4{:. O[1-212-06, Q1511207 @)).130-13 B21-112-PY

RECETVED from_CONSOLINATED PACTFIC DEVELOFMENT INC, 3 Neveda Corpecation
andlor pegienees (beramlier desipaed 3 “BUYER™, the rutt of $25.000, 00(Tyorgy Five Thousand
and 5700 DoDary) cvidenced by [JCach,  [5] Check, (Otar_wh _ oo asooare of tho FURCHASS
FTRICE of ¥1.300.000 {Seves Million Five Hnndved Thovsnod apd oo/1M Dollars) fw
that gostin 1and, mprovemenn, and periosal preparty, if 2oy, (herclnattor colloctively referrcd to as
the “Property™) sisted in the Ciy of Eoao_, County of Waahos, Stz of Nevadn ., sad moem

parGaitardy dovarbad on folowa: (6 “Property™) mm_wm_wmu_nj

S figtey Triner, Saifer | 8 Coarl Sirewt (AFN L3207 Jplou 2 ond
Snller), sgd 273 Cooet Serogt (APN 011306 Jokn Jitascy, Seiter) (YT 013- 11208 Jaipy Jr. ot M
ooz S Yrvte Seller) ctaviop of smproximrmtaly 594048 aquaro St of land, watne nghto dciond

“in Prmgraph 3%(F) bow upon the Sllpuing TERMS s LORDITIONS:

L, FINANCE TERMS: .
1,1 DEPOSIT; : $25,000.00,
Tabe depochad within Threy () working dmys of sconNanon wht
Eacrow Holder, mhwmwnhwwmmﬁm_.
Rubjett © Rppliable saksis Avd Tepuatioss,
12 mnmom:. CASH DEFOSIT: 3 AISM000,
mmd\aﬂhmhmtmdrﬂwmdﬁ T
1o b depotad wids cacrow hoddar (a7 imamextes: dlinurmavad 1 (o Satle
v Seller ™y 78 proportioniely. Teposhy are aco-refudivele mad crodiod
t0 the peeec e Trics, The siivone) deposit shall be paid 2s folows
) anadiitians) $_ 13 000,00 within _3)_ days frows snteptaocs,
1 m settitingal £ 100,000, within _P0_ days hmem ncxegtamer,
) am pdditimal 5100000 00 within 150 daye frome acccprames,
Emﬂwt_ﬂmw _wethin, 21 days from scceptascr,
nﬂmSJWM_m _278 _ ey« fvam sccepiwnce,

. i, thrpugh b Rl of S Buyex silditioes) twme i srpind fov
poviupdstal sporent of U projem,  Scler #pom 1 odend e o ¥ woTw,  babdad v dblein
pprealy, Buyos to pay en additlonal 5 00N 00 dopozit within sach 30 dayt txtension from the 270 day
payment doe dae, All cvention dopaday shall b ereditod W the purcbad Prics wves clnae of oo,
Buyens shall harve & 15 day grace period fo maks puy of the sforewnid deposits.

4 ’ - *
Bt s Merzxes Jomson Groe s:nerChg?LL
bt Wi ey TN, AR b ek, My smprrbesio, e, pritirrrn sl with sy e LT ISHINSON.

AA2595

&ooz2s0z26
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A RIS _ lienen £ aral &y R and Tt St

13 BALANCE OF CASH PAYMENT: £2,000.000.00
T b pald st Cloct of Eacavow, aynoodcd 1o elose botne incnticg dosng 0ost;,
14 EXISTING FINANCIRG: . 1 B ;
Tor Tarvos ao? Condhons ar cpocified below,
1.5 OQOWNER FINANCING: £ _nh__.
, © Por Toowe prad CondiBoas 15 mpecifiod below
. L6 NEWLOAN: s wa
" Erodnpent open the T axd Contilons, 2 specilied below
1.7 TOTAL PURCBASE PRYCF: £ 7,500.000.00,
ot mchvimg picziog costs) . .
[0 A 1 IF“EXYSTING FINANCING™, TERME AND CONDITIONS TO BE

ASSTMED SHALL INCLUDE: .
{(NOT APPLICABLE IN THIS TRANSACTION AS A CONTINGENCY }

Clma 15 IF “QWNER FISANCING”, TERMS AND CONDITIONS SBALL
. INCILUDX: ’ :
VOT APPLICABLE IN THIS TRANSACTION AS A CONTINGENCT)

w4 1.0 F “NEW FINANCINGT CONTINGENCY:
{VOT APPLICARLE IN THIS TRANSACTION AS 4 CONTINGENCY)

1 SUBORDINATION AND PARTIAL RECONVEYANCE:
. o : 21 SUBORDINATION CLAUSE: /A
° _ 12 PARTIAL RECONVEVANCE:
Sallar doex pot agren 10 prlial recovayanes, Buyer does brmd to sobdivide the property and
oy the proparty In kiages over a ponod of e after clege of wscrow.

DEFCITIONS
{Unlen rtated ctherwise In this docwnsm)d
BROKER OR AGENT includet cooporpting brokers, hrokan, all micr patsoas and spents, DAYS
meana calondar days nlesy cthorrise spuocificd. If the {o) stated Cloaing dea o7 (5) last diny o the
porformznen of an ast Bly wpon 3 day during which nomoa! busincs: i wol porftrmsd o e

e : Merzzes Josvson Groe %M

Capmiain 20 brs AK]. Al Kt VoL, N ropree b, g, pusloemsive el ATy el By L K JOSEON,

@

AA2596 -
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@

ATHAIERN: | Dmes Lasel e Lot T gl Bekiml Sonrt

Cluingdmmwshimdny,uhmemh.mﬂhdemmwmdu.
DATE OF ACCEPTANCF: (EFFECTIVE DATE) moaas the datc the Seller acoepty tho offor or
opuzter o8t g ancopted by both partics. DEUTVERED et pevonally defverad 1 Principslc o
Tespective litenooss, tranpmited by @ facsimily maching, or maded by ropisgod carviar, next
trarinexs duy delivery with mteipi requstsd. Tn the rvoxt of fit trarswaistian, delivary ahall be dasmod
1 be completo a1 the time soted op the 20ader's Six coufinmation shest, DATE OF CLOSING mems
the idate il i tTaclerrod. The SINGULAR inchide the plurad and the MASCHLINE inslodes the
frginine. TERMINATING THE. AGREEMFNT moonr that both parties are elicved of thar
chligations od all deposit will bo oetomad to the Buyer Jeny xpasos incurred by o on acowmt of
the Buyer tn the rhate of teomipation. FROPERTY, unlcy e somext indiceras gtharwire, meeny al}
casemins and rights sppurnant therets and al] imgrrovemnent theroon, mclnding ol buildiag tharecn
and any rights apgorcosnt thesto, sll othet ifpravemcnts. sl porvaal propetty owned by Saller aod
used bn the operalion oy mamtmanse wad pumogemest of The twl property, wid all coatraat o7 It
rights, agroomemts, water Tights, minvtal nights, utifity omtacts of othov rights relating w e
twoeryhif, 1ov and operarion of the ecal property, DATR FREFARED is for reforcoec only.

3, ABDDFNDUM:
Aidderrhanip} sl Bxhitit {x), senzifiod ax
Dutin; Orved by & Novada Real Fotrtz Licentec.
Cravet 12 At
Piot seap—¥xbihh A o
Legal Daseription —Exbitii B . o be svppbed to Brper wilhia 15 duys of ther cxecwtion of it
B Form 11041, BAZARDQUS MATERIALS TSCLOSURK, 3 Boyer within 18 gays of the
five of this v
{Fomer:___oin
Figoe by all purtis, = atachad and ahall be 3 partof dhis agreement.

4, CLOSING AND FSCROW: .

Within  _3M ( Twy Fluw Seventy ) doys of noooptancr, 83 Taay be extooded puemct W
Paragraph 1.2 abowe buth parties shal depxait with o autharizad Eacraw Holder, w0 be soloced by [
Buytz, [3] Sefler, all funds and itvoumeste nstatasry 16 complet: the malc i accordancs 'with the tormd
horeof. Proogpdy afine mutual meomtion of his contract, Daper md Sellka chall open g quorow with
(Escraw Hoder) Fuust Contnnal Tl Cprnpany (Eoaoy Officer) Mary Apa lofitng |, Evcrow B0

aid be_ %  30d SO Yy Thiyer . Dooanewmry Taefer Tax, Iy, to be prd by
Elbw«. Setice, [180% Ty Seltes and M3 by By, (JOMer___afa___ Al remwiniag coting

et shall be paid i CostotATy mogner AR/ oo required by Jw, ordinance anddor mzulation. Postession
of the Proporty ahall be piven tc Baver i, closs of cacrow. TWe shall be comveyed o Buyer by properiy
o thed aod daly recordod Grast Deod.

et shall heoey the ikt ¥ lose ergme anytine ooy 1o the Closing daripnaipd fu this Rereemiat.

Buyer _ ¢ hb@]gmgﬂfmm j'ﬂ?g—’-@-*

Cmmrrghe: 200 by RIS, AT Bty praceerd. No repmdcnties, s, pobicsttp 3o wiats KJOMrot,

AA2597

Rdeod 026
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AN Mg [ amd ol $yuns 53 and Lebond St |

§, EVIDENCF. OF TITLE: )

On U dete of cloring, Dsorgw Holder ibadl feme commyroiad fitle ingurmce, in the frm of’ [}
CLTA or [BALTA Folicy of Titie lorarmnor wbe paid by (K By [ Sclier, invuriog Buyers
tits 1o the Praperty in an araovmt equal to the il purohase price, Smd tun policy shall incure tat
Buyer hat good nnd masketsbl titfe 1 the Propery snbjrot oaly 10 the exceptions authorized,

Notws, Buyor should dissis Ux choice of policy with the Gt cotopacy of by choice af the
time eaerW is ppeatd, ' i
Duyer 4 aReare thal additonal oovemge policier arg available. ATl oost secocinted with additional
tovomga policy to be peid by (SBuycr, ([ Saer, [T _afa % by buyer and _pfs % by Seller,

4,1 Az soen w rasombly posaible following, opening of Mcow, bt ol to swesd =2
Jifteen (L) days from seotence, (] Buyer, O Seller, [ nin_%bybuyerand  _nlp % by
Seller chall pay and furnish to Buyer o Prolmmary Titke Report, oo the B (tha "Repat),
wopathar with full Jogible copier of all Tuncptioms in the Report. Buyst chafl s (K] shinty () davs
of drte Of acomptancy to noeify Seller and Bsarow Holder i wiiting, of Buyor's ressonnbit disagproval
of eny much execpGor, Foilure of Buysr ™ disspprove in wiiting say cuotpriors wilhin the
aftrrppugicme tima Trnt ghall be decned w0 Yo s approval of he Report.

B hhmmyudmmuyumpdminmmSwmeﬁadﬂimee

such exeepticns B2 bis own crpense.

Selter chall have (3 sen {20 or [ _m/a_( n/e) dxys from notifiootion ta romave the eagcptives, But -

. if tath exceptionn Capnot e ramewnd, ar Scller refuses to remove or correse mid conditicad, by thic

e, all fighta and obiigations hetein may, 3 the gloction of the Buyes, Terminate 3ad the doposit sboll
e returncd 10 Buyss, walnes be wltt® 10 purchase the proparty swbject ta such excaprion.

42 Tro mamye of tking ttin may have viguifioem Jgal and wx sonsoqueaons, Bayor shawid
cbtxin advice froem bis legal or tan counsel regarding Whix matter. Tite shall vost 32 dospaved

*. Epcrow laymusteoas,

€. BONDS:

Tho smount of sny hood i scsmsament which i  lien chall be: (5] pald by the Seller, [ pvumal by

L EXTTRATION: -

Thin offer diall expir, snd bo rxdoed ol And void, ualess & copy with Saller's wrttzn stacptane
{fracimik; copry acoepmhle) iy delivercd t the Bryer o the Doyee's e an o before __ 100 o'diock, [
AM, X P, Pacitio Standord Tiew, a0 (D) Angrt 7 e 2008,

B. FROVISTONS AS FUDTHER DEFINED: ) .
Tho Provicions magked X helow, ond fartiver dofinad i thix document, are inclded in thie sgroemary,

AUYER BUYIR
LU WAIVED:
B [ NA_ 3a SOL Trevs:
Soil Tesza, within 30 _ days of neogrtance, pald by (5 Gayer [] Seter.
Upon acoepancs; of thin arvsonent Buver shall hawe the ight | if he dhaosss_ To go spon
&tpﬂqtﬂyh:undm::ﬂinh,hnhd%gpuuﬂnk?luuﬂu-rvnﬁnu&dhuﬂrgﬂwwwisnﬂmmnﬁl

B __ Mrizres Janson Grour. sopl/_

Crmprotps SN, AP bt i i oy . rrml by R ¥, [0 INSON,

AA2598
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MRS Mo Jaged 2 Crved SLAR bshend Bt

the imprmverncaty which Theyer propacds b mske. Al exporrar of such st shi] be borme by the person
sdiontad abxrve, snd Duyer shall be nempasibie for the mpnir mmd resiovstion of ey damape o the propenty
whish may bo cweed by sach etz I i the peasonshls opmion of the s ensinar, aoployed by Buyer,
mepmpwwsm:nmkhmmdwdopmm:gmaumufﬂnmmyh
terggnnteel and all deposity dhell e rfunded. Yhuyer shall bo denod 1o have wmised this condition unlen
mmbhmi:ﬁh@w&hmhwmhm&mﬁdmvﬂn
eecificd abve.

Notr: Sclicr shall provide to Dhuyer within Frua(T) dave of accoptwnce capias of sy oxistios
souls roptrtvitesn svailnble 1ot Scller (I° ANY). _

DUVER BUYER } '
INDLUDED:  WAIVID: .
3 Il 2} smmw * Susvey, prit by RDwyer [Seiter.
Vpm scoepmnoe of this offet, the property [ _j<hall, . be survoysd by a Geenssd
Sarveyor @ i mopose of the party spocdisd shove, mwrm.umﬁndmmbh
apprcnaxd.in witing by Buyer prioe @ _ihirty (00) dwys gmien g Clooo of Tagrow.  Tha purchase price it
hesed upon: the poics apseified Above and liall not br adhistnd in movordabee will the xres cot forth in such &

pwrvey, Hf applicable. mhmmwmuﬂnmdﬂmmm«um-

Encronclumcl of sy Kl e mure aliesting the boundary o1 2 sct back roqulmevant of (he property, this
Dgrosnent at the opion of e Buyer, may be wemiostnd and all deposity shall be refindal, Suprer dhaall he
dmmlhhnwamdhwmhauﬂmwdumnmwhmuddwdwmuuhﬂm
with the sumber of deye of scosptine specifind shovy,

BUYER BUYER
. WAIVED:
R " O_K/A__ 8-C.¥LOOD HAZARD ZONE:

Brayer bas b advizad that the Mummmmmm%mmmhs
fond 10 bave gpesiad Sood hararde md thet i may be nactsenry tw purckasc flood inmmamse in order w
obtain sy loga sicnred by the prpery from sy Sdanily reuisted Samrisl nedntion. or 4 Joan ipsured
o pomranceed by 0 agoney ot the U5, Govermeeal,  The puspors of e program s to provids flaed
insuraee ot reasonehle coal thlﬁwhhmﬁonmuh;wrlmdﬂwfmwmwru

BUYER BUYER
INCLUDCD: WANVED:.
Onm B 5-D. BROKER mrmmcnom PARTIES:
Pryer and Seller umupmﬂ»hmwmwmmw\m partios and
Buycra-dwla treond berots, |

BUYRR BUYER
NCLUDED:  WAVED:
C i N/A__ R SINGLE AGENCY .
Notwithrizchog, SLrssna with reepht ) pay of sommintions, ur Rghte greosed
wndey Nukiple Listing ageements, the parties sgree thot (e Scllr's Drokow nernad herein & the sgom of the
Scller and in X the agant of the Buyer. #ocd tha the Buyer's Drobee samol harsin ic s 2gent of the Faryer

Ayor s h@m]oﬂm xGrove  swoll A

Cimi.lﬁ Zoa iy NRL A vt wrwe . N repomiarmtiin, expand, et it witieomt apgeed by & B JOHMETN,

AA2599
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9

AR (g © eyl i 47 K0! [adef (s

aomd it mot tho 3t o i Sedler of 2 ub-agent of Seller’s Brokur.

BPUYFR Buymm
WWCLUDED,  WATVED;
Olwa_ B ¥ CONTDIGENCY RILEASE CLAUSE:

. Offer in cavtiagent vpon the sube of foddrusiinls

BUYER, BUYER
. INCLUDED:  WATVED;
‘M. T)_%Wa_ _ &G, TAX DEFERRED EXCHANGF. INYESTMENT

FROFERTY):
it oy ther Soller wiches 1o ety i 2 fan dftored achange for i real popeny

wmeMMwmmmmomwhmbwww
hibm in commctien with it manciction, esch. of the poriee agroe to codpeae with e wiher pruty in
mwmmthdeMMwumhymy
o nffchicde the same. Provigod Sk (6) The other prarty shalt not be ohligamed to delay the closmg, {b) AT
additiornl costs bn connattion with the oxchaner shaald be bors by the paryy roquosting the sschaney, aad
{0} The ofer party shail pox be cbligeted 10 mvecute any notz, soamacy, dend or oler doawsent wroviding
for ony persorml linhiliy which wouls survive tho odiaer, 20r shall the other puty bo cbtiganal to ke
ttly i0 sy oporty other fean the propety dmadbed i his apoomenl  The other party Mall be
Mnﬂhﬂhmiuwwh&ﬂ#-hﬁmmsdmﬂbbmmmmd
e aceueisition o the mchange property.

Poyer nmy cioct b do 8 1031 Tax Deftred Exrbengn

- _ Saller ooy eloct to de . Y1 Tax Defered Bxebiogy

FUVER M’YE‘

INCLLIDHD;

‘ E 3¢ OWNER'S ASSOLIA TION DISCLOSURY; -

MMMWWMHA&&MmMMWAMhCM

Ovaieehip Itoost Propawtes, wisch by thir mftvence shall be inocrpormied into this Agreans

Amociation traafer fors of S, NIA L o ve peid by [ JBoyer TISeller [0t MIA_ Tie sxoount of my

dolmgud macawmenty mchaling poaalies, Aonaey’s fois, and ofher clmmgez provided fr it

Wmﬁdhmmwﬂumﬁ:hdm Beller reprosents that thas
nre 5o C. O i or Agroamacy misted 1 the Property.

BUYER BUYER
INCLUDED: WAIVED:
CLNA _ £21 ADDITIONAL INSPECTIONS:
Unlors stuted ofstrwise in f9 ngyoornont, the Buyer shall = {5} Buyern [EaDet"c expemor. hove 1o
Fight to prder any and all ingpections e Dhuyt daoms mocstedry by eop b, inchuding. Lt aat Frttad
¢

sy : MoerassJomnson Grour

Lopplgls 204% NK). AN At romereni. Nu P i, O, AN ) withom uppew e R W JOURBOR,

AA2600 . o s
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ARPHENS: Wissgn ol o Oy 80 2nul ] S3nes

1, engineors, peclogicts, architeds coubantors, aurvey, 2ad sochinl pevt comtral Speratons 1
inspeot ™o propasty for say sracturs] ahd noo-structural cobditions, inoluding magiers eonterning,
bt nol limitcd to, woofnp, clecmical, plembiep, besting, cotling. appliagoes, poal boundarices,
sructurn]  epection mport, mof Fapovon, Plase § Environments! Report on Hemrdsm Wit
wod Matomiely, ADA (Americans Trsabilives Act) Repors  Ashastos tecting repost, lead bared paint
separt. Tadgn teport, mold iaspection, Wood pLove inspecion. Saismwlogy report sodfor eath quaky
faule mfpmoanon, slectromagretic ficd roport, water qunllly / quantify report  9epeit gyThmnc
tapection aball be orckrod t8d must oo that right within _m_mdnmm’
tbin Apocmunt, Reporta shell be anproved, rejected, or watved by Buyw within & THIRTY (30
ey [ M (QNIA ) ey of rocuipt by Buyer of ruch mpont.

Buyer gl forish Seflr, of po oot w Seller, mpmqumrdlwpumw
mw»mmmhmhmuwhwwmwwm
ton (100 dayr T NA__ (N oy of receipe of sama. S’z ngyom @ Fay so kmomt NOT 0 otod
e towml agm of §__NIA_ v sl ropai cenditions nicatid, plr he: atrove bpatingowty roporss sd/or sy
M:lﬁquaddh:wﬁdshmbwm\cmmwgmgmﬂym
Any pocded repairy, mmmwwmemrdumﬁdbymdwmuwdmm
stutod dollsr wmovm! shofl be x Buytrs cxpensa,  Jlgwover, of ropuir ccpences are conridered
enceasive by Doy, ten Buyo ey terminate this sprooment st Buyers discretion inlas Soller agrets
t0 repadr af Scller’s expense by waittes sddandum

1€ oot ooruplered by close of rrcrow. funds shall by heid in sccrow, i not disalowed by Lopder, and
dizbursed by merow holdar upon toecint of & faEmeot by 3 Uocmed Mrucmre pet cnotrol cpnaor,
eertifying thet the propoady i free of evidmice of active infestatlon or infeotion,

MMMMWQNWMMMFE&!{!J\'m“wmnaﬂwo{uﬂwpmfd
completian"of the work slall be deliveend o the Agemt of Duyer and Saller who arc suthorized tn
vosclve tha enses an bebalf of their prissipalc.

Buyer rckmovdsdges that be has not rofied upon sy reprorczations by the Agent With respoat to the
sorditian.of the Propeely.

9. CRANGTLA DURING TRANSACTION:
Dradng the pendanoy of this transaction, Sellar agreas ihat 1o changty in the &aRINE lnsw or
Tental pZrEETITR Mkm&gmaw’uﬁmmﬁﬂwmm g sball azy

" mbeptvl Altgrotion: ar ropairs be mevie o unlortaken with oo oonseut of the Boyer

10. PFRORATIQNS:

103 FAMFS: Real property tmxes pryable by the owoer of the Proporty shel) be prorated through
Bacrow e of the dae of the racardetion of the decd, based upon th doest txx bil) swailable. Buyer
shall pay supplermondal tax bill lnded by the trnster of the Propary 10 the Buytr Fayment shall he
mads (romptly it cash upos fecoipl of 3 copy of sy tuch supplemegtal il of the sicunt necmsary
16 actoomplish such pro-mdon, Sofier stll pav sod dischargs in full, @ o efore the Cloving. the
wpad balasce of sy spegisl eenamit bomds,

102 INAURANCE: ¥ Duyrr slacts 1o elie an axrigmnom &f the exjgting tosunliy andcr liskility

inyresgy that £ Tuisaingd by Scllar, the enmyat poanjum thorofore shall he roratad througl Esesow
wa o tha date of Closiag

Ber __ Mwm]m_n 5 mnggf&gt

Copyigh: BT RE), Ak rirhi resen ve. m.,..o—-_m,-bu‘ua-.-mmﬂb,nxmrwnu
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APIENES: Wiewrw ] a2 Crwirg g Binkd Jres

1!.3 RENTALS, INTEREST AND EXPENSES: Pxnenses, soch 32, but pot Lmited to, wiilites,

and operating oo ~hall e proatsd 1 of the drie of Cloelng. Suck itoms shall be sungliod by
Stlier witton [ pwe (2) dgye  or [ M (N24) days_prine 10 closc of escrow, The Partias sgras
mpmﬂyuﬂj\whawmmamdmmﬂxi'?mwmmmmaﬁumw

104  SFCURITY DEPOSIT AND LEASE CREDITS: Seqwity Ucpois beld by Sefler nnd
cotslderations invalving Teazs crodity shall be givan to Buyex by 3 o to e cash venuited of Buyor
at the Closing, Stch iteras ahall be supplicd by Sefler within D0 pwe (2) daps or [ _NA_Q¥A)

- days prior i ohoes of csorow,

LG PORT CLOSING MATTIRS: Any fooen 10 be prornped tlat is not determined ot detsimipabls 2t
the: Cleaimg shall be adjusted by The partics a4 3008 28 poseibln (ollewiag close of eiorow.

1t FNCUMBRANCES:
Tn sddition 1ty Sodumbeanger e t ke, Buyer shall wie title w the propety subjost 91 (1}
Rl Botate Taxes act yat foe and (1) Coveraaty, Conditions, Restrictons, Righes of Wiy , aod Cuscmealy

" of woond, # sy, which do ot trially affect the walne o Ianded wx of i proporty.  Swth

mhmwlhhﬁwmmmmmmtwn%au
sgoat within THIRTY (M) days of acoeptanee.

13, NOYICES:
ByWWSﬂhWMhﬂmmmdMadawmmﬂqh&
property froa City, County, Stue, o Fodora! spmacits, or any ofbeer peryon or perses,
Purpaact t Nevads revissd sotpas, the Buyar(z) of youl propenty, fov or undet, doevglogrct is horcby
informd T A propeny MRy be rubject Jo impact s which b hecn o will be imponed by

14 DEFAULT'

hhmh'ﬂhyarﬂn‘ﬂdc&nhah sl of this agr Follr may qulpect by sy .

@dhﬂwmmmmmmdﬂﬂmmﬁmu'mm
provided in paceraph A2 bekiw, s2d Buyze skl Inve the right 1 tle; such action ar by desras approprien
hmmﬁwﬁmﬁﬁ:wumthw

15 THYSICAL POSSESSION:
l’hyliulpwuiminﬂhe eV 1 Buyes upon rozordation of the doed -

16, TIVGE:

Time it of the Ex3tnon a5 10 anch and every provisian of oz agroumcm lhneuz.wdmm
sy tondirion Mnied i this contredy, har. not bown shokmted oc satified withas the time ol and pureaant
10 tht proviives of fhis rompa), thae Sy sootradt may be deemed sol) and woid, e iposit Pall be
robamed t Puncheser, and the exgrow mal) be canctied. Either pamy may rovart to such rencdlics & i ey
have in Tew or equity, subiject to O liguidattd demages provision s fhwts in Pargraph 41 below,

g f
o s MemesJomson Growr. sl sgl,

Caprism o A D B S e, Fes ropprivr-om, e, o Al st sl st ppppocmesh iy Bt I BTN N,
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LIMENS: Wi dowd o e TH ool b8y Snes |

17. HAZARDOUS MATERIALS:

Sclier prprescats and wamens that B the beat of Seear's Knowledpa, the Propedy iy not coatomizotal
wilh anyy tarardous rmaderigly, Indludies, but pot Lmitod to, asbaros, processad porolonm darivative, PUE
transfirmert, over tonie, harardovs or ceomuminated mubstances, a0d undorground sanen ok, Selier
agroes 0 discioir @ Agem(s), 30 Buyer, wnd to all preapective tuvers 2oy pd, afl nfonation which Seller
hag or may scqare regardag the preseos sod Jotstion of aoy hranrdous splariake on o zhou the Property.

Deth Duyers wad Scllevy ghould seel the adviee of mdependent oxporm mpgandivg the potetial prosnes
m@udm«uummmmmmwmmmwum«
parchased,

I&ACEN'I'(S)D]SCIAMEK
MHM&MMWMWHMWyMMM Agset(s) taa not mado

v wartanty Of represencation with roypect 1o sny of the following:! (a) the kepality of tha presant o7 ooy

pocaible fihare use of the Property undar my fodaral, statn ar keal law; (b) ponding o poesibie iaure action

by any poveramental entity or ageocy which may afitc the Proporty; (c) the physicnl coodibos of Uo

Froperty, incuding but not limitrd 1o #0ll conditions. Furver'Sefler 3o that frveatigation and poolyais of

all matzacy ralnted o the PmnmmWnnbhprmHquy :I*nllw:bo!dﬂz:gni[s)

regpecalble relating in amy way 1o the fomgoine mems.

19, CORRY.SPONDENCE;

All ootiea: requirtd o peronitted hercunder ghall b mode wd given $ partes io writing with & copy
thereof o Agoci(z). Avy tuch writing mey b st fo the partic and Agent(s) by mail, sir eqrees
{gorvorament or privedc Gareiee), o Faesimilc mackine,

Unlezs ctixawise specalizally provided in this Agrooment all potiosy, demands or Gther. comvmnioasiony
iven horrunder shall be in writing and will be doeeand o have beon duly daliverod vpon parconsl defvory,
ay of the poet day afier depoit with o coremonly socopied courer Bt over-nighs dolvary, o a3 of tho fhord
hmdl?ﬂhmﬂmgbylhmdm teyifiad mail, rorem recelpt mequegted, posage propeid oo
addrenscd ag llowr

¥ delw.w: _JOBN NLIESCY ' .
0COVRTSTRERT .
HEND NEYADA 39501

If to Puyer, to: SAM CAMNIGLIA
931 PARKER STREET
BERXELEY. CALIPORNIA

Copirs t: Richard X. Jafnson o 77582010048
390 £ McCarpn Bl Phon 7738232877
Ren Wigndn  £030%

Signed docursorts Tecaived via Faccinile thall bo binding and shall be ussd [or e prlimizary nopotistioos,

2

Coprighe 2001 by BE]. Al cghvo romortd, e p—hem, g, ebeniom sl et sl by 6, JOU REDN.
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w0 will be Bollowed i with arzinal writon and eecuod docusts.

20, SEVERATTLITY: : .
1F for any roascn, suy provision of this Agreemens shall be Dol 10 be coeiforosaile, . shalf mot affoct
e valldity or cxfrecability of any other provision of the Agromar. .
Waiver by oot party of the pecfiamance of sty oovenas, coodifion gr promion shall net invalidue thia
Agrmoment, ror dhall # be conidersd 1o br » warver by amch party of ooy oo e, condition or
promiss hereunder,

" 1. COVERNING LAW;

mnﬁkgrmm:hﬂhmw the lawe of the Stale of Neveds.

21. NC ONX DEEMED DRAFTER:

Duycr 20 Settar harelry sgroe e noither Buye, Soller nor Agootie) chall be doomad to bx o draster
of thiv Agreesnesy suxd (e in P cvont firi Agrocment i ever canstrutd by a court of Law, such court shall
Dot st g Apfeerant of any provision horeof spaingt cifer Byts, Scler or Agru{s) 23 the dorfher
hereaf. Buyw imd Sellar Morsby waiwy amy and all rights to claios agaisst the other party and Apenta]
reletine i gy way to tho forqeamg mattor, ’ ) '

13. COUNTERPARTS: :

Tho partits myy oot thix Agroernt, sry 2nd all sddonds stoched heroto, nod ary o all fme
alificdion of fhis Agroomeant in tero of mor: crrmrerparey winich shiall, in the nggrogain, be tgacd by 30 -
the pastis; each cowstorpant shall be dosmed an oraine] Instomoo® 28 aguiTe sy party who b Ligaed i,
wll of which togctiver will constingm bt 006 faEnimen, ’ ’

24, FFEECTIVE. DATE OF THIS AGREEMENT:

The corlimgt dotg by which both Buyer and Seller have Sally oweowisd thic Agrecmem dhall be tho
"Rifoctive Date of this Agoooeat™, Al th top of this Agreoment i the “Wiitien, Dete™ which {a usod for
refmence purpoces only.

A AUTHOWITY OF INDIVIDUALS SIGNING ON BEBALF OF ENTITY;

Fach peownn siguing this Agroomo on bohalf of an entily constittion citber porty warcants that {w) he o
#ha e duly aythorized & sign md deliver this Agrasocnt on belslf of the catity, in astordano: with a duly
ndupterd remlvtion of i board of dircctor or the Eylaws of the cocpocetion it the case cf 8 copporstian. in
srrtioee with ¢ Agrocmant of Parinerthip or resahation. purruet thiteto i the case of & pasmembip, gr
in acconlanen with the tust agmomenl in the oo of 8 TR Bod (D) s Agrosmant in bimding upan e
wrporation, partoership of tus in sccontance with e tarme,  Such entity shall b duly md propedy
orgagized W taosnat busineds in the Swoe of Nevede, Thic Agrozmont shall coptimee xny be bixling on O
heiny, yucoessors, and arvigns of the pardes berem.

24. FXHIRTTS AND ADDENDUM:
All nttocbied oxhilie: asd addcrham ool t2 in this Agreomest e » pont of this Agroomoal.

19

ow o MuzoxJansonGuovr s/

Capntrin 2900t 2T AD righcx mruered, M vaprefemtir, mryres qebrmsia: sl wihusse apreeesi by K
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ADIRENS: o 2aggd g Cysur) B! el Koot

27. DUSINESS DAYS:
B tix (a) sistrd Clocing date oc (b) la day for porformance of an nt fally upos & day during which
nanmal trasiness # not pocfoowed, than the Closing duir or 2ach Last day, a3 2o coea mwy be, will be the next

28, LAND USE RESTRICTIONS:

Fhiryer shel| setiaty hleayell Girough et o informmtion, other Sun the principalr. rr rond ortrus brokens
or minporvany B his bamaction, whoher fmy publin er private in the [om of o voio, Engntive,
refbeendum, Loce] ordinancc, law, or other moaat presantly do fores or conemplaal by 3 poverning or
her hody mny halr ectisthy or othorwios rotnct Buyer's i of dhe mibjoct property for Snprovermeny. o
ot uwm, nod Buyer prkovywledgen that be bas not reliod oo rmy edvies or rep tioos by o priocipal

" orred w&mmhhmﬁmmmmwwm

28, YYRIFICATION or INFORMATION: '

Arry squarg oo, land or muwmmmmwhmammmmm
azcurmny. Azy oral or writeo reproztations by Scfker or Bmer regending age of bprovementy, Fim, sod
zquary fosmpe of pavor] or bullding, o focation of property fines, may oot bo sccareiz, Apparemt bumxdry
lne iodicatom Fach as fnoos. bhedpnd, walls, or othor Ixarriom mny not aprosint the true boundary Linos.
Brokwr/agent dos nel teressarily ievertiaade the phgy of pormit, zaoing, or aode compllmes, Buyar s
yutisfy Mimeell conoorming Bris midomedon if ey of there ionus e PGt o » cition] tlemwent of B
purchase deciaion. Buyts ncdmosrdpns thar be ks not recsivad g rebied vpon ey racresentations ry cithey
the Broker or the Scller with reqpoct w. the condition of He proporty which are pot oontrined in dhis
fgreoment o in agy attachmets, MwmumMMth
Listirg Serviee book, computnr or advorti tnd fature glect porbairing to Thit propity are ool
warmemed or guarnteed by G liting ar eclliop, office.  Ervony aad/or comiesians . inpruvtiog. inthevetion,
whiln varononan, arc povshle,  Buysr thall be mepansible for virifying the occomay of pertnest
jnformation. deposit of all fimds noccrary 1o closo ko ererew ghall B demoed v foal aoepnoe of the
propaty. wcwmwhuﬂﬂmmmn&nmhmﬂnandwdcﬁ-ﬂd
mdu-m@mﬁmmvdahu. d, 360N o p pn:amﬁmmymmuuuam&

30, ATTORNEYS FEES:

IfmAymgmmmwwmmmummwoﬂh
Wmmmw&hmmﬂnﬂhmhmmmdmm
mmmmmd \ntradion, and o v focs, b addition to sy othar
relief 1o which wuch party may be aotidled.  The undemigned pretis wgron 19 hokd Broker, Motdkar Jotmagn
Group, and Brokyr's Agem, Richard K. Johason banies from and apainc ay and a1l dnnoget, tostp and
oxpmees, including alraogt® fom, risine from mry disputes betwesn: Buyer aodior Seller snd/or Agerm
under thir Aproorocat, volese Agent I dcertrinsd by & court of  ciadiction to be freudulat in

¥ d

. connzeion with @y swch chaim, or alaime

3. ACCEES TD I'ROPERTY:

qcﬂcageuwprmd: am-bﬂa:pwnwunm bxtpuhrngm-wdsﬂmhx
profectionln rprsosing Boyer, Buyer chall indemrity, defond and hol Sclior hanmlees Fom omy Jie,

11
sy 1 Mermes Jorosor Grove sem%&_‘

Comrign 20600y R ALl fuas e, Mo ey biaracm, g, vt in o allavant oMt mpgrroval by I B JER 4O,
h
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Atdnuxs: llu-rul st o 4 2me S0 and [olpmagt Seer

boez, clnim, Tahillty. or expense, including, (without limitetion) reasonably snomeys’ fey and costs, arisog
out Of, Of 0 ooTrecticn weith 2 actvibic (mcluding. without Imitation, Buyer’s agrr and employoce, and
indkeptndert contractory retained by «o beving on hebalf of Buya {cllscswly, “Puyer's Ajtets™) oo the
Property. Buyor shall have no tiability g0 Sefier for any lien, Joes elaim, dominytion in value, Labilty or
e incared by Sellor ariging out of diraovery by Buyer or Buysr'e Az of any herardous matcriak
otk rubmemons Bs dabred ig spplicable stz or fedecel law, oo or abeatt ¢ Proparty, 5o Joog o e
aegvitics of Buywr and Buyer's Agons on the Proporty am porfrmed with dug diligonon in sccordasce with
the industry sumdardy fr such activitics ang Byrtber providing e neitler Buyer or Brayer's Apeni’ s
neghvely poglipoat i the pevformancs of such 3ctivitios.

Vn PREPAYMENT;

%mwwpmmwmmwm.menEndmd
LU,

3. DUFDNWIGAUSE

lfdnmmddwddnﬂwmwwfbtmymmhmwmmmm«mm
SALE CLAUSE, e Jeoder may deomod A peymeot of the cotiro mn helonos pa & sesukt of e
tamaction. Both parves wclnenwledge that they erc not rolyiog oo Aty mpryzantasion by the othey party or
e Brokey with repect to the enforecability of such & provision in existiog nofes dnd deed) of truet or
rongopee, or doods 6f DU, or moripaga o be expoted in accordance with this Aprament. Both partics
hrve beass advismd bry e Purviosr to seck independemt logal advise with rezpect & theve memecs.

M. REAL CSTATE. RROKLRS AND FEES:

Per i torme. and conditions #2 iomizad unilor Accgptance bolew, Buyer and Scller horeim agrre that -

fefler shall pay the commission(s) through Closs of Ecarow, ©_ Metder Johnson Gromg . Brokes {
Richand K Jokoton , Appmt) ofte Selier, amd_MONF,,_Proker { NQNF. Ao} of the Buyer,
R is aggeed by Buyer, Sallor snd Bscrow Holder thay Fitokan(x) is/are s thind patty beonfiolary of

‘ thin Agresmend insofar o hBrﬁa'skhwmm,nndﬁnudebanany

Buyer, Baller or Pocrowr Haldet whb respedt to the tinme of pay amout of paymend, of the
mmnnmwpmﬁm&ok&shweuﬁdmhmwﬂum“unwmd
Broken(a).

Buryer and Scllor each represent and wartent to the cther that ba/eho/it has had po desliogs with my
pereon, fiom, broker or fipder i comostm with the nepmtistions of this Asrooment andfor the
econsemmation of the Mrehase end sak cortomplstod herein, ofity {an tha Broken(s) magmed begein,
a4 Bo byokes or ®her parson, Sim or cotity, cther than sald Brokerfr) je/ame eotided to aay
exmmission o finder™s foo in copnemion With this tragragion 16 the rerslt of any doskmgs oF e of
rugh Party. Duyer s6d Seller du serh berchy agres 10 indermify, Aaftnd, rosct aud bold the orbor
Lamulers from end againnt any Gk, supenses or Tabiity for commonaation, commicsion oF Charpos
which mey bw elaimed by any broker, finder or similar party, othet Than yxid wamad Broker(s) by
reasun of wry doAlings of st of the indeooifying Pary. -

¥*. VEITED TITLRL: The Seller wisrarmts sl reprrmenty that they b tile 0 the Property s the

Hght and aithorby R Twastit the smme 1o fie Thryer  ‘The manner of inking Gt)e Ty huve tlgrificant logal and mx
o T - mmmmmmwwmmmmﬁgmmumbm\mu

Buver ;. Mn_mnjg_tm_gno_vz_ s,ae&leﬁ.

Caprigle 20W e RE]. Mw—ummmmw-ﬂﬂ-—wihunm
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JOPHES (jesm Laed o) Uae 51 iyl Sy

designared tn Bacrow Lostructions.

36 IMUPACT FEES: :

Purguant fo Nevads Rusvisen Statulcs. the $aver(s) of reat proparty, for o undet, Sivelopmant is harehy
mﬁmmithalnmhymwvnmrhmhmwhmfmwndhvem«mnkww
povernmenta] ppenviet. Pxirting Bugmact frcs chall be Ewn,scnc. mem

$7. DEFERRED AGRICULTURAL TAX:
In the event of any Deformed Agrioumre Tax, Setiey sall pay sdd tarad throagh cleae of crorow.

33, EXIBTING CONDITION: .

Buyes berody stlooowledpe thet, srompt ny othorwise atwied I this Aprostosar Tayer is
puehasing the Property In ity existing conditivn and will, by the time called for bergin, toake: or have
walved sll ingpections of tha Property that Buysr blinve: an, nacasyary W protest its owo iotervet in,
mdmmwmdumuidﬂl’mpmy WWMMWMWMM
Thid Agrecncot, 00 TEpTRCETRGONS, i cots 5, AFTRITWATS. Revurxoces, oral o1 wrlen,
tavcoming the Property, ofuyupwtofﬂwﬂompahonnlsmand“ﬂllbmm“
Fubatanee laws of amy otbar act, onfinance of law, bizve beon mads by either Party or Broker, or relicd
upam Yy clther Pasty Lieroto.

3%, ADINTIONAL TRRMS AND CONDINONS: .

A Suwuctm\be'rmmcmd&m_ms&ulmbymfow,m
Irrevocable, srchusive Hght W parchnse the Propoty aondisting of U parcci(s) of Jand alog with
ofl tuldiags and structurres (IF ANY), tascocons and fghts appartcnant (rcluding, without
timitatiom, all devsiopment Gelua, all mincral, o, gw, md ofer bydrocasioa subotancm on o
mnder e Land, air g, warter, wad weter sghtn (i aey). ﬂahmmmamw
other offere during the o of this Agrenment.

B. Tofhcbm&fﬂdlu"sln'nw‘h‘lmﬂwpmhnﬂhviuhiwﬂfmy&h!l,mwhﬂlh".
oamocs o rogulation mlating to ndustrial bypiens or to the cvitmental conditions oo undes or
e abaie the propesty incloding Inst not Hroioad o, it and grownlwead condition,

“ C.Mwmnb,@m&maudwmmmwsmnmhuyw 0 and for tha beoedit of

ench oy, cacopt and  ooly thove el to cow of secrow shall survive Lo clone ©f csonTw
vuder this Agrocmem,

D. Porchascr g wad will iaspect the Propty wnd be Siorougily saquaineed with its condit

Bacgpt py orprossly satod berdn, Purcheser agress &0 purchase the Promises *AS-1S. WHIERE
5, IN CURRINT CONDITION WITH ALL FAULTS.

E. Puya shﬂhm‘&ndﬂkmwmﬂ_@iﬂmmhhuhmorh
agreement by bath Buyer and Scller, within which to at Buver’s cxponsa, 40 any and all
inapoctions and yepoTie Buye deems necessry such oy byt eot Emited to; gvailability end
uitabliry of utilities, geclogical reports, well reports, zaning. flood 2oncy, Cuasicr plank, fees

12

boer s .thajgmuﬁmm. saecdl D

Chpnirt IRS T ARL All b s il K o, b el by AR RO,
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@

SHUIHERE | g L ewt ) Conn S ot Sarc

and codtr 0f oM md Al improecments, bulging rog didons wd
wmwmmdludmﬁwhwfmﬁmnwu
fite ingluzive of surveys and soff festa snalyye infomation pertaining o roadways. Duyer
shall indoorify seller for all such work parforoed, Hupog, mumaination and imvestigaioo of
the matters shove, Buyer determines thn the property in upswiable for Buya's propassd ns
sndior fitoge 158 of the property, Bayor may at sy tinc within the duc diligenco poriod slect
10 Lonriratx thiz ngreemen by piving Soller wrirten notitn of infentica 19 do sa, and poneive
Mmﬁmﬁmmmwdmﬁawﬁﬂhmmwdﬂllm
wid depotlt withowt eny furdo approvil of instruming from Sefler. Seller dhall Grmish
Boyer copics aof all tart, investigations, surveys, riadics, and other rcporty it oo or has
s0008s fo in roforoog 1 Wid Jot, Buyer wilt ho rospanaitle for tho repmitfrostoration ar any
dammge 10 e proparty WAl may e cansed by subject inspectons sndlor s,

Thie agretrnint i conditioved tpon Buysr’s commiatios of irvertigntioa(s), iovestipation(s),
and/j7 teer(e) red Duyer's approval of items as checkod balow within the sbowe serd period;

Zoning [P land use dacignationts) [0Avaiinbilizy nf Utdivles
B tegnl Ao R weneme Smbect Propesty Bullapbic
Baviramery) Ewm Bight Malntznance Agrecment

1 Rovirccmental
Marked, or  [Survey prid by CI5ctcr, Souye

Pergviation Test paid by [ Joaller, [iBwpr
(Jovetl Tom, Qratity, puid by (JSutder,
E\Vdnmomnw by [|Saller,

slumzhuﬁ'fu o, in, e atwoesd af ____ acre foel of prognd | warer wnder chaim 20,

(vow Ui, e Yse amaony. of acTy T of autice wat

tnwmhwnﬂurld&ﬂmwmmywmmmmm
the time providod, smd/or srorow SRl hav cloaod without any of those having porurred, te
Buyer shalt be drmol 10 have waived i Seller's snd trodom s Babilhy S the repalts thar
och could baws reascasbly provided had they boen comfucted, sxcept where provided by Law,

F. Thin offar s conditionnd upow Suyes, 2 By [OSdke's opmse, stainiog D

6.

K

Buryer

following pevemummntal spprovals within 2N _deys ef scocptanos of this w':smln.m
mmy he extended promemn to Prregraph 1.2 shove:

R Varimo TS pecin! Use Pormits Orurcel Map
| Tromtive Magp (MZooe Change & Lamd Utk Desigrats
- Archirecmul snd dogicg, prview andt aypprog) .

Ths privchese privc i bancd upan Sois_ [Iper sore, [Jper square foor, aed (Rwill not, [
will e ndjurted dn accondange with the arez 65t forth in the survey,

h iz agrecd w0 o undorsteod that an past of the porchase price of thic proparty, the Bover
shall deliver 10 Sefler eme of the ponthanscn, of xppragmatily 3,500 cquar: fom, in the acw
coadominion project, suboct ta the Alowing Terme mad conditionr Buyar ahall provide
Seller with detazled finor plane of cach pacthovse, and the liwing price for cach pethouse, 31

14 par 1
: Merzser Jormaon Grour_

Togunafe TNy UEL. AN drbe st W vopredectinn, exfus, pebipcien « Do whiom dwpemed by K TOFNYON,
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a2 hhon Lapwd o Lot ¥ e b Bired

which tiroe Sctjec shall have thisty (10} days ¥ chooee The poathouts to be tangfirred 1o
Sellex, Sciler shall reortve crodit in the sebovnt of (52,200,000) Tweo Million, Tvwt Jundred
Thovssod Ballen (“I'eothouss Crodit™) towand 11 Jisting priee of tho pembonse %0 chasan.
Io the evezt the Nsting price of the posthouse #e choson iy mare than the Ponthonse Credit,
SeMez shall pay ™e diffrence in tab 20 Yhe tirse of tha tmasicr, b the Bveot the pertheate
40 chosru & I than the Menthonso Condit. Buyer shall reimburae Scllay thy diffmente at e
tne of tancfer. Buyyer aod Selier thall mlao agree, on ot bedose the clooe of osorow and s 3
sonditicn theveaf, uneo Epocilic lngaape and form of logsl documentation of the gl &
tovrive fach conudgminhm wait, whict sha)) be fier of all fiens xod comumbrnoms QHoLPt
taxcs phid cament, areserenty snd C.C & R's unifonmly applicabls o euch bulding, and
nnlt. , Mu./m“;?zﬂﬂd

L TII:Snﬂa%mnuhtbmawnohu.wutharmtmalnsenmwwld
proparty.

1. Bafler wwthorioes Buyer sad Seltar's azevt bo plaos Rgnage o mid hropertics promoting
idectification of the Ruyer, Scller s spent, sadfor futurc w88 of pid property.

K. All deposits, upon roocipt, ahall boomo frimcdiately pon.tofimdable and filly disbarand,

L. Seller’s property advining, the property bagwis is bnown 09 260 Istasd St (APN 011-112-02.
Scllar agrees 4o 8 deod remtriction that ®e height of this properyy will ouver e #1 -
corrent height.  Buyar agrees % provido, at ao cost to Saller, parddeg cpucen within their
devalnpmant, e toquived by then governing codes, for futyme wac of Siix Yuilding, Saller
Agre to provide fiability insurence for smid parking arm wsd will provide parideg
sttendantis) & roquined, 22 1 cont % the buyer, At M:{?”“"z"

43, MUMATION OF DISPUTES: Haﬂmmomﬁwdmmmahmmmm
breach, by initialing in the spacca balow,

DI N ) Duyer ngree DO Lra_ X _wia_} Buyer does not agree

@(@ x,!o@ ) Srller agrees O aia X _nia_| Seber does ot agyes
umw-mmwmhmmwmmmmmmcm«uﬂ
Modiation Rulon of du Amcrican Afbitratioe Associmrion. before msotting to ot 30600 ar binding

' mmm«smc&sp&uamm&mmmmrﬂlAHONdm if apy, ia thh
dogimenr

Both portias mausr tmitted “agress™ for madigation (g Ae part of this agresment,)

1], ARBITEATION OF DISFMUTES:

‘Any daputs or nim i lew or oquity Srismg o of this Agrtemest will bo decided by neutrs]
binginn arbitmtios in aocardenes with provadling w sod applicahle court rulm. Judgment upom the
awnrd rondorcd by the alitTwor may be crfered in amy court havios jurisdicdon, Tha parties will
have the right w #accvery.

15
B Micrrrrn Jornson Grone swa!ﬂ&ﬁ

Orywerighe mt,lw,‘ FLET R Y mma—gpuu-.mmawﬁ:nm
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ATUHACEE Jissen Lovand 20570 50 vl Wl Sired

The partios sgree Yt the following procedure will grvem the making of the award by the
arbitruior: {o) & Teotative Award will be maso by the arbitmtor withia 20 days fellowiag euhmiagion
of the makier 10 the arbitratar, (b} the Tostative Award will explain the facnal and logal banis for the
sriloator’s dedision 2 to cach of the principal acotroverted icquen: (¢} fic Tonterive Awand will ho m
wyitiag ualess the pamics agren Whernisg provadod, however, that i i heariop, iy ooncluded within
004 by, the Tentative Awand may bo made crally of, the bearing in the presence of the panies. Withio
15 daye efter e Tenmutive Aword ban hoen served or sanounced, sny party may RtV objections fo
the Toniatve Award Umob}eoﬁmhdngﬁm‘qud,ﬂnubmmymﬂﬁrw
tvideoce, il o writion argument, or both,  If og ghiecticns anc Aled, the Tentative Awand will
become finad without firthes action by the parties or arbipator. Within 30 days ofist the Giling of
objections, the asitrator will olther mako tha Tentative Avmed finad ot medify or correot the Tentative
Award, which #il thos hocome final an modificd o corrected.,

The follawing are txcluded from srbitretion (8] 8 judicial of nos-fudirial foroolosurs or
othet botiom or proeceding 1o enforce & demd of truat or mortgpe; (b an wnkewfu) detiocr acrion; ()
the Aliny o cftreement of 3. mechanics lim; () any mafer which is wizhin the juricdicion of s
probate court, o kmall élaims oot O (¢} xm acvion fur boddy infury or wionpdul desth. Tha filing
o 3 jadliclal action to tmabis 1 yeconlng of a sotice of pauding action, for onier of anoghment,
secgivirahlp, injuncion, or otber provitons! ramodiag. wll]nuomnhﬂ:amufﬂwn:hw
arbitorto undey this frovision,

NOTICE: By initialing ™ the “agra™ spase below you wre agrecing, 10 bave any dspuae
aicing o of the muaze tachuded in this “Arhittation of Dixputes’ provision deolded by nanrel
Hbmﬁﬂ\mdmmmwwﬂ#\hmmmmmﬂxdwpmlwmlm
of jury isl. By inhiating i the “apoe” wewwywmpwnguymﬁdmdhﬂmbwl
1f you 7efisc to submit to arbibation wier agresing to this provisien, yeo may b comgelied
arbitrato nader riate law, Your agrecoant 1o this bibmrien proviaioo it voluntary,

We by read acd undertasl @e foroaoing and sxree (0 submit depotes Ny, o of Tu
Toatters inolude in this "Arhitration of Dispotes” provision e aretral arbitaten

Dl ots X o ) Bayersgrom  BR(___X . ) Buywr doce 20t agree

Dt ale X o ) Sdior agreen Ee&!_)(_&) Seller doss nnt agree
(Both parttas suast initial *agreas™ for Arbttration o be part of tis agreement}

42, JAQUIDATED DAMAGES:

T BUVER FARX T0 COMPIEIR. TIE PURCHAN. OF ‘(HR FROMFRTY A% TROVIFD #Y THEG
AGRFEMENT 7Y SRASON (F ANY DEPAULT OF BUYFR. STLLEW MIALY BE RELFAMED FROM HR
STIOATION TO MAY, THR PAOVCRTY T0 BUYZR.  BUYER AW SSLER DS ADENOWLIIDOE AND
AGREE THAT IT WOXLD BE IMPRACTICAL ANDAOR EXTRIMILY JMTIOAT Y0 FIX OR BNTARSH TR
ACTUAL DAMAGY. BUSTAINET? BY SELLER AS A REAULT OF SUCH 4 DEFAULT v BUYER ARD AGREE
maTe  MAMOUNT OF DEFOSTT), [15_ |, MATEBY BUYRR I A REATORATLS

" APPROXIMATICN THEREQP., AGCORDDNGLY, NMIWMM BiFYER DEPAULTE ¥ THE

FERFOURMANCE OF TIRE AGREBMTNT. THE ABOUVE TTATED AMIOUNT SHALL COWSITTUTE AND BE
IFFMED TQ BR THE, AGRFED ANTY LIDUDATHI DAMAGES OF RILLIR AND 211 BE FOREPITED BY -
BUYER TO SELLFN. BELLER AGRFES TO WAIVE ALY, OTHIR RIMITDES AGaNTT THE BUYYR WincH

16

s s Mupxes Jounson Gaoyr sl

Copricte 304 by T). AR st o, Mo rapvecontiom, Feper, Pttt Mleeed Witiee mprrovel oy & €08 FRETIN.
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At e damdat Com 4 Agd Jtete] St

SELLRR M2GHT OTHERWIT. HAVE DY LAW OR CQUITY BY RFASCOW OF UCH GEPAULT BY BUYER.
B _ ¥ . )Buyeragress [ (_pia_I_w/a_) Puyer does nor agree

B Seller sgroes Dt )t gia ) Seller doos pot nzrer
(Fnth porlies oeuw sniBed for Ligutdased Dmnogas Io be prot of Bis agreenent]

43 BOLD HARMLYSS:
Mastrar Johnaon Grovn and ks agGore keeept no responafbility for itams anab ss bet not limited @
repeirs, rihdvition, TostntAfion, ftplanomont, A waotk, of inspegtions. performed ta nf upon

F.

the property, regarSicss of whether gr act the Cautractua/Inupestor performing the work was bired by -
Groug,

ﬁuywdelﬂdﬂxatgmwcfthehgmofmaﬂum eotative of Maczher Job
By the cxoomtion of fhis agr Buyer/Sdller haretry relooo end agtes to hold Metaker Juhmson
Grogj: and its agents kanmlers from any Joes o Lablity wisoh Buyer/Scller mmy inour as 3 romiht of
nay sction of the Coatracia?inspentor an of nboyt the propory, or the faiduae of the
Cowm%wpmnpdmmmhmmmhﬂdm,hm.mmmm
work, of inrpection 1o n good and wortmaalike fushice, Thuyer’Seller i eacouraged w
enosult with 3 Conactorlirpestor of their own chooaing regarding, the sstisfastary completion of pny
ropnis, resovation, rentueemend, madntenemee work, o napettion performed © o upon the property,

m)ﬂmﬂﬂ RHAL Id'l-hﬁftl.l Igﬁ_' m m

e REALTOR Cad afEt)dna
real géme profizsiore, the °f RuLmnﬂmpmm ,nel

45‘?;23ULTYOURAD = ‘d wd i

0D TEQresEENAn OT tRGUITTen ar the legnl s.ﬁnew;;mw
dmmmﬁemmonmwmhnrdam Mnemmmpr nmgmy
tdvisgr, ‘“a?}? coaty, treneaction, # is mocrmmeaded vﬁ:mmﬂ:mmamvfumml.
m ?necr u.b.nml)wgmm or gther penon expanece i cvaluating the

48, !RGKE AND AGENT(S) PISCLATMER;
and S m” nﬂ?ﬂl&u thl micept %ommu expressly soated hecoin, Bro:.iuag
fofon ¥ ‘I-S ny:d'lhcprwmtm m"memsuuo m‘?"pa:yundaw

mlo b {otur emminta) ooay
: lﬂ'&;) “s“p ctthe "ﬁ‘ml m”?uon aft.be Pmpm}'

'gn !lSeJlar.-@m mattery retabed 10 the P
szule uspom'b:l!g lnd lhnt deJw x.hnll ot hold tho Agfn:m-qubl ing m.

any way to the foregoing o

47, FAX TRANSMISSION: The factimile transmisgion of 2 wpmed copy hersof or any
toumes offis/smendmen 10 the other party ot their ticenset shall constitne dafivery of said
sipred document. Fresimile sigratios may be acoepred 18 oripinal

Boer __y Mm]gaumﬁnom’_ MJ 48

Coyyrichs N0Ly BN Al rghu rocred. Tie weuis i, topi, e alheesd withes 100 #va iy b 5 LR
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e

CONILY YOUR ADVISORS: This dooumest hay boes proparsd fov your advidon revicw and for your
approval, Broker Mtk ne regroomttion of teoameenduden i to e kel mifficecy oF tax o of thy
dotrowed & 1l traqmaion ko which § o, Thes arc quastion? e your gHeragy and financisl advicor. In sy

ool ooty how, It s pec dad thit you caouil with 3 profisiona), Such o2 o Givil sngineer, industrial |

Lygionta, or otz parsn MG exprrivrs 1 Svalugting fhe oaition of id Fraparty. The parbes o advised
mpsle with spproprise prodemionals wonceing 1and e regolaticn, l-mvezudm:}mm

| pyohond cemdinion, Japm, ot md othee: coRmeEuoty of B tnpcion.

AGENCY RFLATIONSIHIP CONNFIRMATION. mﬂm-iﬂa:mynlmmubbhh
Buyes.
. SELLINGOFTICT:_NONK
RAMRESENTED BY:_ NONE ,
1y the Ecentee sotiag for {dhock cec): NiA

" Yo Bure of Novads forr toed, “DITYRS OWED BY A NJVABA LICENSER"
. 1 herehy imowrpnied o an sddeadiem i 1 Ay

—

T Mhe wmcierzigrad Ruper MMJMEL_GJ*MW and heraby

ackniwlecius roacipt of &8 copy keronf,. Buyert sigroture hereon constituzet «am offer fo Jellav to prorclrs
tw Property o da teren o conditipmy set forth hcroin,  Buyer acknpwledges ficvwr that b Imr not

relfed upon ar repr rtignz by the sesdcrsignet Agent which ore npt erein cxpresved.

Boyens Broker_. NOXE_ Dapd:

By__Hone,

Byeyer;_ Duted; ‘ Time;

T Authorized Signee, Frizt Nome: &nwrmmm&w
ACCEPTANCE

Sclter a0copns the forggomg offe and agrees 10 sll hhuvmdmmfudmhrhwwandmﬂt
mwmmm

COMMTSSION; ’
Solir agrees to oy mnﬁh&%nﬂmmmﬁrmmd,duh
xmgision Seller Leroby immvocably asrigns Som excrow: .

‘Lmﬂmlws mth_ﬁ_ﬁd‘:&c Scoppind purciasc prics, and

B _% of the wmpted price, o1 8 pfa_, o _nip ,!.h:Sdlnnngolm'. -
iTesprotive of . Ercow o gorgmiasiony may 101
be amended or "Efé‘?'“ the wiitien mmoﬁﬁuﬂmkuhmﬂn mirs ‘::yﬂ:ﬂ} :

" alye be payahie upon any defmit by Sellor, or the murzal musmn (not by tlue

ayw s _ Mgzgnjgwmgr_ M«J&A@_

Tompyripin Juw B, AD righn Eacvet, e sape-d waige, Bt ptilesm slicmne withaw sy b R 8 [OHNGOR
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Fug 03 05 11148s Riei. . K., Johnaen TIR-BR3I-B6AD
UL AT OB (T IR LT R TR RE L BT, S
byBuyermdelvwhch ﬂmc letion of the Sale, If nerpost moncy

G2

ornmﬂudepwumagj in pdeion to any other riphts of Hroker,
Broker 1 1o pr THionaty

coucTisNen j
sutficient to pay the Commivgign ure derchy asipped Brol and Esa@ow l.{‘uldqr = hareby

marucied 1o said commiecion to Broker out of
: 1 15t aje shall o1 be, comrmstod

rmmds Cioes of
du:tuﬂ:eddhuk d:e!‘:l:ﬁ abajl be
Vishle ta and g.‘na.n PRY 10 Brul:z the Commirgon that Rroker would bave received bad bt
sale been consumuuatod, Duyer ahall have no responaitifity or Exlnbity to Broker or fow nay
camewsEon va broker ot eny wgent of troker.

FIRETA (TAX WITHROURING] (Fortign Imveatman and Real Fropary Tex Aet]. -

p.PD

Unlexs the propery It soquirvd for wse at @ primary periderscy and 8 bold for mo more thon 300,000,

Suller agrens 19 provide Buyer with {a) WONJORKIN SELLER AFFYDAVIT (PAA Form (01+¥], OR
) FITHHOLDING CERTIFICATE FORM from the Iternal Revorm: Serdor tesiing thet withholding
Iz pif Pequired. [n the ewmi noen of tha fargotng iz oppliendle. D mug withhold 10% of the Groy
Saley Price wndar e FOREIGN INVESTMENT AND. RFAL FROFERTY TAX ACT (IRC SACTION
1448},

A real eetal; bokar i 5ot gualificd m give advics on withbolding requircenents, Buyer shixd inquire
of th thing, eutharitins bs W b rosponsibily,
wmmumummmnm;mpmmwu
partoacshim, o

AGENCY RELATIONSHIT CONNFIRMATION. The fofiowing Iy te apmey reationslip Bor the

Seles.
SELLING OFFICH: Motz Jobweon Groyp.
REPRRESENTED AY: Bicland K Johoao
Ts the Bcurame poting for {cbook, onc):

[htbe Buyes exchisively. [hha Seller excusively  [Jhoth e Biryer and Sclior (Comnt 1o Act)
The Rtxre of Mevada Sorp thied, “DUTIES OWLD BY A NEVADA LICENSER"
& hewehy incorpuraied ar an addenchyn e thiy aer

Seller ackugvwlodpes et b hog trorcaghly road o provisions (Vi agrestmont cad a¢rces ko ell @0 Jarein
deveribed propaty For fhe price emd 06 the trmy ad conditions Rpecified. I the evem tha Sclls i m

. &wmwm§wd%mmmm.mmudmam.

Sefiar aclrewledeas ot of 5 copy of ik aprcment. Autharirtos & hroby iven the Brokarfs) bn thie -

Sranacion i deliver & cigmed ey hereaf (o Buyar 8nd 4 inoluae the krmy, of 62l B memiwer of & Multiplc
Listing Servion or Foad of REAT,TORS # cloving. - '

Sellog Broker Metzlyy Jnhpson Gropp w
By foxeat] Righped K Johoson,

1%
Biver - Merzrey Jormson Groyr soir AT 14D,

Coprigin T504 by RE. 7 fiftun. macrvnd. N prershicabont, copey, peisicyrion shent wisims.arpol & K ORI RIOM.
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APYMISY:  [lhow |l ag i 54 md Yokl St

SELLER'S ACCEPTANCE, COUNTER OITER OR REJECTION OF AGREEMENT.
Seller MUST ghypck nne of the Tollowng aptions and date, time snd sgn U3 agresment.

M IX] ACCEPTANCE: The ondersigned Bofer sccepts this effer to purchiase,
a:;m‘:ludham Myhﬂsmmmwywmew-ndmm
Atsmnn 8L me&m; Lt m

0

g _ B’mejgﬂmﬁnm sarwﬂﬂé(_,

Comviogl A% BN A¥ dgtm rengrerd. Mo 1
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: 2 B
Bapr __; Mz Jomvson Grove. st adds

Copwipte Man, NN Miﬁo—mn-mm%m‘-whl(pﬂm
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MET2 JonNsonN GrouRe

COMMERCIAL * RESIDENTIAL * INVESYMENT * REALTY

Date Prepared; _August I, 2005 .

Properipr address APN: 011-112 G11-112-07, 011-112-12, O1]-112-03
In refegence to the offer made by CONSOLIDATED PACIFIC DEVELOPMENT INC, »

Nevsda Corporstlop , Buyer, and Ihescu, John Jr. and Sonnjs Trust, Seller, dated
7/29/20D5 _ the following terms and changes are heﬂ:by mcorpomwd as part of the Purchase

Agrecmient:

3. A]{)DITIONAL TERMS AND CONDITIONS:

H. [t is agreed to and understood that as part of the purchase price of this property, the
Buyer shall deliver to Seller one of the perthouses of 3,750 square feet of living area,
in the new condominium project subject to the following terms and conditions.  Buyer
shall provide Scller with the initia! floor plans for each penthouse so that Seller may
“iselect his location and commence with his input to the Architect for the completion of
his unit. Seller shall select his unit within thirty (30) days afier receipt of the initial
floot plans. Selicr shall receive credit in the amount of Two Million Two Hundred
Thousand Dollars ($2,200,000), (Penthouse Credit) toward the bard cost of
construction, as evidenced by paid invoices, Seller unit will have four (4) cars
patking assigned in e location of Seller choice, Five Hundred (500) square feet
storage is to be provided to Seller in the building for their personal use. Ceiling
height in"this ugit is to be Nine (9) feet or better. Multiple build-ins will be provided
and installed as selected by Seller, Buyer and Seller shall also agree, in or before the
close of escrow and as a condition thereof, upon, specific language and form of legal
documentation of the right to receive such condominium unit, which shall be frec of
all liens and encumbrances: except taxes paid current, assessments and C, C, & R's
uniformly applicable to such building and unit.

L. | Selier agrees to provide liability insurance for said parking area and will provide parking
attendant(s)‘as requm:d at no cost 10 buyer. SSEIRNENRFoed the: ‘et -heigin of
RN AR ﬁraﬂtﬁﬂonﬁﬁtm such gs but-oot limited - mutenna, and-
; w&-vmm Buyer agrees to give easement rights for direct access from rear of
existing building to new building parking being provided for existing building. Car
access to parking garsge for existing building shall be from Island Street. A Lot line
adjustment shall be made at existing parking lot side (east side of bulding), enlarging
the existing building’s lot sufficient enough 10 allow for a2 Ten (10) foor side yard
from existing building and 1o meet any required governmental requirements.

1
Copyright 2005 by RKI. Al righte reserved. Ne seproduction. export. publication altowsd wishowt approval iy K K JOENSON.
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M. Buyer agroes to a deed restriction thréugh sale of said property to ioclude that the property
shall be developed for a mixed use of office, retail, and predmunately condominiums. Said

property to be dcveloped as quickly as possible.

- To the extent the tesms of this Addendum No. 1 modify or conlict with any
I:visions of the Purchase Agreement, these terms shall control.
oT.

R TERMS: All other terms and conditions of said purchase agteement are 1o
remain the same. '

EXPIRATION: This Addendum/Counter Offer shall expire unless written acceptance
is delivered 10 Seller/Landlord or his/her Agent on or before 3:00 [(JAM EPM on

August B, 2005,

Seller/Landlord: . Date: Time:
Pr. Jokn Hliescu, (Hicscu, John Jr. and Sonnia, Trust)

- Seller/Liandlord: o Date: Time:
- Sonnia lliescu, (Miescu, John Jr. and Sonnia, Trust}

Dete BH2/P5™  Tine 3205 1
ed Pacific bev;!opment, Inc.

5 ] -
uyer/Tenant: :
Sam Caniglia, for Coxs

Scller or Seller's Agent acknowledges receipt of a copy of the accepted agreement.

Seller/Agent: Date Tiroe_

2. .
Copyright] 2003 by RKJ. All righte seserved. No reproduction, export. publication afiawed wirhout apprval by R K JOHNSON.
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ADDENDUM NO.1

Duse Preparod_Avgun i, 26003 .

Property addrons ___APN: §21.)1308, 02]-113-07, OF1-L1J.12, 01)-132-03

In refsunce to the offir mande by, CONSOLIDATZD YACINIC DEVELOIMENT INC 3
Neverp Corporation, Buyer, and [limcen, Jobn Jr. agd Sopels Trgat, Seller, dmad
JROGN0S  the following terms and changes are hoyelry indorporated as pant of the Purchano
Arreement:

39, ADDITIORAL TERMS AND CONDITIONS:

H It is agmod Lo snd undensiood that as part of the purchase price of thir property, the
Buyer shall deltver 1o Seller one of tho pembousen of 3,750 squary Teat of living area,
im the new condaminium project Subject to the tollowing 1emms apd conditions. Bsuyer
shall provide Rclier with the initte! fioor plana fior each prntbouse so that Sdla rmay
select big Jocation apd commense with Jix input 10 the Architect for the completon of”
hir unt, Seller zhall selest b unit within thirty (30) days sfler reoeipt of the initial
floor plane  Setier shall receive crodit in the amount of Two Million Two Hundred
Thousand Dollary (32,200,000), (Pesthouse Credit) townnd the hard cost of
consfucion. 83 evidenced by paid invoices.  Seller unir will bave four (4) eare
parking assigned fn & location of Soller choier, Five Hundred (500) square foet
Sorage i to be provided 10 Seller in the building for thelr porponal use, Ceiling
beighr in this unit is 10 be Nine (9) fect or betror, Multiple birild-Ing will be provided
sod installed as salecied by Reller. Buyer and Saller ghall alno agrec, in or hefbre the
alose of excrow and 35 o oondition thersof, upon, tpecilio Iapuage and form of legal
dozumonterion of the right 1 receive aich condomppium uait, which shall be free of
afl liens and eocumbronces except thes paid cument, ssscsmmenty /rd €, C, & R's
onifermly spplicahie o such building end umit

L. Sclla agrocs to provide lihility insurance for said pasitag wme and will provide padving
stteani(n) B8 roguwed st RO oost to buyer. Seller may oxcetd the currant beight af
eai huilding if needed for eddition of Temy suek ax bur not limited 1o Moteona, andd
relevigion disk Buyts agrees to rive podestrian asoment fights for direct acosss froto
reer of existing hullding to new bullding paridag being provided for exicting buildisg.

. Car accars 10 parkdng panage for exinting Imilding shal] be from lsland Strost A Lot
line adjusment shall bo made ot wxising parkiog lot wde (Gast xide of buildlng),
enlarping the exirting duildings lot sfficicn enough ro allew for a Ton (10) foot
side yued Brom exising buildiag and te meet any roquited governmeral (equirtmste.

1
Catyrigha J00C L PRI Al vy ol Mo e reblicaion REenad withowl spyrawel by B B JOUNFON,

,z{/_; el rm lrins FF, r_lj'g
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M. Buyer agrec? 40 R dead restocton therregh sale af siid property to jochuda that the property
hell be doveloped for 1 mixed une o affice, rotail, ond predaminataly condomindutes. Seid
propesty 1o be doveloped as quick]y ac poraible.

To the oxteat the s of this Addentum No. 1 modify or confiios with any
provisions of the Purchase Agreemont, theae terme chall control, :

QTHER TERMS: AD qther terms and conditions of siid purchese sgrecment am o
remain the same,

Wy el
l"m Ata_sand %"Af; %’i"i‘”’ ﬂ%.’zﬂ p@
EXPIRATION: This Addendum/Coumter Offer sholl expire unless writtet Acceptante
is delivered to Sollez/Landiord or his'ber Ageot on or before 300 [JAM 53PM, ov
Wt 3 2005, '
enLandlory;

M e T-F0N  Time 130
. John ficscu, (Micsck; $vhn Jr. and Sonnio, Trusg) ‘

s&«a.mm;dgm_\ad_&“@__ Desid 2 b8 Tun VB0

Sonaia Masen, (Ticsen, Joha Jr, and Sonntn, Trust)

Ay
Seli

Bruyer/Tenant:

e

: Date
Sam Caniglia, for Consolidatod Pocifir Developmant, Inc.

Sdller or Seller's Agort seknowledges recaipt of & copy of the ucceptd@m

Soller/Agent: i Date Time

2
Orpyrigin 3007 4 AL AJ rights roarvm, N reqwnuflisn, sport polbd il el witvan speevn] v 8 K ATV

@
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METZXER JOHNSON GROUPE

COMMERCIAL * RESIDENTIAL ¢ INVESTMENT #* REALTY

""mosMcCamn mwi Reno, anda ssws Phone (TH 'm-sm Fux: (775 sz.usm

Date Prepared:_ Augtast 2. 2005

Property address _ APN: 611.112-06, 011-112-07, 0I1-112-12 011-

In reference to the LAND PURCHASE AGREEMENT roade by_CONSOLIDATED
PACIFIC DEVELOFMENT INC, a Nevada Corporation . Buyer, and Diescu, John Jr. and
Sonasn Trust, Seller, Date Prepared 7/29/2005 _ and the ADDENDUM NO. 1 Dale
Prepgred 8/1/2005 the Buyer and Seller hereby agrees as follows:

The purchase/saie of the said property is hereby. in force and ob] igated by both parties. The

“termg and conditions of these two docurments are accepted by the parties signed below

condjtioned upon the agrecrnent that:

Both|parties agree that the Land Purchase Agreement needs to be fine tuned as to the
spectfics of the intended agreement before its finalization, and that legal clarification and
documentation to achieve the full intent of both parties is spelled out. This shall be
sccomplished as soon as possible within the time constraints of the Buyer, Seller, and Iegal
counbel of both parties.

XPIRATION: This Addendum shall expire unless writtcn acceptance is delivered to
Sellgr/Landlord or his/her Agent oo or before 3:00 [(JAM [XIPM, on August 4, 2005 .

Sellar/Landlord: Deate: ' Time:
Dr. Johin Hiescu, (Tlescu, John Jr. and Sonnia, Trusi)

Sellar/Landlord: _ Date: : Time:
Sonnia Miescu, (Mlesca, John Jr, and Sanm‘a, Trusi)

ate 5/ 5./&"5_ Time /. eo PM

Beller or Seller's Agent acknowledges receipt of a copy of the accepted agreement.

Sel] ér!Agent: ‘ Date Time

. |
Copyiight 2003 by RKJ. All rights renervcd. No reproduction. oport. pyblication allowed widhont approve] by R K JOHNSON.
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ADDENDUM NO. 2 _ ]

Date Prepared:_ Aypust 1, 2005,

Propesty sddrose AN MII308 OUJ-1I247 QJJ-11210, QLEIIA0)

Tn reference to the LAND PURCHASE AGREEMPNT made by _OONSQLIDATED
PACTPIC DEVELOPMIENT INC, p Nevads Coparatien , Boyw, and Dipsw, Tobw Jr,and
Seopin Trgt, Seller, Dete Prepored _TR0/Z008 | ang the ADDINDUMNO. 1 Date
Prepared £/172005 1he Buyor md Seller beroby agroes as follows:

Tha puthase’tnle ofmesudwopatyuhueb:mmwobllmudbybuﬂlpm The
mmmofﬁuemm“mdbyﬂ!munm
conditisned upon the sgreoment that:
Mpuﬂcamﬂmﬂxmdhnlmngmtmod:whfmnmdsmm
pecifics of the Inteaded agrcemont, betore its finalization, and tat Jegu] clasification wnd
documemtadon to acieve the full ivery of both pamies is spellod ote, This steall be
nwompﬂshtdmsbon #2 poswible within the time constrainty of the Buyer, Seller, and Jognl

Pcet e e Wt Dok Spiement € Sy S T

EXPIRATION: This ndum Shall mm&wﬂmmls deliversd to
swmmmm.thmmm 200 Dam RPM, on Angyst 4 2005,

SelleeLandlord: pue: X- 2 -0 Time_F°AL M

John.m. {TBexcn, Jokn Jr. and Srmnia, Trant)

Seller/Landiond; ! Dm.f' s oL rm&?__nv;;"ﬂ

.. ‘ Sonnia Miszca, , Johkn Jr. Mlemﬂ!uﬂ

Buyesr/Temam: - — Time__
‘ Sem Condghia, fw&maﬂnﬂlwﬁcmmlu.

Seller or Seller's Agent scimowlodpes receipt 582 copy wf tho accepted agreement,
" Sole/Agem: Date Time,

1
Comvight UL by REA Al cyminremrml, Kassprodcian, cpron, fublioticn Hiowd withas -prravel by Bt £ 200 INRO.

@ - T

AA2622 . ILIESCU000071



Det DA g5 as:2s5p .
fict 07 Q%5 02:18p Rich' ' K, Johnson : 775-823-7048 p-1

Addendum No. 3

This Addendum No,3 (Third Addendum™ is made by and bctwom Consohdaie:d
Pacific Development, Inc., 2 Nevada corporation, (“Buyer”), and John Hicscw, Jr. and Sannia
Santee Tiescu, individually and as Trustees of the Jobn Ihiescu, Jr. and Sommia liescu 1992
Yamily Trust {collectively "Scller”), to amend and modify that certain Laod Purchase Agreement
dated July 29, 2005 ("Land Purchase Agrecment"), together with Addendum No.l dated
August ), 2005 ("Fisst Addendum™), and Addendum No.2 dated August2, 2005 ("Second
Addendum®), for the sale and purchase of that certain real property located in the City of Reno,
County of Washoe, State of Mevada, identificd as APNs 011-112-05, 06, 07 apd 12 and more

. particularly described in the Title Report (defined below). The Land Purchase Agreement, the
First Addendura and the Second Addendum are colleclively referred to herein as the
*Agrecment”™. Seller and Buyer hereby amend the Agrecment as set forth below. C

1 Paragragh 1.2 of the Land Purchase Agrecment is hereby amended and restated as
follaws: ' . . ‘

12 Additional Cash Deposit: $475,000.00

The deposit desoribed in Paragraph 1.1 hereof shall be
mcreased in the form of cash or cashier's check to be deposited with
escrow holder for immpediate disbursement to the Seller and Scller's

“ agent proportonstely, as follows, 7
) 2n sdditiogal $75,000.08 within 30 days from Aupust 3, 2005;

an additiona! $100,000.00 within 90 days from August 3, 2005;
an additional $100,000.00 withis 150 days from August 3, 2005;
" an additional $100,000.00 within 210 days fiom Avgost 3, 2005;
and ‘
an additionz] £100,000.00 within 270 days fom August 3, 2005,

Provided that Buyer has exercised reasonable diligence in oblaining
the Governmental Approvals {d2fimcd in Paragraph 6 of this Third
Addcadom) and through no fault of Buycr, Buyer is wisble to

- obtain all Governmentl Approvals within 270 days from August 3,
20035, then Scller agrees 1o extend the date for closc of escrow (as
set forth in Section 4 bercof); provided, that, Buyer so notifies
Seller in writing prior tw the date or cxtended date for close of
sscrow, each such extension period shall not excesd 30 days, Buyer
shall nol request more than six (6) extensions, and cach request for -
s exyension shall be. accompanied by an extension deposit of
$50,000.00 in immediately available fimds. All deposits described
in Section I.1 and 1.2 hercof are collectively referred to as the
"Deposit”. The Deposit shall be non-refundable and shall be
credited to the purchase price for the Property upon close of escow.

. Buyer shall have 2 15 day grace pevied to pay any of the aforesaid
Deposits.

OAZOI4N0M2 .
=ODMAPCDOCRIHLRNODOCS\WB 169046
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2. . The first paragraph wder Section 5 of the Land Purchase Agreement 1s hercby
_ amended and restated as folfows:

On the date of closing, Title Comgany shall issue a2 CLTA or an AL'!‘A policy of
tile insurance as deterrmined by Buyer, which may include appropriate
endorsements as desired by Buyer and to be paid by, Buyer, msuring Buyer's tiie
mﬂ:erpatymanamounthua]tothepwahaxpmcfonthmpaty Said

, title policy shall insure that Buyer has good and markeiable title to the Property,
subject only to the Permitted Exceptions. As vsed herein, "Permitied Exceptions”
shal) mean the standard form peinted title exceptions of the foom of policy chosen
by Buyer and the following Schedule B exceptions shown on the Preliminary
Report ("Title Report™) of First Centennial Titie Company of Nevada ("Titde
Company™} No. 145279-MI, dated as of July 13, 2005, a copy of which is -
attached hereto as Exhibit "A™: Jtem Nos. 1 trough 6, inclusive (showing none
due or payable) and 7 through 13, inclusive, any encumbrances to be created
pursvant o this Agreement and any eocumbrances created by Buyzt. Buyer's
inability to obtaiz any title policy mdorsemmts requested by Buyer shall not
affect Buyer's obligation to close escrow,

3, The following seotence of Pangmph 6.23 (Addmonal Inspectmns) of the Land . -
Purchase Agreernent is herchy deleted:

| . However, if yepair expenses are considered excessive by Buyer, then Buyer may
© termipate this apreement at Buyer’s discretion unless Seller apyees to repair at -

Seller’s expense by written addendam,

4, Paragraph 12 ('Encumhranm) of the Land Purchase Agreement is bereby
amcnded apd restated as follows:

Buyer shall take titie ta the propesty, subject to the Permitted Excq;ﬁons.
5. Pamagraph 31 is hereby smended 1 2dd the following paragraph: ‘

Buyer agrees to keep the Property free fiom all liens and to indemnify, defend and
bold harmless Seller, and its successors and assigns, from and against any and all
claims, actions, losses, liabilities, dasnages, costs and expenses (including, but not
limited to, attorneys' fees, charges and disbursemcats) incurred, suffered by, or
claimed against Seller by reason of any work performed with respect to the

~ Propesty at the instance or request of Buyer or any damage to the Property or
injury to persons causcd by Buyer and/or jts agents, employees or coptractors
atising out of or in any way connecled with their entry upon the Property and/or
the performance of any inspections, tests or other activitics thereon. Buyer's
obligations under this paragrapb shal] survive the Closing or termination of the .
Agreement. ‘

OIR05A0TZ
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6. Paragraph 36 is hereby am:ndcd 1o add the followmg:

As used in this paragraph "Ex:stmg Impact Fees" shall not mclude any impact
fees which result from the Project.

7 Paragraph 3%(F} is hcrehy amandcd and restated as followsr

This offer is conditioned upop, as conditions precedent ("Conditions Preccdcnt")
Buyer obtaining, at Buyer's expense, all necessary approvals ("Governmental
Appmvals“) for the consbruction of % mixed use residental and cammercial high
 rise condominium project on the Property approximately 28 storjes in height {the
"Project"} within 270 days after August 3, 2005, as such time period may be
exiended pursuant 1o Paragraph 1.2 above, including, but pot lirpited to:

(1) Any required height, sethack or other vaniances;
(2) Any required special use permit;
(3)  Any required zoning or land usc designation changes,
&4 Any required master plan amendment;
{5)  Anapproved tentative candominium map for the Praject; and

(6)  Any required design approvals.

In addition, Buyer shall obtain, at Buyer's sole cost and expense, all approvals for
. the Boundary Line Adjustment (as defined in Paragraph 8 of this Third

“ _ Addendum).
3 , - Buyer shall use its best efforts and reasonable dﬂigencc to sa.tisfy all Condifions
Pmcedent described in this Paragraph 39(F) prior to close of escrow.

& Paragraph 35(H) as amended by Addendum No. 1 is herehy amcnded and fuﬂy
restared as follows:

The Project will includt: 2 numbcr of condominhum penthouses Jocamd on the
upper floors of the Project, It is agreed znd understood that as part of the
puschase price of the Property, the Seiler shall have the first night to sefect a
peuthouse condominium unit from all peothouse condominjum wmits to be
constructed an the Property and Seller shall receive a credit of $2,260,000.00, of
Actua) Hard Costs, toward the pwchase and owmership of all right, title and
ioterest in ooe of the penthouses {"Seller's Penthouse Unit™) which shall be
3,7502 square feet in size with 8 mininnon ceiling beight tyonghout of nine feet
" (9, together with (a) an exclusive easement to four (4) paddng spaces of Seller’s
choice within the parking garage of the Project, which parking spaces shall be
limited common clements sppurtenant to Seller’s Penthouse Unit and which shall
be maintzined by the owner of the Propesty, the operator of the parking garage, if
any, or the bomeowners association to be formed for the Project {"Association™)
in the sate manner that other parking Spaccs are maintained, and (b) an exclusive
_easement to an epclosed unfinished storage space within the Project having a floor

GNNSR0002
ZODMAPCDOCHHLRNODOCSWE 1 6904w
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* area of five (500) hundred square feet (*Storage Unit™), which Storage Umt shall

* be 2 lamited common element appurtenam to Seller's Penthouse Upit. In the event:
parking focs zre charged for use of the parldng spaces pmsuanttotbedeth:unn
of covenants, conditions and restrictions for the Project (the "Declaration”) or
rules and regulations esacted pursuant thereto, then Seller shall pay the padang
fecs which are uniformly applied to all parking spaces. The sale and purchase of
Seller’s Penthouse Unit shall be pursuant to the follawing terms and conditions:

oo (I)  When the Project has progressed to 2 poiat where the architect 15
designing the prefiminary floor plans for the penthouses, Seller shall meet wnfh
the architect and participate in the selection and design of Scller’s Peathouse Unit.
Selier’s Penthouse Unit shall meet the specifications sct forth in the preceding
' paragraph and Seller shall be entitled to choose the Jocation, floor plan and overall
design of the Scliar’s Penthouse Unit and the amenities which Seller desires be
added to the basic umit plans. Selier shall be entitled to select the finish
improvements to Scller’s Penthouse Unit. From the fime the preliminary plans
bave been reviewed by Seller, Seller shalt have thirty {30) days to choose Seller's
Penthouse Unit. Seller shall be entitled to review and approve the final building
plans for Sclier’s Peathouse Unit pror to submittal of such plans to the City of
Reno Building Department, which approval shall pot be unreasonably withheld or
delayed. Seller sball provide Buyer with any changes to the final plans within ten -

o (20) business days afler receiving the same, and Buyer sball make reasonable

effosts to accommodate Seller's changes. In the cvent Buyer docs nol receive

. : ~ Seller's changes 0 the final plans within such teo (10) business day pariod, then
. ' Seller sball be decmed to have approved the same. _ :

@ Within thirty (30) days after Seller's approval or deemed approval
of the final plans for Seller’s Penthouse Unit, Buyer shall provide Selier with an
estimated stateroent of the estimated hard costs related to the constroction of
Seller'’s Penthouse Unit, which statement shall be updated from time t time as
copstruction progresses 1o Teflect the Actual Hard Costs. "Actual Hard Costs”
shall mean Buyor's actus] out-of-pocket costs for Jabor, paterials and other
tangible items to be installed in or co Seller's Pentbouse Unit 2pd the limited
common elements appurtenant to Seller’s Penthouse Unit, together with a pro rata
share of costs incurred by Buyer for construction of the commeon clements of the
Project (excluding Seller's limited common clements), which pro rata share shall
be equal 1o Scller’s undivided intercst in the common elements of the Project
("Seller’s Pro Rata Share™). “Acta) Hard Costs™ shall alse include Seller’s Pro
Rata Share of the following out-of-pocket costs: rcasomable fces paid to

", architccts, engineers, appraisess, real estste taxes and insuranmce. “"Reasomable
fees™ shall mean the fees generally charged for sintlar servioes in the community.
.In the event Seller submits any written change orders to the final plany which
increase the cost of construction as estimated on the original statement, then
"Actval Hard Costs” shall include such increased costs. Upon writien request,
Buyer shall provide Seller 2 written itemization and receipts for all Actual Hard

DN2OV2GUI002
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Costs. The cumulative total of the Actuzl Hard Costs shall be the purchase price

for Seller's Penthouse Upit ("Penthonse Purchase Price™).

&) Close of escrow for Seller’s Penthouse Unit shall occur, at St:llt‘:r‘s
election, (i) within five (5) business days after the date Sclier is notified in writing
that a certificate of occupancy is issued for Seller’s Penthouse Unit or (if) on such
earlicr date which Seller may elect in writing. In the event the Penthouse
Purchase Price exceeds $2,200,000.00, Seller shall pay the difference between the
Peathouse Purchase Price and $2,200,000.00 in full a1 the close of the escrow
transferring Seller's Penthouse Unit to Seller. In the event the Peathouse Purchase
Price is less than $2,200,000.00, then Buyer shall pay Seller the differcnce
between $2,200,000.00 and the Penthouse Purchase Price at the close of such
escrow. The closing costs for Seller’s Penthouse Unit shall be paid by Seller and
Buyet a5 follows: Buyer shall pay any real estate broker's commission owed to
any real cstate broker which Buyer bas engaged  Buyer shafl pay for the cost of a
CLTA title insurance policy and onc-half (3£) of the real property transfer tax.
Seller shall pay any real estate broker’s commission owod to eny real estate broker
which Selier has engoged. Seller shall pay one-half (%) of the real praperty
transfer tax and the additional cost of any ALTA policy and amy tide
epdorscments requested by Seller. Buyer and Seller shall each pay one-balf (V)
of the remaining costs and fees of the escrow related to the transfer of Seller's

Penthouse Unit.
{(4)  As soon as practicable after delermination of which oait is Seller’s

Pcothouse Unit, and in any event prior to the close of cscrow on Seller’s
Penthouse Unit, Scller shall choose which four (4) parking spaces shall be

" designated for Seller’s Penthouse Unit. Seller and Buyer shall mumally determine
"~ the location of Seller’s Storage Unit which Storage Unit shall be constructed by

the date of the close of escrow on Seller's Penthouse Unit.

{5) Scller shall acquire its right, title and interest in Seller’s Penthouse
Unit, together with the. four (4) parking spaces and the Storage Unit by grant
bargain and sale deed (the "Diecd”), and titie thereto shall be free of all Hens and
encumbrances, except taxes pmid current, the Permitied Exceptions (excluding
monetary encumbrances created by Buyer) and the Declaration. Te ensare that
Seller reccives cither (a) title to Seller’s Penthouse Unit within threc (3) years

‘afier the close of escrow for the Property, or (b)if the Project and Seller's

Penthouse Unit is not constructed within three (3) years after close of such
escrow, $3,000,000.00 iz cash, Buyer agrees as fallows:

(a)  Concurrently with the close of escrow for the Property, 2
Memorandum of Agreement, in s form acceptable to Seller, shall be recorded

p-5

memonalizing of record Seller’s right to Seller's Penthouse Unit on the Property; .

and .

AA2627
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®) Bnyer sball post a bond in the amount of $3,000,000.00-
wherein Seiler is the obligee insuring either (§) the lien-free corpletion of Selfer's
Penthouse Unit within three (3) years after close of the escrow for the Property or
(ii) in the alternative, the payment to Seller of the cash sum of $3, 000,000.00 on
the-date which is three (3} years aﬁcr close ofs:cb escroOw, :

Seller may extend the date for wmplehon of Seller’s Penthouse Unit, in Seller’s
-sole discretion, from time to time.

| 9. . Paragraph 3%(I) as amended by Addendum No. 1 is hereby amended and fully
restated as follows:

Seller owns the ad_foxmng parcel commonly knowz as 250 Island Avmuc, Reno,
Nevada ("Island Property™). Seller intends, but shall not be obligated, to couvert
the building Jocated on the Island Property ibto 2 restaurant/bar business or, in the
event a restaurant/ar business is not permitted by city, county or state regulations
or is not feasible in Sceller's sole judgment, then Seller may convert the Isfand
Property to another use of Seller's choice ("Seller's Business”). Buyer and Seller
cach agree to the follewing terms and conditions related to the Island Property:

(1)  Scher agrees to place a deed restriction on the Island Property at.
close of escrow, providing that Scller shall not, in any way, construct any
struchure of add to the cxisting structure to increase the existing height of the
building located on the Istmd Property, which is (____ ) feet above

: _ ' street Jevel and shall firther not install any equipment or items which exceed

~ * fifteen feet (157 above the cumrent height of the existing building Jocated on the
© Island Proparty Such deed resiriction shall terminate by jts terms if ¢construction

of the Project is not commenced on the Pmpcrty within one (1) year after closc of

escrow for the Property.

{2)  Buyer agrces to obtain, at Buyer's sole cost and expense, all
approvals uoecessay for a boundary line adjustment ("Boundary Line
Adjustment™) which will add to the Island Property 2 strip of land along the entire
east boundary of the Island Property which styip shall be ten feet (107 m width or
wider if required to meet additional city, county, siate or other governmental
requirements for the conversion of the existing building on the Island Property, as
provided above. The Boundary Line Adjustmem shall be recorded at close of
escTow.

, (3 At close of escrow for the Propesty, Seller shall reserve in the

Dced conveying title to the Property 2 perpetual exclusive easement for fifty-one

(51) contiguous full size parking spaces {as required by the spplicable parldng

ordinance}, including required ADA spaces (“Island Property Parking Spaces™ on

the Property, which Island Property Paridng Spaces shall be appurtcnant to, and :
- for the bencefit of, the Island Property. The Island Property Parking Spaces shall - .

be located within the parldng garage of the Project on the ground level (Isiand

00205400002
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Avenue street Jevel) convenient to Seller’s Business with signage indicating that
such spaces are for the exclusive use of the Island Property, including, but nat
limited to, the owner, the operator, the business invitees and guests of the Jsland
Property. Buyer shall further provide Seller a non-exchusive ingress and cgress
casement to the Island Property Parking Spaces providing access from Island
Aveoue, and a reasonable pedestrian jugress and egress access easernent from the
Island Property Parking Spaces to the Island Praperty, in a location to be mmtually
agreed upon by Seller and Buyer, which is convenient to the Seller’s Busiuess.
Seller and Buyer shall reasonably cooperate to design such parking entrance 1o
discourage unauthorized parking, The reservation in the Detd for the Island
Property Parking Spaces shall include a provision that fu the event the Praject is

- not built, Seller shall nevertheless be entitled to a perpefual exclusive easement
for the Island Property Parking Spaces on the Property (contigoous to the Island

- Propesty) for the benefit of the Island Prapenty, together with vebicular and.
pedestrian access casemcuts af locations to be sclected by Seller.

{4} During such time as the Island Property Parking Spaces arc uscd
Tor the bencfit of the Island Property, Selier, and any successor owners of the
Island Property ‘agree to maintain, at their sole cost and expense, lability
insurance for the Island Proporty Packipg Spaces in the initial amount of
51,000,000.00 per person zod 53,000,000.00 per occumrence, as may be
determined by Seller or its snccessors using prudens business judgment, which
insurance shall be issued by an insurance company licensed to issue nsurance in
the State of Nevada, subject to Boyer's spproval, which approval shall not he
“ . unreaserably withheld. Seller further agrees ta keep the Island Property Parking
: ' Spaces in a clean and ordexly condition. At the sole discretion of Seller, Seller
mzy provide a parking attendant mnd/or parking valcl, at Seller’s sole cost and
expense. Except as otherwise provided herein, all costs of repair and maintenance
of the Island Property Parking Spaces shall be bome by the owner of the Property,
the operator of the parking parage, if any, or the Association, and the Declaration
shall provide for the maintenance of the 1sland Property Parking Spaces to the
same standard as the other parkiog spaces withio the Project.

10.  Paragraph 39 (J) is bereby amended to add the following sentence:

"All signs which Buyer places on the Pruperty shall comply with all applicabie
sign ordinances, |

11.  The following paragraphs are hereby added 1o the Agreement:

48, Miscellaneons,

()  All of Seller’s representations, warmanties and covenants set forth
in the Agreement which are made to “Sellers knawiedge” or "Seller's actual
Ykmowledge” are made without any duty of inquiry or investigation on the part of -

Ly ns
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Buyer:

Coosolidat ;
a Nevade corporalion

ed Pacific Dcvelopmcnt, Inc.,

By: A 4
4 _SamA._Camglm__PrcSI
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_ Issuing Policies Of
Furst Americas Title fusurzocc Companty

Todey™s Drate:

" Avgust 13, 2005 :
ARYREPORT

FRELIMIN

PROPOSED BUYER: Consolidated Facific Developmeot: 1o
. PROPERTY ADDRESS: APN nu.uue.nﬁ.m and 12,

Runo, NV

Metzker Jobnson Gﬁmp
Richard K. Johusoo

.. L 6490 §. McCarron Boulevard
Suitc 10 '

Reap, NV

. Peorow Officer:  Maryann Jnfantlov . Orar Mo 1a5279-MI .
) ————t
. iained in s report i Wrough the dafe of

n i

The juformation oo
July 13, 1005 a1 730 A M.

In sosponse 10 !hc—..boucr:fmnnd application for 2 policy of title insarance, First Cextcnaist Title
y of Nevada. lnr..hertb)‘rtpomﬂnﬂtisynpntdbiw.amw‘ocigxd.asoffhndatc
frcroof, a California Land Title Association Syandurd Coverage Policy of TWlZ Insarmace desting the
lond nnd the cstate of interest tharrin sct forih, Inwariog a=pinst joss which mybe_mua-dbymamﬂof

Thes veport (and 2y SUpPCCT or asncndments focreof) s issocd spldly For the purpose of fachiitaling
1he issmnce of 2 policy of tilde insmznsd and ro Jiakiliny is assumed horeby-

G

by -
Jatie Moreno, TTife Officer

o Japo A
“ | o - solofos g o/ /05"
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The cstate or interest i thclmdh;:dnaﬂcr described o

¥ee Simpl

“fide 10 said psate oF interest at the date hereof 15

Sonpis Saste Tiescn, Jobs 15
a5 Trustees of the Johm Nicscw

intercsts SppeRr of record

The Tand referred @ i s Report is simase in

Sce Exbibit “A™ Atrached Hereta Aod Made AP

SCHEDULE A

esen, John Elics® Jr.
Jr. and Soonia Thescw

775—39—9949 p-11

mf;ncdto oovarul_b)‘mis Teport is-

snd Joke [licscw JT- 204 Sonnia Tiescs
1992 Famdly Trost all a5 lhur

the Swate of NEVADA, ComtY of Washot.
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1. General and Spesiad
propesty taxes, alien

Toal Amount:

before the first Monday in

Y

raxcs for the Bseal yes, 20052005 nctuding
dus and paysdle.

* K. Johnsan 7?5-89—8348 p...t'c

any socwed personal

$1,501.77.

Ocioher, 2005, 3 Jennary 20d March, 2006, respoctively.

Genenal and Special Taxes for ihe fscal Y= 005-2005, incwding 0¥ sccured persond!

propaty taxes, 2 e due and payable.
Total Amoanl: 5201002
First Instaflment $504.02,
Gaid Installment

“The Second, Third and Fourth

Assessors Poeel Noo D11-112-06

becomes dclinguent August 26, 2005.
Iostalipents

. $502.00, ach. Vnpaid

Note: The second, third md fourth installm=ats will become dclinguent if n& paid om of
hefore the first Monday in Octaber, 2005, atd January and Ma_tl:h. 2006, yespectivelt

"3, General and Special Taxcs for the fiscal year, 205-2005, jncluding a0y securcd pﬂwﬂ\

propery taxcs, 3 ficn due and payable-
Toial AmOUdt - £3,541.47
First Instatiment: 528647, Unpaid-

Said Instalimant

hocomes delinguent August 2.6, 2005.

The Second, Third grd Fourth Installments: §3%5.00, =2ch. Unpaid
w?amdﬂo.: o11-11207 ’
Note: The second, Jliird and four installmcnts will buovme delinquent if not pxd on of
before the Brst Manday in Qetober, 2005, and Jamuary and March, 2006, respectively.

4, General s0d § 12l Taxcs for the fiscal yraf. 2005-2006, incloding anmy sceurcd personal
1aes, 8 lien due and payable

Towal Amount i

* First Installment 1276102, Unpaid

e Sovond, Third aod Fourth Instollmets $1.236.00, cach. Unpaid

Assessors Parcel MNo.:
Mow: The second, thicd
before the first Monday o

DA20540NON
:O'DMA\PCBOCS\HLRN

ODOCSWELEIME

and founth installments will become dchinquont if 7Ot padd on of
October, i

2005, and Jauwary and March, 2008, respectivell.

3 : | _ 145279-M1
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6.

9.

10,

SCHEDULE B
(Contimtl:d]

1and due 10 We supplemmlal 1ax roll, b¥

Amy sdditioual tax thal wmay be levied against s !
. T consuchon thereon.

mmofachmgchcmhrpormmplcﬁmofnw

Liens for delinguent sewage ChaTETS if it be derermaned thak the same has m:u:.h_@d ml:::
premiscs, pursiant 10 Ordinance No. 51096, amending Section % Anicle X1V of the
Municipal Code. .

Any [octs, Sghts, interesls, casemcnts, cacroachmenlts o7 cbims whicha correcl SUrvey would

show.

Eascrents for any =od ol) diiches, pipe and Pipe tines, condnits, (runsmissien 1ines, poles,
i id

roads, irails, and fances on Of traversing sal land which w0
an accuraie SWVey.

Trms snd conditions as contained in 20 ngw!t for an open driveway, recarded May 29.
1926, in Book L, Page 37, a5 Document No. 37015, Bonds and Agroemetts:
AFFECTS PARCEL 1 ‘

An exclusive cascmenl for 1be installation, matnicnance and use of streci light poles and
incidental purposEs 3% granted 0 CITY OF RENO, 2 Nevada municipal corporation, by
ipstrument yecorded Scpicmber 16, 1992, in DBoak 3566, Pape 281, 35 Trocument No
1605637, Officiat Records, Tocated along 2 poction of the TNorthely and Easterly boundancs

of said land.
AH'ECISPARCELSl&tl

. The teoms, covenants, condiions aod provisions 25 sontained in an ir_.s:mmcnl, cntitiod "A1

ordinance of the Gty council of The City of Rena Amending Oridinance No. 4041, =

amended, 1o oxtondt the duration of the edeveiopment plao for :bq_dcrwntuwn redevelopmeot
ansa, and providing far other TRllas relstng here,” recorded July 8, 2005, as Dounmert

. No, 3242447, of Offcial Records.

12, Excopt all waler, claims or rights 10 water, in or undes said tand.

13

14.

Any rights, interest of claims of parties in posecssion of the land nol disclosed by \be public

Prior 1o the close of escrow (his office will require:

p.is

uldbcd_isclus:dandloalo&h}‘ .

a. A Copyofthe Trust Agreomenl, of 2 Notarizsd Certificate of Trust, for the trust set forth

in the vesting herein.

3 ‘ 145279-M1
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EXHIBET A"
Legwl Deseription
Al that tenais eal property sitwte io the City of Rene, County of Wathoe, Star: of NEVADA.
deseribed as follows: .
PARCEL I: _

Conuncacing at the intersecfon of the East ine of Flind Street (f said Flm! S!reft wErT
protracted Northerly} with the Norib line of Cour Street, in the City of Reao, Nevida;
thesos Eastardy stong, the North tine of Coart Street 125 feet, raore or Jesz, 1o fhe \Vul:rly

line of what is Inows us aod calied “The Gregory™ property; dleu: at an zogle of §V°58°

Nartherly 148 feel 10 the Nortinvesterly carner of the aforesald “Grogory™ pruperty

shenoe Easterly along the Notrtherdy L of the said "Gregory™ property » distance of 25

Teel, 52id last point being the place of beglaning; thence st an 3ngle of 30°5" Easterly 2.

Qistunice of 50 Jeet; thanee ot 2 vight sugle Northerly a distance of 136 feot, more or lesx. 1o

the South bank of the Scuth chanwel of the Trockee River; thence Westerly sloog the )

South bank of 53id Truekes Rives to 3 poliat on 2 Fine drawn Northerly zod paralied with .
the Easterly line 6f said property from the point of beginuing; theuer Sostherly aod

paraliel with 1he sajd Exsterly Jine of said propesty to the point of beginning.

SAVING AND EXCEPTING, bowever, {rom the above described premixes, sil that

' portion thereof conveyrd by Axntonio Rebori and Charlotta Aebori, his wife, to ﬂf" Cay of
: Reno, a municipal corporation, by deed dated February 16,1922, and recorded in Book
“ ' 59 of Deeds, Page 297, Washoe County, Records, :

APN: Bi1-112-03

PARCEL 2;

Commcencing at u point 129.6 foet West of where lh:pentérline of H Strect projecicd
Northerdy will intcrseet the North live of Court Street; thence rupning YWesterly along the
Norzh Jint of Court Streer, 75 fixt; thense ronning Northorfy at au angle of BI<S8" 140 -
fart; thepee running Easteriy a1 an pugle of $9°05" 75 frel; thenee ranning Southerly 2t
am angle §0°55", 144 feet to the place of beginniog, comprising a parcel of laad 75 by 140
feel, : ‘

APR: 011-112-06

14527977
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PARCEL 3:

BEGINNING at the inteysection of the Northerly extension of the Fasterw tine of Flint
Strcet with the Northera lioe of Conrt Street, in the City of Reno, Cowaty of Washo,
Stste of Nevauda; thenor Easterly sloag the Noctbern ne of Coart Strest, 125 fect, nrare
ar less, to the Western Bae of the parcel touveyed to WALKER J. BOUDWIN, & ux, by
Deed recorsed in Book 143, File No. 100219, Deed Recorils; treace Northerly along swid
Tast mentioped Kire 140 feet; themee Westerly paralic to the Norihern tine of Coari Sureel,
125 fect; thener Somtherdy paraliel ¢o the Western line of said Boudwin parcel 148 feet lo

the point of beginning.
APN: 011-112-07
PARCEL®%:

Commencing on the Norih Line of Court Strees, 31 1he intersection of the Worth Line of
Court Street with e West lne of Hilt Strect, if seid HGI Street was protrasted Nm-uurts_
1o said point of interyection, scoording to the official plat of LAKE'S SOUFTH ADDYTION
TG RENG, Washoe County, State of Nevada; theaee ronning Westerly and along the
North line of seid Court Sirect 190 fect; 1hroce Nortberly and paratiel with the Wesl line
of said 1Iill Strect, if protracted, 276 feet, more or Fexs to 1t Seuth bank of The Trackee
River; thence Easterly sud aiong the South buok of the Truckee River to the West Hine of
Rill Street, protracted Kostherly to said Truckee River; thence Sontherly and afong the
West Ko of Hifl Sureet, protracied, 324 fost, more or less to the North linc of Court Street
‘ and the plece of begivoing, beiog the same Iands conveyed by Anionio Rebord and

’ Chartotta Keberi, bis wife, to Chartes Suyder, May 27, 1907, and by Antonic Rebord to

Charles Sayder, January 12, 1903, by deed Ouly recorded in Book 32 of Deeds, Page 405,

and Book 26 of Decds, Pape 196, Records of said Wishee County. ' ’

EXCEPTING THEREFROM that poction of the hortinabove deseribed parcel conveyed
to the City ef Renn, » municipal corporafion, in an insirumnt secorded Aognst 4, 1¥22,
as Documcnt No. 26097, in Book 81, Page 288, of Decds '

FURTHER EXCEPTING THEREFROM that partion of the hereinxbove describod

prrect cooveyed 1o the City of Reap, » municipal corperation, in sn instrument recorded-
Pecember 17, 1971, as Docnment No. 229332, in Book 600, Page 759, of Offidal Resords.

AFN: 043-112-12

“Fhe abuve legal description was 1aken from previous Nocument No. 2472384

SN A gf% |
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® METZKERJOH"NSON'GROUP@
COMMERCIAL * RESIDENTIAL * INVESTMENT * REALTY .
6490 5. MeCarran Blvd., RENO, NEVADA, 89502 . PHONE: (1758238877  FAX: (775) BB-8848

ADDENDUM No. 4. B

Date Prepa_red: Séptember 18, 2006

This Addendum No. 4 (“Fourth Addendum”) is made by and between Consolidated Pacific
Development, Inc., a Nevada corporation, (“Buyer™), and John Iliescu, Jr. and Sonnia Santee
Tliescu, mdmdually and as Trustees of the John Iliescu, Jr. and Sonnia Iliescu 1992 Famxly
Trust (collectively “Seller”) with reference to the following facts and is as follows '

AL Seller and Buyer entered into that certain Land Purchase Agreement dated

July 29, 2005 (“{Land Purchase Agreement™), together with Addendum No. 1 dated August

1, 2005 (“First Addendum”), and Addendum No. 2 dated August 2, 2005 (“Second

Addendum”), and Addendum No. 3 dated October 8, 2005 (“Third Addendum”). The Land

“ ' - Purchase Agreement, the First Addendum, the Second Addendum, and the Third Addendum
are collectively referred berein as the “Agreement”. The Agreement is for the sale and

purchase of that certain real property lpeated in the City of Reno, County of Washoe, State of

Nevada, identified as APNs 011-112 6, 07 and 12 aud more particularly described in the

Title Report attached to the Third Aader (7w :

B. Seller and Buyer desire to amend the Agréement as set forth below. -

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual promises set forth herem, Seller
and Buyer hereby amend the Agreement 2 follows: -

1. Seller and Buyer hereby agree to extend the datc for Close of Escrow (as set forth in
the Agreement) to on or before April 25, 2007. In consideration of such extension,
Buyer agrees to pay,.on or before October 15, 2006, through escrow at. First
Centennial Title Company of Nevada, an additional sum of $376,000 (Three
Hundred Seventy Six Thousand Dollars) in immediately available funds ("Additional

- Extension Deposit"), which Additional Extension Deposit shall be added to the
Purchase Price, as set forth below, and shall be credited to the Purchase Price. Three
Hundred Sixty Five Thousand Dolldrs ($365,000.00) of such sum shall be released
immediately to Selier and Eleven Thousand Dollars ($11,000.00) of such sum shall
be payable immediately to Metzker Johnson Group as.partial payment of its broker's
commission. The Additional Extension Deposit is non-refundable.

. Copyright 2005 by RKJ. All rights reserved. No reproduction; caport, publication all&wad. without approval by & K JOHNSON 1
=ODMA\PCDOCS\HLENODOCS\S 678130
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2. The Additional Extension Deposit shall be in addition to all other sums payable under

the Agreement, including, but not limited to, the extens:on deposits described in the
Agreement.

3. The purchase price of $7,500,000.00 (Seven Million Five Hundred Thousand Dollars)
as set forth in the Agreement shall be increased to Seven Million Eight Hundred
Seventy Six Thousand Dollars (37, 876 ,000) (hcrein "Purchase Price").

4. Except as modified by this Addendum No. 4, all other terms and conditions of the -
Agreement shall remain in full force and effect.

‘Thig Addegdum No. 4 is dated this /9™ - day of September, 2006.

Soé’a Santee iescu :

ght Ihescu Ir., a8 Trustee of the John I]Jescu Jr
and Sonnia IJJescu 1992 Family Trust

, Sonma Santee Ihescu, as Trustee of the ]ohn Tliescu }r.
And Sonnia Diescu 1992 Family Trust

. Buyer:

Consolidated PaCIﬁC Development, Inc.,
a Nevada corporation

“Sam A Coniflia, President 7~

Copyright 2005 by RKJ. All rights rescrved. Mo meproduction, export, publication alowed without approval by R K JOHNSON 2
HODMA\PCDOCS\HLRNODOCSYS 678182
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CERTIFIED COPY

4185

' IN THE SECOND JUDICIAL DISTRICT COURT
'STATE OF NEVADA, COUNTY OF WASHOE

THE HONORAELE BRENT ADAMS, DISTRICT JUDGE

JOHN ILIESCU, ET AL,

| Plaintiffs,
vE. :
MARK STEPPAN, | | " Case No. CV07-00341
' : . Dept. & -
Defendant.
' /

| Pages 1 to 60, inclusive.

~ TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS
-MOTION FOR RELEASE OF MECHANIC'S LIEN
Thirsday, May 3, 2007

APPEARANCE S:

FOR THE PLAINTIFF: JERRY SNYDER, ESQUIRE
' ‘Hale, Lane, Et Al
54431 Kietzke Lane, 2Znd Floor
Renc, Nevada 89511

FOR THE DEFENDANT: GAYLE KERN, ESQUIRE
‘ - Kern & Associates _

5421 Kietzke Lane, Ste. 200 -
Renc, NV 89511 '

REPORTED BY: | Christinz Herbert, CCR #641
: - Molezzo Reporters, 322.3334
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RENO, NEVADA -- THURSDAY, MAY 3, 2007, 1:31 P.M.
~-o0o~
THE COURT: This proceeding is in Case CV07-00341,

John Iliiescih versus Steppan. This is the time set for the

application to release mechanic's lien. -

Mr. Snyder, you may proceed.

MR. SNYDER: Thank you, youf Honor. This is an

| application to release a_mechanic's lien on certain property

in downtown Reno that was sold by my cliént pursuant to a
purchase agreement dated in, i think, August of 2005 to a
compahyrcailed Consolidated Pacific. |
‘ THE COUR?: And that transaction hasrnot yet
closed?

MR. SNYDER: That's correct. While that
transaction was pending, Consolidated_Pacific; wé'believe;L

somehow &assigned their interest in it to a company called

1B.5.C. B.5.C., in turn, retained an architecture firm of

whom,,I_bglieﬁe, Mark Steppan is the Nevada licensee, to |
pefform architectural sefvices'and obtain entitlements te .
build a ﬁO—story condomiﬁium toﬁer.-

As pért of the purchaée and sale agreement between
Dr. Iliescu and Consolidated Pacific, Dr; Iliescu was to be

provided with a condominium in this tower. So it is the case

that he had knowledge that something would be built, that a

AA2643  ILIESCUG00509
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conde tower would be buiit.

- The architecfs went on and did soﬁe amount of‘work;'
obtained entitlements, did sohe design work. 1 don't believe
the design work is gompleté. B.S.Ci, which retained the

architects, has not yet paid the architects and, as a result,

| they filed a lien and recorded a lien against the Island

Avenue property at issue here.
Just some of the relevant dates are Lhe purchase
and sale agreement is dated July 2005. According-to the

architect's lien statement, their first delivery of work was

‘April 21, 2006. The first Planning Commission meeting

regarding this Qas,'I believe, in October of 2006. The city

council meéting at which the -zoning change was finally

| approved was November 15th, 2006 and the lien was filed on

November 7th, 2006.

The lien is invalid for two reasons. First of all,

undexr NRS 108.245 plaintiffs -- or the lien c¢laimant was'

obliged to provide a pre;lien notice to the owner notifying -
him they Qere out there and doing work and that the owner
cught to'take whate§er steps-necessary to protect himself’
against any lien such as filing a notice of
non-responsibility.

TﬁE-COURT: Now, that's é notice of right to lien

as opposed to notice of intent. Right?

AA2644 ILIESCUG00510
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MR. SNYDER: Exactly. The second reason is_because
théy failed to file the 15-day notice of intent to iieh, as
is reguired by NRS 108.22¢, subparagraph si#. Claimants
assert in their response to the application_fér release of
méchanicfs lien, which I did just receive a copy of --

| THE COURT: I received it just a moment ago.

- MR. SNYDER: 1 don't ﬁévé'éﬁy,unfair advantage over:
you. | |

THE COURT:  You don't,

MR. SNYDER: They assert under Fondren BKL Complex,
which is a 1992 case, they weren't required to.file the .

pre-lien notice or notice of right tc lien because the owner

‘had actual knowledge of construction. And if we look at the

Fondren case it's really quite insﬁructiveJ In that case.thé
court says, "If the owners fails to file --

THE COURT: What's the citation?

MR. SNYDER: - That is 106 Nevada 705,

THE COURT{- Thank you.
EY MR. SNYDER; B

Q "If the owner fails to.file a notice of

non-:esponsibility within the tiﬁe piovided in the iaw after
know;edge of the construction, the statute provides that
construction is at the instance of the owner."

Now, the whole question here is whether Dr. Iliescu:

'AA2645  |L(ESCU000511
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had knowledge of constfuction, knowledge of the.lien
claimant’s work that was sufficient to enable him to file a
netice of non-responsibility. In order to record a notice éf
non-responsibility -- and, incidentally, that case was 1982
in -—- or in 2005, rather, the_notice'of_non-responsibility-' '

statute 108.234 was amended to add the words "to be effective

and valid" to the following paragraph.

Subparagraph three of 108.234 now says "To be
effective and valid, each notice‘of-non—responsibility
recorded pursuant to this section must identify A; the naméS“
and-addressés of each diéinterested owner" -- in this case
Dr. Iliescu -- "and the person wﬁoﬁis_causiﬁg the work or
improyement to be ponstructed, altered or repaired.”

THE COURT:- I'm sorrf. Which subsection_was that?

MR. SNYDER: 3-A.

THE COURT: I seerthat.

Mﬁ. SNYDER: 'The notice of nonfresponsibilitﬁ uﬁder
Subsection 4, in order to be effective and va1id, must.
further be served upon the prime éontractor for‘the-work_of
improvement within ten days after the date upon which the
contract is formed with the prime contractor.

Here there is no way on earth.Dr. Iliescu could
have reCorded‘a valid notice of non-responsibility because he

did not know the identity of the architects or the prime --

AA2646 ILIESCUD00512
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the architects being the prime contracter in this case -- or

the entity who was contracting with the architects, in other

{ words, Consolidated Pacific's assignee B.S.C. Development.

fl

30 he could not have filed a notice of non-responsibility.

‘Therefore, the fact that he had some notice that work was

+

being dong, some‘nbtice.fhat there was an.érchiteét deing
this work -~ I beiiévé he actuaily weht,to the city council
meetings in Octobef.r

THE COURT: Right. I was looking at his

declaration. He obviously knew that this condo project was

underway. By the way, was this an existing building or a

brand-new building?'
MR, SNYDER: It's to be a brand-new building.

- THE COURT: . Okay. And so I assume if he went to
the meetihgs, he knows thefe‘s a construction}pfoject. That
doesn't necessarily-mean that he knows that A architectural
Firm is ngzged and rendering services.

MR. SNYDER: Exactly.

THE COURT: He even knows there must be an

‘architect, but that doesn't mean he knows this architect angd.

what services they're performing.

MR. SNYDER:; I don't know his level of familiarity
with the|entitlement process. I don't think --

' THE COURT: As he said in his declaration, he was

AA2647. .
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not aware he had met Mr..Steppan‘and was not -aware that he 
was pérforming any work relativé to the property;

~MR. SNYDER: Right. Did‘he-suspect there was =
pfobébly some people performing work to get entitlements?

Yes. Sure. I mean, that's not rocket science. Did he know

it would be an architect -- you know, did he know the

identity of them or even the exact, you know, diSciplines
that would be invelved? I don't think so, if, you know --
Dr. Iliescu is here and I'm sure he would be héppy to testify
if you had guestions for him. |

| Bﬁt the ultiméte guestion is-whether he could have
recérded a valid notice of non—réépohsibility. Keep-in-mind
that the -- even if ﬁis attendance ‘at thoSe‘meetings proviﬁed

him, further notice of who the‘architectsrwere, that wasn't

until October. The architect began work in April of 2006.

So fpr most_of the time the architect was'working,-he had né,
Qay of.knowiﬁg, no waylof puﬁtiﬂg the afchitect on notiée
that the owner is not,gpiﬁg to be responsiblé for this lien.
So I‘think undér Fondren hg'couldn't have recorded a va1idf
notice of non-responsibility based on the knowledgéfhé had.
The other argument that Mr. Steppan makes in his -
brief is that the proceeding is premature and some‘diéco?efy‘
should take pléce. We filed this motion‘in April of this |

year and this is the first we've heard -- that's not exactly

AA2648 . |LIESCU000S14
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true. Ms. Kern told me yesterday that she would want to take
sonme discovery before final determination. I think —— I
think that's a little bit too late. I think if discovery was

reguired, I would have liked to have known -about it much

‘farther back. In fairness to her, we did think the deal was

goiﬁg to close prior to this but, s;ill, you know, this
motion has been pending.

THE COURf:‘ Is the closing imminent? Has thére-
been any discussion with the buyer‘aboﬁt‘;— |

MR. SNYDER: The check’s in the mail.

THE COURT: To relieve thé owner of_fesponsibility?f

MR. SNYDER: MNo. I mean, the closing is, you know,

fhopefully immiﬁent but I don't know if anyone can really put

much store in that. I think everyone hopes the closing is
imminent but -- -

THE COURT: 1If for whatever reason the purchaser

1 has not been able to work out an arrangement witb the owner

and the architect -

MR. SNYDER: The purchaser -- the purchaser filed

for bankrupﬁcy shortly after the closing was to occur, and

it's our understénding the purchaser is attempting to work

something out on that so that the deal can close.

THE COURT: When you say "purchaser,” you're

talking about the assignee or the actual --

AA2649 ILIESCU000515
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MR. SNYDER: VThe assignee.

THE COURT: The aésignee is in bankruptcy?'

MR. SNYDER: I believe it‘s not -- I don't know
this as a point of fact, whether it's B.S.C. or a further
assignee, 1 think they may have tranSferred it to another
entity. One of the enfities is in bankruptcy_that has held
fhat portion of it.r I don't think. that affects this motion.
I don't have a legal citation othef than I talkedrtc-our
bankruptcy guy and he said it oﬁght not to. I donft_thihk

the automatic stay provisions would affect this. That's our

' pbsition summed up as thoroughly but as briefly as I can. Do

you have any other questions?
THE COURT: No, I don't think so. Ms. Kern?

MS. KERN: Good afternoon, your Honor. The

.teaching of Fondren is we are not going to allow owners of

real property to put their hands over their eyes, put their -
hands over their ears and say I don't know what's going‘on;
and that's ekactly‘what the applicant is doing here.

In fact,_the applicant, not cnly had complete and

.absolute knowledge of what is going on, but in the_lénd

putrchase agreement he actuslly negotiated what would happen
if a lien was recorded. When a pu;chaser of property is
coming to the owner of the property and the escrow isn't

going to close —- that is, prior to. escrow there are 1ot§ of

AA265Q iescuooosts -
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things that are going to happen 4% in this case there was &
tremendous amount of work that was going to be done and it

was contemplated by the parties it would be done prior to the

| close of escrow. Specifically they were going to obtain all

rgqvernmental permits, all zoning changes, everything so that

the projecﬁ,Lthat'is, thé condominium project, which the
parties were very speéific about'what_ii.was down to ihe
number cof parking spaces that Dr. Iliescu would be afforded.
and allowed to havé within this project. They were verf
sﬁecific about what it was. Itlwas -— it's a massive project

and they knew that it was going to take some time to get all

the'permits'done and do all of the work, not --

THE COURT: Is that why the escrow was so
lengthy -- the closing. It still hasn't closed after what,
Iwo years?.

MS. KERN: - Correct. Because they were going

'through-this entire process and, in fact, there have been

some negotiated extensions of time within which to close.

The most recent one was addendum nﬁmber thfee to the

agreement which_provided that the closing would be on or

before April 25th.
What happened on Bpril 25th is that the entity that
is ‘now the holder of the rights under that land purchase

agreement, B.S.C. Investments, 1L1LC, filed for protection

| 10
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under the bankruptcy ééde-and they did- that for a very
specific reason. Because under eleven U.S.C; Sectibh 108 the.
debtor in bankruptcy gets 60 dafs more to perform an
unexpired contract, |

So theywéren't able to reach‘aﬁ.agreement,_

apparently, for another extension and execute an addendum,

| but they most certainly wére able to get €0 days by'filingﬂ

bankruptcy, and that's what they did. So right now Dr.

i1 Iliescu =- the applicant does hot have -- they can't do

anything with this property.' They can't sell it, they cén't
iease.it. ‘They.cannbt even entér intc a contract for the
sale because their land puréhase agréement prohibits'them
from doing that.

THE COQURT: ‘They‘re'still — the trust is still the
owner of the land? | |

MS; KERN: The owner, but:cannot enter into any
agreeménts fo sell, agréements io lease. Can't do anything—
with it. The purchaser still has all of those‘rights and is
going to for at least another 60 days. I've practiced-in

bankruptcy court a lot of time and sometimes that 60 days

becomes & little bit longer with some different things 2

debtor can do. I haven't been on the debtor's side, but I've

certainly been on the creditor's side enough where 1've been

frustrated because something else happens and 1 have to wait

11
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a little longer for us to exercise cur rights. - But at the
very minimum they've got €0 days. So under that alone I
believe this hearing is premature and, in fact --

THE COURT: How does that.affect-this hearing? ‘Iti

'mayr—— obviously, it has delayed the closing of the sales

transaction but it doesn't change the fact that the plaintiff

in this case is the owner of the property.

MS. KERN: It does, because there was a-complete

‘agreement that upon the close of escrow this lien would be

satisfied in full and paid. It would complétely moot the
entire matter and, in fact -

THE COURT: That's probably true too but it didn't

“happen because the buyer went into bankruptcy."

MS. KERN: But it's now frozen. They still get the

opportunity to do so.

THE COURT: Maybe they do. The only'fhinq here we
are_here‘foday to decide is whether or not the 1ien should be
eXtinguished because of ﬁoncompliance with the statute.

MS. KERN:  And I would simply asseft, youerohor;

that it is better for judicial rescurces to continue it to

_see if the matter closes and then it's all paid in full. He

can't do anything with the property right now anyway. That
lien is not affecting anyfhing.
THE COURT: Didn't you just tell me he would ggt_

.12
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the 60 days and your experience teaches he'll get more timé
and we don't know what‘§ going to happen?

MS. KERN: But he's ai:eady negotiated for that and
has to live with it. They're -— in the agreement there was
already & freeze .on anything thét he'bould do with this
property. | |

THE COURT: Weli, I guess-I see your point. 'It's

probably true as & practical matter whether your client has a

1 lien or doesn't have a lien, nothing will happen with that

property as long as‘the United States bankruptcy proceeding
is pending. Right?

MS. KERN: Yes, I believe so.

THE COURT: = Bat thatldqesn't meén that this court
just ignores the'lien_prbcess and}thelstatutes-that pertain

to the liens. I don't think as a practical matter it's going

to make any difference at all until something happens in

bankruptcy court.
But if an owner moves to extinguiSh the lien, .then
this court has to consider was the lien properly noti;ed, was

the right to lieh'properly noticed, was the intent to lien

pféperly noticed and was the lien perfected.

MS, KERN: I will get to the merits. Sometimes it
seems &5 though we waste judicial resources in dealing with
the issues --

. o 13
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